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BrFORs THE
OIL CONSERVALION COMMISSICN
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
NOVEMBER 13, 195C

IN THE MATTZR Q:

CASES 1253 & 1254 In the matter of the hearing ordered
to te nheld by Order No. R-1011l to
perrit the operators in the Kemnitz-
wWwolfcamp Pool 1in Lea County, New Mex~
ice, to appear and show cause why the
Special Rules and Regulaticns set
forth in said order should be con-
tinued in effect beyond December 31,
1958.

o9 89 30 59 BP s G0 E% BT BB 8F 2 4y

Mr. A. L. Porter, EZxaminer
Mr. Edwin L. Mechem
Mr. Murray Morgan

— e Gmm e E— e e mee A - — o - e W wme  Wme Sms e e —

MR. PORTER: Take up next Cases 1253 and 125.

MR. PAYNE: Case 1253 and Case 1254. In the matter of
the hearing orderea tc be h,1d by Order ¥Na. R-1011 to permit the
operators in the emnitz-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, Hew Mexico,
to appear and show cause why the Special Rules and Regulations set
forth in said order should be continued in effect beyond December
31, 1958.

MR. BRATTON: 1If the Commission please, Howard Bratton,
Hervey, Dow & Hinkle, appearing on behalf of Tennessee Gas Trans-

mission Company. I would like to introduce Mr. William Armstrong
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in this case. We have no testimony. We willl have a statement at

of the legal department of the Tennessee Gas Company, who will be
assoclated with me in *his case. We wouid like to present evidence
in this case for the purpose of supporting tre continuance of the
present Rules and Regulations in the KHemnitz-wWolfcemp Pool beyond
December 31, 1958. we have two witnesses, and I ask tle t they be
sworn at this time; Mr. Snell and Mr. Csrnes.
(Witnesses sworn)
MR. McGOWAN: If the Commission please, I am G. H.

McGowan. On behalf of Sinclair 0Oil & Gas Company, I would like

to - present an appearanc:s. We are the original applicants

the end.
MR. FEDERICi: Seth, Montgomery, Federicl & Andrews, apd
pearing on behalf of Shell 011 Company. I Jjust want to make a statq
ment on behalf of Shell. We have no witness. Does the Cormmission
desire the statement now or later?
MR. PORTER: T believe we will wait until the testimony

has been submitted.

Will there be any other appearances in the case?

GENE W. SNELL,

a witness; having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as follow
DIRECT ZXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q@ Will you state your name, please?
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A Gene W. 8nell.

By whom are you employed, Mr. Snell?

v

Tennessee Ga3 Transmission.

Wrere and in what capaclity?

> © » o

Hobbs, New Mexico as an explecitation engineer.

Q¢ Will you give a brlef outline of your education and

Rhiii b o icouhl

professional background, Mr. Snell?

A Yes, sir. I received a Bachelor of Science degree in
geologlical engineering from the University of Houston in 1951. I
o ‘ i worked three years in West Texas and Southeast New Mexico with

Tenne ssee Gas.

Q@ In your capacity with Tennessee Gas, have you become fa@—
. iliar with the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Fool?

A Yes, I have.

Q@ Are you famliliar with the Special Rules and Regulationsg
now in effect in that Pcol?

A Yes, I am.

% In your experience with Ternessee Ges, have you made a
geological study of the Kermnitz-Wolfcamp Pool?

A Yee, I have.

MR. BRATTON: Are the witness' qualifications acceptabl

[+

to testify 1In this case, Mr. Porter?
MR. PORTER: Yes, they are.
Q Mr. Snell, you say you have made a geological study of

f the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Field?
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A Yes.

& And are the results of your study shown on Tennessee
Gas Transmission Company's Exhibits 1 throush |7

A Yes, they are.

Q Will you refer to zxhibit No. 1 and explaln what it 1is
and what it shows?

A BExhibit No. 1 is a development map of the Kemnitz-Wolf-
camp Field. Temporary field rule fleld designation is outlined in
red. We have a symbel at the bottom of the exhiblt designating the
type of producer for each well in the Field. This map was drawn up
to show the developrent of the Fileld since the hearing for the ten-
porary Field Rules of the Kemnity-Wolfcamp Field. A generalized
breakdown in the Field itself at the present, the producers and the
type of wells, is as follows:

Tennessee Gas has 17 Lower Wolfcamp producers, 1 drilling
well, 1 Cisco well; Shell 0il Company, 3 Lower Wolfcamp producers;
Ohio 0il Company, 3 Lower Wolfcamp producers; Pure 0il, 1 Lower
Wolfcamp producer, 1 Cisco; Forest 0il Company, 2 Lower Wolfcamp;
Sinclair 0il & Gas, & Lower Wolfcamp, 1 dry hole Lower Wclfcamp;
Humble 0il, 1 Lower Wolfcamp; Phillips, 1 Lower Wolfcamp, 1 dry
hole. These totals for the Field are 3l Lowér Wolfcamp, 1 drilling
Lower Woldcamp, and 2 Cisco, and 2 Lower Wolfcamp dry holes.

Q@ Is there any further information reflected on Exhibit
1, Mr. Snell?

A No, there is not.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEexico

CHope! 3-6691




&« Have you prepared a structure contcur map of the Field?
A Yes. Exhibit No. 2 is a structure contour map of the

Lovwer Wolfcamp Field on what Tennessee calls the Kemnitz Lime. It

B FRS i AR

1s a 10,600t mariker, log marker and lithology marker which we
have used. This map is somewhat different than the structure map

we presented in the original hearing in that this structure is somj

Do fhdl o icc edtbdl

350" lower structurally thar that map. Our structure maps in the
area have not sufficiently given us information in regards to fur-
ther development driiling in that the trap itself is stratigraphip,
and locally our structure does tell us a story, but generally,

structure in that area is ¢f no great help.

TR g g s o
R B :
,
o

Q Is that for the reason that the structure does not re-
flect the occurrence of porosity in the pay?

A Yes, that's right.

e PR ar L R

Q@ This being a stratigraphic trap. Now, have you prepareg

Isopach maps of the Pool?

A TYes. Exhibit No. 3, which is the Isopach of the Gross

Microlog porosity, Lower Wolfcamp Pay. And Exhibit No. I, Isopach
of Net Microlog porosity of the Lower Wolfcamp Pay. Again, the
Field 1imits are designated in red. The dashed red line across the
bottom of both porosity maps, Isopach map, is what we believe toa
be the oil-water contact of the Field. The difference in the two
maps 1s that map, BExhibit No. 3, Gross, takes into consideration
both our oilli porosity and water porosity. ZExhibit No. l, which is

L Net oll porosity, cancels out all water which is effectively what
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we are producing in the Field. These maps were constructed basice
ally from the microlog with other information such as other logging

devices, drill stem tests and production datagzathered in the pay zonL

&
~

poy -

O dsllineale ile amount of pay we had.
Q@ Now, speaking generally, what do those Isopach show
wlth reference to the productive limits of the Lower Wolfcamp?

L Both Exhibit Ne. 2 and i indicate the Leower Wolfcamp
pay pinchout to the north, tc the east and to the west. The south-
ern limits of tre Field are yet undefined by development drilling,
but we feel by the encountering of water in the Lower Wolfcamp pay
that we have established about its southern limits of production.

Q DNow, these maps were prepareé from all available micro-
log data in the Pjield from all wells?

A Yes.

Q From any other data?

A Production data cn each well through the pay zone, drill
stem tests and thatts about it.

& Is there anything else you would like to tell the Com-
mission with reference to these two Exhibits?

A No.

Q@ Is there anything further which you would like to tes-
tify to in this case?

A No.

& Were Exhibits 1 through ! prepared by you or under your

direction?
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‘commercial producer.

A Yes, they were.
MR. BRATTON: We would like to offer xxhibits 1 through
4 in evidence.
MR. PORTER: Wwitnout objection, Ternessee Gas Company'sd
Exhibits Nos. 1 through Y will be admitted.
Anyone have a question of the witness?
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. COOLEY:

& Mr. 3Snell, can you draw any conclusions from the studie
you have made which are portrayed by Exhiibits 1 through 4 as the
propriety or advisability of 8C-acre spacing in this Pool?

A I think that will be covered in later testimony, sir.

Q Very good.

MR. COOLEY: XNo further questions.
QUESTIONS BY MK. NUTTER:

Q@ I wanted to ask the witness one questicn. Do you thiny
that the presence of this water-oil contact would indicate that
some of the acreage that 1s dedicated tc¢ the wells in the south-

ermmost portion of the Field might not be productive of 0il?

A Let me see if I understand you correctly. In the southt

ern portlon of the Field down here we feel that hoth struccure and
stratigraphy are going to be the main things to delineate the oil

porosity. We think that the oil porosity will be too amall further

south of what we have designated the oil-water contact to make a

S
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¢ Do you think thset & well that nmay be coumerclal, howevelr,
but 1s located norith of the portion that you have draun the water-
oll contact. the well vay be & commercizl producer but have con-
siderablie acresge dedlcated to it that 1s below the water-oil
contact, might not be productive of cil, 1s that possible?

A Yes, it would be possible.

Q Are you familiar with the pool rules for the Kemnitz-
Wolfcamp Pool?

A Yes, &ir.

@ Are you aware that the rules require that either the
BE/2 or the W/2 of a govermmental quarter section be dedicated to
the well?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Could you tell me, for example, what acresge is dedi-
‘cated to Shell 01l Company's State "W D" No. 1, located in the NwW/L
S/l of Section 292 |

A That would be the east eighty.

That would be the east eighty of the 3w/lL?

Yes, s=ir.

O P o

Do you think that the south forty there is productive

of oil?

s not.

e

A  Present indicetions point that it
@ What acreage is dedicated to Tennessee Gas Transmission
Company's State “B" No. 1 in the NZ NW/L, Section 217

A The east eighty, "B" 1.

DEARNLEY - MEIE? & ASSOCIATES
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§ Do you think the south forty there is productive of oilf
A XNot in the Lower Wolfcamp pay.
Q What acreage is dedicated to, I believe it is a Pure
State "E" Well No. 2 in the SW S& of 217
A That Well is producing {rom the Cisco and 1s dry in the

Lover Wolfcamp, and I assume under Clsco it would be the west eisht

A= |

QG The No. 1 is in the Cisco or the No. 2 is in the Cisce?
I am sorry. Did you say the kho. 27

No. 2.

It would be the west elighty.

Do you think the north forty is productive of o0il?

oo o P

Not in the Lower Wolfcamp.

Q@ Do you think it is advisable to have the elongated pro-
ration unit such as we have here 1in an area where the water-oil
contact may change or appear as it does in this Pool and cause
acreage which 1s not productive of oil to be dedicated to the wellsk
Do you think those wells are receiving more than their actual share
of the Poolts allowable?

A No, I don't.

Q Wwould you elaborate a little further on that statement,
please?

A If I understand you right, sir, in that -~ @s an exampl

(44

our Tennessee Gas State "B" No. 1 in Section 21 --
Q@ Yes, sir.

-~ which has the west-east eighty dedicated tc it woul#
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be actually getting a higher allowable than the Chio "5 B" No. 1

located directly offset to the north in Section 16.
- Q& with respect to the amount of productive acresge that
i1s dedicated to the well, do you believe it is getting more allow-

able?

A No, I do not.

¢ Do you believe that Ohio's "S5 B"™ No. 1 has eighty pro-
ductive acres dedicated to it?

A Yes, I believe it has it dedicated.

Q Well, does your well have eighty oroductive acres dedi-
cated to it?

A Yes, sir, it does, elghty.

& Productive acres?

A VWe hope productive acres, sir.

& However, it is below your water-oil contact?

A Yeg, sir. The area in the northeast part of the Field

in the Lower Wolfcamp pay is pinching out quite drastically. 1In

some respects it is structurally controlled, in other respects it
is not. By that, you may zget what we call the Kemnitz Lime and
abandonment porosity. In others, you may get Kemnitz Lime and no
porosity, so we inow the northeast part of the Field is very errati
Lff’*~" in development. The water-oil contact in thig northeast part was

b l | drawn on information that we knew to exist, and we believe that it
j is encroaching in that area.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. I believe thatt's all.

! T DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Mmi. PCRTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr. Snell?
MR. BRATTON: I would like to ask a gquestion or two.
REDIRECT BEXAMINATION
BY MR. BRATTON:

Q@ Mr. Snell, do you knom wnether any or all of thege wells
as to whtich Mr. Nutter was inquirimg, wnether those wells are now
top allowable wells? Do you happen to hsve that information?

A To the best of my knowledge, the Ohio "sS 3" Wo. 1, the
Tennessee Gas "B" No. 1 are not top allowable wells.

MR. BRATTON: I believe thatt!s all.
QUESTIONS BY MR. PORTER:

Q Do you have any informaticn on the Shell well that was
mentioned?

A Tﬁe Shell "W D" No. 197

q§ Yes, sir.

A To the best € my knowledge, it is -- it was top allow-
sble., At present, whether it is or not, I uo not know.

M. PORTER: WMr. Fischer.
QUESTIONS BY MR. FISCHER:

@ Mr. Snell, could you tell me the present status of -- I
think it 1s Sinclair lease 692, State 692 lease, rather, No.-l in
the SZ SW of Section 2447 |

A No. 1 692. Yes, it's dry and abandoned.

Q Is that‘the same condltion that Phillips New Mexico

State lease Well No. 2 in the SE/ly of the SE/l, of Section 25% _ _

2
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A Yes, 1t 13 dry and gbandoned.

@ It 1s in the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp?

4 Yes, they were both drilled to the Kernltns Tower Weolf-
camp pay and were dry.

Q Are there any indlicatlons of o0il cr production in the
Cilsco =--

A The =--

Q@ == in those pools?

A The Phillips Wew Mex "A"™ Nc. 2, &rilled to The Pennsy-
lvenian at approximately 11,500, and encountered porosity, but it
was not considered commercial to produce it.

Q VWhat about that Sinclair State 592 No. 1 in the Cisco?

A To the best of my knowledge, it was also dry in the
Cisco.

MR. FISCEER: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Any further questions of the witness? The
witness may be excused.
(Witness excused)
Ju AES F. CARNES,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifie

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q Will you state your name, by whon you are erployed and

in what capacity?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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A James F. Carnes. District engineer for Tennessee Tasg

in Hobbs, New Mexico.
t G Have you previously qualified bhefore this Commission as
an expert petroleun englneer?

A I have.

Q@ Are you familiar with the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool?

A I anm.

@ Are you fumiliar with the Special Rules and Regulations
now in effect in t .: = Pool?

A I am.

Q@ Have [ou made a study of the Pool in connection with

those Rules and Regulations and this hearing?

A T have.

Q Will you refer, Ir. Carnes, to Tennessee Gas Trangmissipn

Company*'s Exhibits Nos. 5 and 5 and explain what those Ezhibits are

and what they show?

A Exhibits Nos. 5 and 6 posted here on the board,with the

Conmissionts permission,will be shown together. Exhibit 5 is a
plot of the monthly oil and gas producing rate and the fieldwide
average bottom hole pressure versus time. 4lso tabulated across
the upper part of the draft is the number of wells completed and:
producing at the end of each month. Primarily, it shows the rapid
development of the Field since discovery in December of 1956 with,
as Mr. Snell earlier poirted out, 3L wells produéing at the present

- time. It also indicates that we are having no increase or appreciable
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increase in cas~-0ll rcatic 8t the present lre. Current vroduction

L

N~ T

shown on these 1s 150,000 barrels of o112

rer ronth, approximately
190,000 cubic fect of ~as == noodom pe == GGG 1OF or gas-oil

ratio of 12(>. =xhibit lv.  ioc a nleot of the monthly oil and gas

producing rate and fleicduide averare, 20ttoir. hole pressure plottef
against cumulative oil production. TGhe bottom hole pressure as

plotted, 1is a typlcal, slrost s testbool example, of a solution

gas drive reservoir. 1t

=N

s a primary reason for plotting these

two drafts,
& Is there any indication of a water drive In this Pool?
A None whatsovever.
Q Vhat wells dc¢ you have shown on there?

ﬁ) A Well, T have all of the bottur hole pressures averaged

that we have available in the Field, or approximately 100 pressure

; points have been averaged. The last pcint shown was taken Noverber
the 3rd, 1s the average of four wells which we felt were represen-
tative of the entire Field for bottom hole pressure. Those, if I
may read them into the record, were our State "A A" Kemnitz "B" No.
5, thirty days of completion. It 1s on the extreme western edge
of the Field. If you will refer to our Zxhibit No. 1, with a botton
hole pressure of 231 psi. our Xemnitz "B" 3, an older pfoducing
vwell with bottom hole pressure of 2775; our State "A A" Kemnitz
No. 1, the discovery well, which is offset on j0-acre spacing, with
& bottom hole pressure of 2725 psi, and the State Western "A" No.

-~

o 2, on the extreme eastern edage of the Field, the bottom hole presSure
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of 2767 psi; the arithmetical average, 277C psi. Those pressures
are plotted on uxhibit 5, and they are shown on Zxhibit 5 only by
estimating the production for the ronth of October which we 4id not
Lave avallavle.

& Mr. Carnes, I pellieve you sald the last of your four
wells was the State Western "A"™ No. 2. Is that correct, or is it
A" No. 37

A It was "A" lio. 2.

& Do you have anything further which you wish to explain
with regard to Exhibits 5 and 67

A I believe that covers Lxhibits 5 and 6.

g Turning now to Rxhibit No. 7, Mr. Carnes, will you ex-

plain Exhibit No. 7 and what it reflects?

A  Exibit No. 7 is a plot of all the bottom hole pressupre

tests, drill stem tests or initial completion pressures that we had
in the Kemnitz Wolfcamp Field. The lower line, the solid line, is
a plot of the average field pressures. The upper line is a plot
of the drill stem test or 1initizl completion »ressures. We show
that during the early life when we were at pressures above the
saturation point, the average differential pressure between newly
completed wells ana those older producing wells in the FPield was
approximately 4O psi; that at the saturation point of 3217 psi,
the differential between locations diverged slightly, and at the
present time shows an average differential of approximately 80»psi.

Ko distinction was made for this plot or for diagonal 80-acre
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locations; 1350 feet from the nearest producer or lh0O-acre loca-
tions; 2640 feet fron the nearest producing well. We feel that the
30-acre differential adequately indicates, or indicates adequate
drainage on 80-acre spacing; that 1t was pointed out in our
original hearing that the Townsend Wolfcamp Fleld, the average
differential on 4O-acre spacing was 133 psi, using ten completed
wells, although five of those ten wells indicsted cifferential
pressure 1anges from 200 to L0O psi.

Q@ Would you care to corment, particularly with reference
to any wells which you have plotited on that curve, Nr. Carnes?

A If you will notice, in April of 19553, the Forest 0il
Company State "A" No. 2, that well was 2540 feet from the nearest
producer,indicated a differential of 30 psi above the ¥ ield aver=-
age pressure. The Phillips Kew Mex "A"™ No. 1 was &lzo a 150-acre
location or 2640 feet from the nearest producinz wzll, and indicate
a differential pressure of only 130 psi higher than the Field aver-
age. The range of differential pressure nad been fror. 30 te 130
psi greater than the Field.

Q Mr. Carnes, in your opinion,does Exhibit Xo. 7 indicate
that there 1s excellent permeability in this Field?

A I think it shows extremely good permeability, that we
are draining samething considerably more than SO-acre spacing.

Q@ Do you believe that the evidence as reflected on Exhibi

7,18 that the best type of evidence which could be obtained with

regard to whether one well is draining 8C-acres,or is there other.
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type of inforrmation whilch could be obtained which would be superio;
in guality?

A In our opinion, the bottom hole pressure curves are the
best iadication of field drainegse,

& And, in your opinion, iZxhibit No. 7 conclusively proves
tc you that one well is efficiently draining 80 acres or more in
the Pool?

A Yes. Very efficiently draining 80 or more.

Q@ Mr. Carnes, have you made any calculations on recovery
from this rool?

A We have made some preliminary calculations on the ulti-
mate economic recovery from the Kemnitz Field. Our estimates indi-
cate approximately 8,125,000 barrels of oil will be recovered from
the reservolr.

Q@ Have you made any calculations as to how much, if any,
additional oll could reascnably be anticipated to be recovered if
the Pool were to be developed from now forward on [O-acre spacing?

A We have made agaln some preliminary studies there. Ouj
statement shows that the Kemnltz-Wolfcamp Field will produce approf

ximately 80 barrels of oil per acre foot; that on Y4O-acre spacing

with the drainage that we have shown, there has been some 2,000,000}

rarrels of oil to date, or approximately 25 percent of the ultimate
recovery, leaving only 60 barrels of oil per acre foot thrbughout,
the Field to be produced. Therefore, on LO-acre spacing, you would

have to encounter immediately 1if the wells were cormpleted today,

PR
amaiti
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41 feet of net pay merely to return the investment. That would shoy
that there are approximately eight locations that could te drilled

on }{G¥s. If those wells were drilled, our figures show that not

more than 100,000 barrels of o0ll could be added to our ultimate re-
covery.
Q Now, what per centage of the total oil in place would thdt

be?

A By our figures, that would be less than four-tenths of

}é_” : 1 percent of the oil in place.
u Q Or what percent of the recoverable o0ll in place?

A Approximately 1 percent increase in ultimate recovery.

Q Do you have any information on the cost of drilling and
completing a Wolfcamp Well?

A Our average cost for a Wolfcamp test only is 180,000
per well.

Q Therefore, if eight wells were drilled, that would be
approximately an expenditure of 1,500,000 --

A Approximately.

Q@ =-- for which an additional recovery coulc not be anticid
pated In sxcess of a hundred thousand barrels of oil.

A Approximately correct.

Q@ And for that expenditure. Some or most of those wells

would no more than recover the cost of the well?

' f A By the time they could be completed, most would merely

return the operator's investment.
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Q Mr. Carnes, in your opinion, will one well in the Kemnitz

~ Wolfcamp Pool efficiently and economically drain 30 acres?

A In my opinion, it will.

Q In your oplnion, will the contiruwance of the present
Special Rules and Regulations for the rKemnitz Wolfcamp Fool prevent

waste and protect correlative rights?

A They will.
Q Is it your recommendation that the present Special Rulep
and Regulations be continued beyond December 31, 19587
A It is my recommendation, recommendation of Tennessee
Gas, that these temporary Rules be made permanent.
Q@ Do you have anything further which you would like to
state in this case, Mr. Carnes?
—~ A I believe we have covered our testimony.
Q Were Exhibits 5 through 7 prepared by you or under your
supervision, Mr. Carnes?
A They were.
MR. BRATTON: I would like to offer in evidence Tennessge
Gés Companyt's Exhibits 5 through 7 inclusive.
#MR. PORTER: Is there objection to the admission of
these Exhibits? Exhibits 5 througn 7 will be admitted.
At this time the Commission will recess the hearing until
one~-thirty.
(Recess)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

DJEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Mr. Bratton, have you concluded with your direct testimeny of MNMr.

“ Carnes?
MR. BRATTON: VYez. gir.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Carnes?

Any questions of this witness? Mr. utter, do you have a question?

Sl s antt R, Riis, s B

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, I do.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Carnes, your Exhibit 7 shows the differential be-

tween the dotted line and solid line. Now, the soiid line repre-

sents the older bottom hole pressure for seversl of the older

wells --
. A Yes, sir, that's what we consider the field average bots
tom hole pressure.

Q@ ==~ and the deotted line is at Lottom hole pressure of
newer wells, and are they completed?

A Yes.

@& You have an eighty-pound differential for approximately
the last seven monthst'! period. How do you explain the lesser diffedr-
ential for the time previous to that?

A At the pressures above the saturation pressure, above
3217 psi, we were working primarily on fluid expansion, we were
above the satﬁration pressure, at pressures below 3217. .We are

actually working now on a recovery mechanism or the solution gas

drive.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

Phone CHopel 3-8691




- T W

;

s oy

.

W

T

- AT bR .~ o -
- A
- ) ~
b A .
LN R -
Lo Ll T L o
: N - s T =
Tomor IR s
T e b - -~ -
= T Inac T
A P A S S S G S >
TiTs.
<, RN S :. \\3; ety }\‘1‘ “
37 SifTermenTiAl DOIUSSsUNGR, N b

the Phillips Wells?
A Yes, sir,
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not?

A Yes, sir.

G Were no bottoar. hole pressures availabk for those 40-
acre welle?

A To my knowledge, 1f we had them, we did not sevarate
them cut as jO-acre locations.

Q@ Do you think that there uouGld be ary chance in the varig-
tion of pressure or the differential in pressure if you compared 4Os
acre locations and then canpared 30-acre locations?

A My personal oplnion is that there would be wvery very
slight difference. I believe if we took the time. we could pick
}O0-acre offset bottom hole pressures from this curve, referring
to our development map, that shell "W C" No. 1 is a [0-acre pressud
If you will notice, in the latter part of April =-- beg pardon -~ I
am looking at the working pressure point. The State "A" No. 1 is a
LO-~acre coffset through in April --

G Now, which is that, please?

A The Tennessee Gas Transmission Company's State "AY 1,
shown in April of 1956 is offset on l0-acres. That point is aporoxfl-
mately 30 psi above the Field average line that we have shown here.

. Now, thatts the -=-

A ‘It is drill stem test pressure shown approximately
April the 20th.

| Q That!s the Tennessee Gas State "A" No. 17

A Yes; sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MexXico
" Phone CHaopel 36691
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"W C" No. 1, a bottom hole pressure test taen early in May which
our fleld line falls through.

Q@ What is the location of the Shell "W C" No. 17

A The Shell "W C" No. 1 is 1320 feet south in the north-

west of the northwest of Section 2. 1320 feet south of the State
"A" No. 1.
Q Is =-

A An ihterpretation of this map shows approximateiy L0
psl differential.

Q@ Are there any l0-acre locations comparisons later on,
in late '57 or %537

A No, there was no lL0O-acre developrment after the original
Field Rule hearing same eighteen months ago.

Q Now, I believe, Mr. Carnes, that you stated that the
original reccrerable oil was approximately 80 barrels per acre-footf]

A Yes, sir.

Q And you have recovered approximétely 23 percent now? .

A Yes, sir.

Q How did you derive the 1 percent estimated increase in
ultimete recovery by developing this Pool on L0-acre spacing versué
80~acre spacing? |
A We compared our percentage recovery on our predicted

percentage recovery on 30-acre development with percentage recovery

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phose CHapel 3-8691
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on the Townsend Field on [0O-acre spacing.

Q& This was in comparison, this Pcol, with Townsend?

A Yes, sir.

Q At the original hearing of this case in May, 1957, con-
slderable testimony was adduced that would indicate that the con-
ditions in this Pool are very similar to the¢ Townsend lolfcamp. Hag
anything occurred in the intervening time to indicate that this wouﬂ
no longer be true?

A No, sir. We feel that the productlion characteristics
are very similar to the Townsend Field excepting we have far better
permeability.

Q@ This is very similar except the Pool conditions would b*
considered better --

A Yes, sir.

& == for development on a wider spacing pattern?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ You stated that you felt that wells that would be drill

d

now on a J0O-acre pattern would just barely break even if they did that

at all, is that true?

A I stated that there were eight locations which could b
drilled on LO-acre spacing which would return the investment, if
they were completed immiediately.

Q Do you think that if these wells had been drilled on

of paying out and making money?

Oo-acre locations a year ago that they would have had a better change

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phons CHopel H
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A

of 80 barrels per acre-fcot would require approximately 34 feet of

8% purousity to return the operator's investment. By referring to

the lower
tional locations avove the eight thsat we have estimated that would

have broken evenu on LO-acre spacing.

A Due to the drainage of the formatiomn.

Q So the time lag has made conditions less favorable for

development on JO~acre spacing than it was?

A Yes, sir. As additional time, producing time goes on,
conditions will be even less favorable to development on LOts.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions of the witness? You

jmay be excused.

(Witness excused)
MR . PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony at
this time? Any statements?
MR. McGOWAN: If the Commission please, James McGowan
It or Sinclair. We own several welis in the Field, and we are co-ap-~
plicant in the original hearing. Our people have made similar
studies to those prepared here by the Tennessee Company. We see no
&p’oint in reiterating by testimony. We reached essentlally the same

conclusionsg; that is, that the present Field Rules are at least the

hi:sest Field Rules for this Field and should be made permanent.

net Iscpsch map, you could probably find one or two addi-d

Q@ And you astated that you now would have l11 net feet of p%y"

On . j0-acre spacing with the original average recover

-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPFORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-669
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applicant rere today and supported by the other oneentora ta the

Fleld is conclusive to show that one well wili efflelently ant

—" economically drain 30 acres in the seanlis Jolreampy Pool.,  Fore that
; reascn, Tennessee Gas Transaittion Couwpany reguestns that che Lpeein
i _ Rules be continued in effect beyond Deccibor 1 of thin vanre nid e

mwade thne peruanent Ruies of the Pool. T s entharized oy il le gt

i - & Refining Company to state that tuney conecur In the roques of
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Tennessee Gas 'ransmission Conpany, and advocate that the Jpecial

Rules vv continued in effect as the permanent Rulea of the P

——1
WA o
M. PORTER: Nothings further in this casse, we will cate

it under advigement.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEwW MEXICO
Phone CHapei 36651
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STATE CF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY QF BERNALILLO ; >

I, J. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public In and for the County of
Bernallllo, State of New iMMexico, do hereby cortify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Procszedings before the New lexico
(il Conservation Commission was reported by me in stenotype and
reduced to typewritten transcript by re and/or under ry personsl
supervision, and that the sane is a true and correct record to the
best-of .y knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, tnis, the _/j_:aj day of an
1953, in the City of Albuguerque, County of Bernalillo, 5tate of

Few Mexico.

& c;lejub‘{:\L

Notary PubWic

My Cormission dxpires:

October 5, 1%.0.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPO.TERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 36691




P. O. BOX 871

} OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
y SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

November 24, 19%8

Mr. Howard Bratton
Hervey, Dow & Hinkle
P.O. Box 547
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Bratton:

On behalf of your client, Tenncssee Gas Transmissicn

Company, we enclose two copies of Order R-1011-A {ssued November 21,
’D' 1958, by the Oil Conservation Commission in Cases 1253 & 1254, which

were heard on November 13th.

Very truly vonra,

se Ll Jort o, Jr,
Secr .ar - Diirrcte -
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SINGLAIR Onn & Gas CoMepany

SINCLAIR OIlL BUILDING

-~ Luther 4 -04 1t .
b ' A \) N\

LEOAL DEPARTMENT TULSA , OKLANOMA THOMAS W GALEY
ROBERT € GlLL, J®
ANGUS A DAVIDSON PHILLIP 4 KRAMER

SAWRAL,  RTTOWNEY MiRIAM LASHLEY
CECIL R BUCKLES et 1 A an7 JAKES M. ME3OWAN

FRAMCIS Q'W. SEARLE April 25, 1957 REX SHORT

ABBITANT SEVERAL ATTONNEYS WILLIAM M. TAYLCR

ATYORNEYY

Mr. A. L. Forter, Secretary
01l Conservation Conmilssion
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir: Re: Lpplication of Sinclair 01l & Ges
Company for establishment of Pro-
ration Unit and ¥Field Rules for the
Wolfcamp common scurce of supply
underlying -Secs. 13,24 & 25, 16S-
23E, and Szes. 16,17,18,19,21,28,
29, & >0, 16S-Z4E, Lea County,

New Mexico

As discussed with the Conservation Attorney this morn-
ing, it is agreeable with Sinclair to consolidate, for pur-
poses of hearing and Order, the captioned Aprplication with
the Application ¢¥ Tennessee Gas Transmission Company re-
lating tc the same common source of sunply in the same area,

We will enter such stipulation at the time same 1s set
for hearing, with the understanding that Sinclair will be
entitled to put on, as direct evidence, its recommendstions
as %o proration units and fleld rules.

veryatru{%f ‘

James H. McGowan

Wours
{/

JHEMcG:mlb
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ANGUS 4 Davineon
TEMERAL  ATTONREY

Francis O SeamcE April 16, 1957

AUSIBTANT GENERAL ATTORNEYS

o

Cace /&

¢

SivcLar O & Gas CoMPANY

’

\J
Mr. A. L. Porter, Secretary

01l Conservation Commission Y
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Herewith, are original and two copies of Appli-
cation of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company requesting a
spacing order and field rules for a newly discovered
Wolfcamp common source of supply underlying the lands
described in sald Application.

It 1s requested that you have the proper notice
of this Application made, set same for hearing if pos-
sible during Mey and it is suggested that this should
probably be heard by the Commission.

I would arpreciate being advised of the setting
of this cause and am looking forward to seeing you and
the other members of the Commission and 3taff at the
hearing of this matter.

Yours very truly,
YHGW
iV‘ h

JHMcG :mlb / Jemes H. McGowan
Encls.

‘m__,,m Ay

]5 ?%’7
SINCLAIR OIL BUILDING q ¥
: : LUthar 4 -0&11 A
LEGAL OEPARTMENT TCLSA , OKLAMONIA i . b// I
’ - &« RUt B

PHILLIP J, KRAMER
MIRIAM LASHLEY
JAMES H. MSGOwWAN
REYX SHORT

Wi LIAM M. TAYLLR

ATTORNEYS
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Wf‘ JW (
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June 6, 1957 3 *t% Dbt
i 1 ‘/

F

Sinclair 01l & Ges Company
Sinclsir 041 Building
Tulss, Oklahoma

ATTRNTION: Mr. Jamwss c. MoGowan
Re: Commission Order R-1011

Gentlemens

Refarence is made to your letter of June 4, 1957, concerning
the 01l Conservation Commission's interpretation of the above-
saptioned exrder.

The Commission interprets Ruls 3 (2) of Order R-1011 as being
only to those wells projected to or completed in the
Kemmitz-Wolfcamp Pool after the effective date of the Rule, i.e.,
June 1, 1957,

The Commirsion has consistently taken the position that a well,

mmmammmucreqummmmn-
Wolfcamp Pool prior to June 1957, will be considered to be located:
Sororura-mu

I bhops that the tomoimvﬂldimlawuqiﬂnxswhichm
might have had conocerning Order R-1011. If I can bs of any further
service, please do not hesitate to call upon me.

Yours very truly,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director
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FRANCIS Q'W. SEARLE
ABSISTANT arwERaAL ATTONNEYS

M || )
S B O & Gas Gompeany
p 4 SN : DL 3 ©
‘. . ‘.« . TiPINCLAIR OIL BUILDING
Uther 4 -04a!;
d ' @’ M B, 3
LEGAL OEPARTMENT TULSA , OLAMOMA THOMAS M GaLEY
ANGUS A. DAVIDSON ROBERT E SILL, JR
. PHILLIP U KRAMER
OCNERAL ATtoRwEY MIRIAM LASHLEY
CECIL R SUCKLES JAMES M MCGCWAN
June 4’ 1957 REX SWORT

WILLIAM M TAY_LOR
ATTORNEYS

Mr. A. L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Thank you very much for the copy of Order R-1011
issued by the Commission on May 31, 1957.

I note, however, that your finding No. ¢ grants ex-
ceptions for the heretofore drilled or drilling wells, but
that the order portion does not contain such an order. Am
I correct in assuming that the flndings have the effect of
being a part of the order and, 1if not, can the order be cor-
rected to grant such exceptions®

'}&Qurs very truly,

At Y1) E
7/ James H. McGowan

JHMcG :mlb -
n J/

7/4/{7
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Sivoramm O & Gass GomPaxy

PETROLEUM LIFE BUILDING

FLOYD BRETT May 20, 1957

V. CF PRESICENT B NiviSION MANAGER

LOREN WARE

ASSISTANT DIVISION WANAGER

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter
Gentlemen:

At hearing of Case 1253 on May 1§, 1

H DEFENBAUGH

DiIviSiOM PRODUCTION TufY

F.C

[N

ROGERS

concernming

Sinclairts appl:l.cation for special pool rules in the Seaman Area,
Lea County, New Mexico, the Commiszion requested Sinclair furnish
the net pay and porosity values of the individusl wells that were

used in preparing our Exhibit 5 on the lower Wolfcamp zone econamics.
-Said values are listed below and were obtained from Microlog, Radio-

active Log and Limestone Lateral Log Analysis.

OPERATOR WELL GROSS INTERVAL  NET PAY  AVG. POROSITY
Temessee  Keanitz A-l 10584785 a5 9.5%
n n B-1 10696-TTh 56t 9.6%
Ohio State SA-1 10570-62L 27 8.5%
" " SB-1 1073L-786 33 7.5%
Sinclair Seaman Unmit-2 10589-636 120 7.9%
" n noo.3 10702-752 26! 8.3%
Average Net Pay 3.5 Y
Weighted Average Porosity BITTE [ YT

Please advise if you require any additional data on this

matter,
Het Yours very truly,
Division Engineer
WIR :IMA :mk

cc: Tennessee Gas Transmission Co.
P. 0. Box 1031
Midland, Texas

e R e

% LAS M 3AS PRCOWCTS Surl
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DUFLIMATED COPIES OF R-1C11 in CASES 1263 AND 1254 vERE VAILED TO:

Don Walker, Gulf, Box 1290, Ft. Worth
C. H. Clark, Pure 0il Co., Box 2107, Ft. Worth 1, Tex.
Ed Nestor, Shell, Box 1509, Midland

R. B. Boyce, Phillips, Box 791, Midland
Gene Motter, Cities Service, Hobbs

J. A. Lore, Shell, Box 1509, Midland
Jack Cusack, Box 942, Roswell

Jo~on Kellahin, Santa Fe

Wavne Hause, Ohio, Box 3128, Houston

R+ He Jnle

Tidewate: , Box 731, Tulsa
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Ot CONSERVATION COMMISSION
£, 0. 8agx a7t

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

May 31, 1957

Mr. Clarence E. Hinkle, Attorney
P. O. Box %47
Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Hinkle:

On behalf of your client, Tennessee Gas
Transmission Company, we enclose one copy of Order
No. R=1011 issued May 31, 1957, by the Oil Conserve~
tion Commission in Cases 1253 and 12%4, which were
heard on .y 16’ 1”7’ at Hm.’ MNew Maxico.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretsry=Director

encl.




P, 0. 830X 871

‘ OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
< SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

May 31, 1957

}>e James cGowan
Sinclair Oil Company
P. O. Box 521
Tulss, Oklshoma

Dear Mr. McGowan:

On behalf of your client, Sinclair Oil
Company, we enclose one copy of Order No. R-1011
issued May 31, 1957, by the Oil Conservation Commis-
slon in Cases 1253 and 1254, which were heard on
Kay 16, 1957, at Hobbs, New Mexico.

g D G o

Very truly yours,

1 A' Lo mﬁ, Jro’
Secretary-Director

oncl.

g




BEFORE THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION Or THE

e by o A6 SR TR,

STATE OF WEW MEXICO

Y B O e e Y

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY FOR THE

ESTABLISHMENT OF PRORATION UNITS AND

UNIFORM SPACING OF WELLS AND FIELD

RULES FOR THE WOLFCAMP COMMON SCURCE _
OF SUPPLY UNDERLYING SECTIONS 13, 24 CASE NO. {23 3
AND 25, TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33

EAST AND SECTIONS 16, 17, 18, 19, 20,2

21, 28, 29 AND 30, TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH,

RANGE 34 EAST, LEA COUNTY, NEW Mﬁzxmo$

APPLICATION

- —— o — — - — v — —— —

Comes now Sinclair 011 & Gas Company and respectfully shows
to the Corporatic:. Commission as follows: 3

1. That applicant has drilled and completed several wells
into the Wolfcamp common source of supply underlying the lands
described above, particularly its Seaman #2 Well located in the -

Northwest Quarter (NWl) of Section 19, Township
16 South, Range 33 East

and Seaman Well #3 located in the -~

Southeast Quarter (SEi) of Section 24, Township
16 South, Range 33 East

and that other operators nave drilled other wells into said %Wolfcamp .
commnon source of supply, said common source of supply being en- 3
countered between the approximate depth of 9600 feet below the sur-
face and 10,900 feet below the surface,

2. That said Seaman Well #2 encountered the top of the
Wolfcamp common source of supply at approximately 9600 feet below
the surface and the base thereof at approximately 10,800 feet below
the surface; that szid well is presently producing, through per-
forations, between 10,338 feet and 10,366 feet; that the other wells
drilled intc the said Wolfcamp common source of supply have en-
countered the Wolfcamp at comparable depths and are producing or can
produce from approximately the same depth as said Seaman #2 Well 1s
producing from. ‘

;
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3. That the probable productive limlits of said common
source of supply include the following described area tc-wit:

Sections 13, 24 and 25, Township 16 “outh,
Range 33 East and Sections 10, 17, 185, 19,
20, 21, 28, 29 and 3U, LOwWnanip 1o Suuuii,
Range =4 East, Lea County, New Mexico;

that the suggested name for this common source of supply is the
Seaman FPool.

4, That, in order to bring about the orderly and proper
development of sald common scurce of supply and prevent waste and
avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells and secure the greatest
ultimate recovery therefrom and protect the correlative rights of
the inteirested partics therein, 1t is necessary and proper for the
Commission to enter its Crder providing for proration units of 80
acres each, such being the areaz which may be efficiently and
economically drilled and developed by one well and to provide for
uniform spacing of wells drilled into said common source of supply.

5. That said 80-acre proration units should be allowed %o
run in either direction so long as it contains two (2) contiguous
4Y0~acre tracts with only one well located thereon; that all wells F
drilled into said common source of supply should be located in the : ?
center of either 40 acres within any 80-acre unit, with a tolerance :
of 150 feet to avoid surface cbstructions.

6. That all wells heretofore completed or now drilling
should be granted an exception and then allowed as the unit well for
the 80-acres assigned thereto; that the allowable formula for saild L
units should be based solely upon acreage. o

T. A plat showing the area described above and the location ,
of all wells drilled or drilling 1n said area is attached hereto =
marked Exhibit "A" and made a part hereof. ’

8. That attached heretc and made a part hereof as Exhibit
"B" is a list of the names and addresses of all parties appearing
of record to own any leasehold interect within the area covered by
this Application and within one (1) mile of the outer boundaries
thereof.

%

WBEREFORE, applicant respectfully requests that the Com-
mission set this Application for public hearing before the Com-
mission at a time and place to be fixed by the Commission, and
that due and proper notice be glven as required by law and that, 3
at the conclusion of said hearing, the Commission make and enter 3 ,
an Order determining and defining the probable productive limits g -
of the Wolfcamp common source of supply referred to above to in-
clude all of -

AR AR e SR

Sections 13, 24 and 25, Township 16 South,
Range 33 East and Sections 16, 17, 18, 19,
20, 21, 28, 29 and 30, Township 16 South,
Range 34 Zast, Lea County, New Mexico,

naming sald pool or common source of supply, establishing pro-
ration units of 80-acres each, designating the location of all




wells drillsd to sald common source of supply to be in the
center of elther 40-acre tract contained in said 80-acre
proration unit, with a tolerance of 150 feet in any direction
from said described location to avoid surface obstructions;

to provide for acreage factor in determining allowables and to
provide for an exception for all wells presently drilled or
drilling and to further provide that said Order shall apply
to all said common source of supply.

DATED thils Z‘ﬂ day of April, 1957.

WN}W Ao

James H, McGowan
Its Attorney

STATE OF OKLAHOMA
SS.
COUNTY CF TULSA }

I, James H. McGowan, of lawful age, being first duly
sSwWorn, deposes and says:

That on the,{?ﬁgﬁi\gay of April, 1927, I mailed z copy
of the foregoing Application to all parties appearing on Exhibit
"B" hereto, by deposliting a copy of said Application in the

United States mail, properly addressed to each with postage

Ty

thereon.

Furcher affiant sayeth nct.

2/, )77 :'CWM/

James H. McGowan

1957.

A
\ ¥otary Publlce :;7 u)

My commission explres:

e SRS AT A

May 22, 1900.
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Cabot Carbon Company J. E. Mabee Company Shell 01l Company
P. 0. Box 2095 F. 0. Box 3149 P. 0. Box 1957

Midland, Texas Odessa, Texas Hobbs, New Mexlco
Attention: Mr. French Board Attn: Mr. W.E. Owen

Citles Service 011 Company Chio 011 Comnany Sinclair 011 %2 Gas Co,
Citles Service Building P. 0. Box 552 P. O. Box 1470
Bartlesville, Oklahoma Midland, Texas Midland, Texas

Attn: Mr. J.A. Cleverley Attn: Mr, C. S, Mills

Clities Service 0il Company Pacific ijestern 011

s

Skelly Cil Company

. - R g
PRI AT ] TR £ R

P. 0. Box 97 Ccrporation P. 0. Box 1650

Hobbs, New Mexico F. 0. Box 38 Tulsa, Oklahoma

Attn: Mr. D. D. Bodie Hobbs, New Mexico Attn: HMr.G.wW. Selinger
Forest 0il Corporatiocn Phillips Petroieum Co. Skelly 0il Company

F. 0. Box 1821 P. 0. Box 791 P. 0. Box 38

Midland, Texas Midland, Texas Hobbs, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. D.A, Miller Attn: Mr. J.N. Dunlavey

Freeport Sulphur Company Phillips Petroleum Co. Sunray Mid-Continent Oil
Box 1414 Hobbs, New Mexlco Conpany
Midland, Texas Attn: Mr. VW.A. Roberts F. 0. Box 20359

Tulsa, Oklahoma

Frontier Drig. & Prod. Co. Pure Oil Company Sunray Mid-Continent O11
107 vilkinson-Foster Bldg. P. 0. Box 071 Company
Midland, Texas Midland, Texas 201 Midland Nat'l Bank
Bldg., Midland, Texas
Attn: Mr. E.J. Plerce
L. C. Harris Ryan 0il Company Tennessee Gas
Hinkle Building 218 Court Building Transmission Company : A
Roswell, New Mexicc Evansville, Indiana P. 0. Box 1031 E

Attn: Mr. V. J. Gorman Midland, Texas
Attn: Mr. Cecil Davidson

Humble 0il & Refining Co. Samedan 011 Corporation
P. O. Box 1600 P. 0. Box 929 V. D. Anderson
Midland, Texas Ardmore, Oklahoma Box 130

Attn: Mr. J. N. Graybezal Midland, Texas

A. A, Hemnitz Samedan (011l Corporation
Hobts, New Mexico P. C. Box 2137

Hobbs, New Mexico

Attn: Mr., G, W. Futnam
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JEFORE TEE CIL COMSERVATION COMMISS ION
OF THE ETATE OF NEW MEXICO

:

THE THE EEARING
OJL CONMBERVATION
I0M CF MEW MEXICO FOR

PURPOBE OF COMBIDERING:

CASE MO8, 1383 & 1254
Order No. R-1011-A

ORDER OF THE OCOMMISEIOW
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause same ok for hearing at 8 o'cleock a.m. oa
November 13, 1838, at Banta Fe, New Mexico, before the 01l
Coaservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to
as the "Commissieom. "

s

NOW, on this r?‘clsgy of Novenba 1088, ¢tke Som=izsicss
a quorum hm present, v considered th- ;ppliuts.on. the
svidence adduced and lni.u fully advised in the premises,

TINDS:
(1) That due public motice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jarttdietlen of this cause and the
subjesat matter thereef.

(2) That the preponderance of tho evideace presented in
this ease indiecates that ome well will efficieatly and ecomcmically
drain 80 acres in the Esmmitz-Wolfcamp Fool, Lea County, New
Mexivce .

(3) That the Epecial Rules and Regulatiocns for the
ltnin-tlzm Pool as set forth in Order No. R-1011 should be
contimuesd in effect uantil further order of the commission.

IT 18 TEERKFONE ORDENED:

' (1) That the Special Rules anu: Reguintioans for the
Esmmits-VWolfcawp Pool, lsa Counmty, New lsxico, as set forth ia
Crder No. R-1011, bnadtbu-mhubymtimmctuet
until further erdu' of ths Commimsion.




e
Cane Nos. 1353 & 1384
Order No. B-1011-A

1989.

(3) Tat this order shall deooms 8L£Z06tive JaBuary .,

DONZ at Samta Fe, New Mexioe, on the day and year hereis-

above desiganted.

STATE OF MEW METIOO
OIL COWSERVATION COMMISSION

g

MURRAY E. NORGAN, Member

i Lo

A. L, FORTER, J¢/(, Member & Secretary




EIFOXE THE CIL CONBERVATION OCOMMISSXION
OF TEE BTATE OF KEW MEXICO

R o

: IN THE BATTER OF THE MEARING
j CAED BY THE OIL OCONSERVATION

| COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
; ! MEXICO YOR THE PURPOSE OF
COMSIDERING i
, lidated( CASE ¥O. 1253 |
} Consolidated: casx wo. 1284
} Order ¥o. R-1011

APPLICATION OF BINCLAIK OIL AND

| GAS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER CREATING

A NEV OIL POOL FOR PRODUCTION FROM
THE ENTIRE WOLFCANY FORMATION
UNDERLYING SECTIONS 13, 24, AND 25,
TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 33 XAST,
AND BECTIONS 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, ;
28, 26, AKD 30, TOWESNIP 16 BOUTH, |
RARGE 34 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY,

NE¥ MEXICO, AND FOR TRE RETABLISHMENT

OF 80-ACRE WELL SPACING AMD PRORATION
UNITS CORSIBTING OF ANY CORTIGUOUB 80
ACEES WITKIN A GIVEN QUARTER SECTION

WITH WO DESIGNATED QUARTER-QUARTER
SECTION IN WHICH A WELL MUST BE DRILLED,
AND YOR THE PROMULOGATION OF SPECIAL. RULES
AND REGULATIONS ¥OR SAID POOL.

2 | APPLICATION OF TEKNMESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION
COMPANY FOR AN GEDER CREATING A MEVW OIL |
- POOL FOR LOWER WOLFCAMP PRODUCTION IN THE ;
KEMNITZ AREA EMBRACING SECTIONS 23, 34,
35, 26, 35, AND 36, TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH,
| RANGE 33 EAST, AMD BECTIORS 16, 17, 18, |
| 19, 20, 31, 48, 29, 30, 31, 33, AWD 33, 'T
TOWNSHIP 16 30UTN, RANGE 34 EAST, JNMPM,
LA COUNTY, MXV MEXICO, ARD YOR TEE ;
ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPORARY S80-ACRE WELL
SPACING AND PROEATIOR UNITS CONSISTING
OF TEE EAST OR WEST HALF OF EACH QUARTER
SECTION, WITR DRILLING LOCATIONS LIMITED
| TO THE FORTERAST QUARTER AMD BOUTHWEST
QUARTER OF EACH QUARTER SECTION, AND FOR
THE PROXULGATION OF TEMPORARY SPECIAL RULES
AND REGULATIONS FOR SAID POOL. 1

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMIBEION:

The abeve-styled causes came on for hearing at 9 o cxook‘
2.m. on May 18, 1957, at Hobbs, Nev Mexico, before the Cil Com~ |
servation Commission of New Mexico, hereimafter referred te as tlu‘
"Commission,” wvhereupon said causes were comsolidated for purposcs
of boaring snd order upon the motion of both of the above-named
spplicants. %




AAS g

-3~
CASE WO. 1353 )
CASE WO. 1334 ) Cobsolidated
order ¥o. R-1011

WOV, on this day of May, 1987, the Cosmission, a

! quorus being preseat, ving considersd the applicatioas and the

evidenot adduced, and being fully advimed in the premises,
FINDS:
(1) Tbat due public notice having been givem asm recuired

' by lav, the Commission has jurisdiction of the above-styled causes

and the subject matter thereot.

(2) 7Thai ithere is need for the creation of a aswy pool
in Les County, New Mexico, for the production of eil from the
Wolfcamp formation, said pool to bear the designatioa Keanitz-
Wolfcanmp Pool. 8aid KEemnits-Wolfoamp Pool was discovered by the
Tennessee Gas Transmission Company State A, A. Kemaitz "A" Well .
Ne. 1, located in the NE/4 NE/4 Sectioa 30, Township 18 South, Range
34 East, MAPM, which well was completed December §, 1856 with the
top of the perforations at 10,742 feet.

(3) That the probable productive limits of the Kemnitz-
WolZcamp Pool are as follows:

TCYNSKIP 16 SOUTH, RAMGE 33 KABT, NMPM
Bectien X4: 1III
Sectton 25: All

mmnx’ 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, WP
21: All
soctmu 28 through 30: All

(4) That the vertical limits of the Xsmaitz-WolZcamp
Pool should comprise the entire VWolfcamp formation iam order to
permit the production and coamon storage of all eoil produced from
said formation,.

(3} That development of the subject commonr source of ’
supply indicates that it is possibie that there are other pruhct:l.w
zo2es in the Wolfcamp formation in addition to the mons in the ‘
lowex portion of the formatiom from which the aforemeationed

i Tonnessee Gas Transmission Company, State A. A. Ksmnits "A" Neo. 1
i Well is preseatly preducing.

(s) thvuthmltitthm
sones referred to in Fimding Ne. 5 are sisultansously with
the knowan productive sons discovered by the said Teansases Gas
Transanission Company, State A. A, Kemnits A" Ne. 1 Well.

(7) 7That the geological and eangineering data indicate
that ons well will drain 50 acres in the Kemnitz-Volfcamp Peel,
and that said pool sheuld be developed on B0-acrw drilling and
preoration units.




hall A2
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ithe same are hereby established for the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool;

: 3

CASE WO. 1258 )
CASE WO. 1254 ) Consolidated
Order No. E-1011

(8) That 80-acre drilling and proration unite comprising
the sast half or the weet half of each guarter section, with well

—tn e oo 8 - e B

lecaticas meseizicted o taw mpproximate ceater of the NE/4 er the
S¥/4 therecoi, will provide the most orderly and efficieat pattera

lof development for the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool.

(8) That all wells completed in or drillimg to the
Kexnitix -Wolfceamp Pool prior to the effective date of this order
should be excepted from the well location requiremeats set forth

(10) That any well which is completed in the Xemanitz-~
Wolfcamp Poeol and to which is dedicated less than 79 acres er more .
than 81 acres should be granted an zllowable in the proportioz that
the total mumber of acres assigned to the well bears to 80 acres.

(11) That the provisions of this order should ke of & |
temporary nature in order to permit further study of the subject |
common source of supply. i

IT IS TEEREYORE ORDERED:
(1) That the Esmnitz~-Wolfcocamp Pool be and the same is

bereby created, and that the vertical limits thereof shall comsis?
ef the eatire Wolfcamp formation.

{2) That the horizontal iimits of said Kcmmitx-Wolfcamp
Pocl shall be that area described in Exhibit "A" atiached herete
and made & part hereeof.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That special pool rules applicable to the Kmtts-'oltcupi
Pool be ead the same are bereby promulgated as folliows: g

8PEC]IAL RULES AND REGULATIONE FOR
KEMNITZI-WOLFCAMP POOL

IT I8 ORDERED:

RULIE 1. That any well drilled to or com.leted im *he
Wolfcamp formation within one mile of the boundary of the Kemnitz~
Wolfeamp Pool, as it is now defised or may hereafter be defined,
2hall be located, spaced, drilled, opesrated, and prorated in accord-
ance with the rules and regulaticas in effect in said Kemmits-
Wolfcamp Pool.

RULE 2. That 80-acre drilling and proration units be and

further, that any well projected te ar completed in the Kemnitx-
YWolfcamp Pool shall be assigned a tract camprising the East balf
or the Vest alf of a governmental quarter mtm.

: RULE 3. (a) That any well projected to or completed in
the Kesmits-Volfcamp Pool shall be located withim 180 feet of the
center of either the Northeast quarter or the Southwest guarter of
s governmental guarter sectios.
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CASE ", 1333)

CASE O . lm)comudatod
Oxder No. R-1011

{(b) The Secretery cof the Commisgion shall have

“thi‘“' *e mut .vn-:t‘aa tn Sha —ao..

[ l-“ll”". i Avie 3 ‘s,

. above without actice and Mrtu where application has beea filed

TR TR AT AL

! dm dus form and the necesaity for the unorthodox leocatios is based

on topographical conditions,

Applicants shall furaish all operators within a
1320-foot radius of the subject well a copy of the applicatioa teo
the Commission, and applicant shall include with his application

8 list of names and addressea of all operators within such radiue,
togothr with a stipulation that proper notice kas beean giveas said
operators At the addresses given. The Becretary of the Commission |
shall wait at least 20 days after receipt of application before !
approving any such unorthodox lucation, aud shall approve suck
unorthodox locatioa only in the absence of objection by any offset
operator. XIn the event an operator objects to the unorthodox ‘
location the Commiscion shall consider the matter oaly after proper
notice and hearing.

RULE 4. That no well shall be opened to any other xone |
of the Vol¥camp Tormation simultanecusly with the productive zone
in the low.r portion of the formation from which the Tenmesses Gas |
Transuission Company, Btate A, A. Xemnitz "A" No. 1 Well is preseat
ly producing until it has been established, after notice and
that the same can be accomplished without causing undergrouand was

(

RUILE 5. That any well which is complsted in the Xemnits-|

Wolfcamp FoeX aad to which is dedicated less than 79 scres or more
than 81 acres shall be granted am allowable in the proportion that
the total mumber of acres assigned to the wvell bears te 80 acres. i
|

RUIE 6. That no well shall be assigned an allowable i

until CommISsIon Yorm C-128 has been filed with the Commission
indicating that either the East half or the West half of a govera-
mental quarter section bhas been dedicated to the well.

IT IS FURTEER ORDERED:

That the provisioas of this order shall become effective
immediately, with the exception of Rule 2, Rule S, and Rule 6 of
the Special Rules and Reguiations of the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool,
which three rules shall become effective July 1, 1857,

Further, that these cases be recpensd at the Commission
monthly hearing in November, 1958, to show cause why the Epecial
Rules and Regulations set forth herein shvuld be contimued beyond
December 31, 1958. i

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year heroia-q

above designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXIOO :
01!.. eoasmnno: COMNISS ION

m, Chl:lruu !

%‘W“j@;

A. L. PORTER, Jr., MNember & Becretary
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TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY

! y
/ ; KEMNITZ AREA Comparison of Recovery
| Gross Recovery
Average M_Bbls.
; 80-Acre Thickness L0-Acre H0-Acre
E - { Section Quarter Tract Feet Spacing Spacing
] [ A
; g Township 16 South, Range 34 East
4 16 sW N 15 -0- 146
i L s 18 -0~ 175
‘3 17 SE N 18 -Oe 175
S 22 225 214
. sw 5 22 225 214
; 19 NE N 16 -0- 155
3 s 25 256 243
. SE N 35 358 3k0
b - s 52 429 ko8
L s NW s 16 ~0= 235
sw N 30 307 2
‘ S 50 511 486
g
20 NE N 22 225 21k
s 26 266 252
SE N ok 2ks 233
s 2k 2ks 233
] NW N 25 256 2h3
' S 28 287 272
¢ SW N 30 307 292
S 30 07 292
: 21 NW N 18 -0- 175
s 16 «0= 155
29 W 35 358 340
S 32 327 311
30 NE N 43 440 418
s 0 511 486
. W R 65 665 631
o~ \‘ s 65 665 631
v ’ Township 16 South, Range 33 East
f 24 SE N 20 205 19k
! S 38 369 - 369
25 E N 60 614 583
. s 65 665 631
TOTAL FIFLD , 9,284 9,958
No. Wells Drilled 50 367038 1uE
OIL ORNS LY Calr 93 LisRI0N

S B hEy LA
7 e HIBT Kol 2
CASE /AT
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’ \\
INITIAL NEW WELL PRESSURE COMPARED TO PRESSURE IN NEAREST OFFSET
TOWNSEND AREA
N WELL | OFFSET WELL
PRESSURE
DATE PRESSURE DIFFERENTIAL
COMPLEFICN o PRESSURE COMPLETION WHEN NEW (MEW WELL)

OPERATOR & LEASE NAME DATR PRESSURE PSIG OPERATOR & LEASE NAME _ DATE WELL COMPLRTED -(OFPSET)
Wilshire, Towvnsend 2 10-52 553 2913 Wilshire, Townsend L 5-52 3017 «1Oh
Wilshire, Townsend 3 9-53 1)-53 3123 Wilshire, Townsend 2 1052 2493 #630
Wilshire, Townsend & 12-53 5-54 2657 Wilshire, Towvnsend 3 9-53 2509 mm..o
Wilshire, Towmsend 5 12-5h4 5=55 1196 Wilshire, Townsend 4 12-53 1876 80
Wilshire, Townsend 46-5 5-54 5.5k 3268 Wilshire, Townsend L 12-53 2837 Al
Bumble, Tovnsend 5 h-54 55k 2737 Wilshire, Townsend k4 12.53 2857 » =120
Shell, State A 1 12-52 5=53 3358 Wilshire, Townsend 1 5.52 3017 “Www
Shell, State TA 2 5-53 5-53 3306 Wilshire, Townsend 1 552 3017
Shell, State TA & 2-5k 554 2901 Shell, Stete TA 2 5=53 2153 F1h8
Shell, State XTA 1 555 5-55 T3 - Humble, Townsend 5 45k 1360 13

£138
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CONPARISON OF PHYSICAL CHARACTERISTICS
KRGIITZ AREA - TOWESKND FLELU

Producing Formation

Type Accumulation

Approximate Producing Depth
Indicated Drive Mechanisa

Originsl Bottom Eole Pressure, Psig
Saturstion Pressure, Psig

Solution Gas-0il Batio, SCF/Bbl.
Original FVF

Reservoir Temperature, °F

011 Gravity, APT

Kemmnitz

Lower Wolfcamp
Porcsity Trap
10,TOO*
Solution Ges
3780 8-6500'33
3092 to 3217
1396 to 1489
1.707 to 1.T89
153 @-6500'Ss
39 to 43

Townsend

Lower Wolfcamp
Porosity Trap
10,550*

Bolution Gas

3950 @-6400'SS
3003 to 3583

1400 (est) to 1858
1.700 (est) to 1.976
158 @-6k00'3S

38 to M1
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DRILL STEM 7T Esr DAR7A

KEAINITZ /IRESH

UPPER WOLFCAMP

ISIP

-7

V‘,W B [?( (o

RECOVERY

WELL INTERWAL TESTED

Seaman Unit 2 9675' - 9750"
10,134 ' -204'

Seaman Unit 3 10,140'-165"'

10,182'-256"

Chio State SA-1 10,095'-125"

TGT Kemnitz
"A“ l 10,206'—2%'
TGT Kemnitz
"B" 1 10,108'-218"
Ohio SB-1 10,088' -160"
Sinclair State
Lea 381 10,075 -142!
10,165'-194

30 min. 1135 psi
30 min. 2110 psi

30 min. 2560 psi

30 min. 3030 psi

30 min. 660 psi

30 min. 3610 psi

47 min 3860 psi

15 min. 610 psi

30 min 2770 psi

Q00" WC, 10' Mud
1200' WC, 30' free cil, 300' OCM

WCTS in 2 hr. 30 min, OTS 2 hr. 40 min,
Flo 21 BO in 30 min.

GTS in 25 min. Rec 1000' free oil;
5119' SW, 60' OCM

1000' WC, 30'. Mud

GTS in 48 min @ 6 MCFPD, Rec. 135'
free 0il, 270' HG&MCO, 215' O&GCOM,
Ls' SW

NGTS, rec. 42h' SGCM, 525' SGCSW
Rec WC plus 20' Mud

Rec 1000' WC, 5% Mud.

GTS U7 min, TSTM, Rec. 1000' WC,
1010 OCM, T20' SW.

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATICN COMHMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
st /2a H
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Well Interval Tested

LOWER WOLFCAMP

ISIP

Recovery

Seaman Unit

10,528'-578
10,554 '-578
Seamen Unit 2 10,570'-641"°
Seaman Unit 3  10,624'-69T7’

10,691 -751"

Ohio State SA-1 10,570'-613

Skelly Sombrero

Unit 1 10,350"'-k37"
TCT Kemnitz "A"110,553'-10,6L4k4"

10,640'-731"

10,737'-763"'

Kemmitz "B"-1  10,682'-713°

10,716'-764

30 min 1825 psi

30 min 2650 psi
30 min 3630 psi
30 min 3150 psi

3 hr. - 3500 psi

200 psi
3C min 3815 psi

30 min 3840 psi

33 min 5220 psi

35 min 3775 psi

Pkr failed
10" Mud, 2000" WC

GrS in 1 hr. 6 min, rec 1500' GCWC, 330°'
GCM.

GTS in 46 min, WCTS 1 hr 9 min, OTS 1 hr. 21
min, Flo to pit 15 min, Flo 26.5 BO in

30 min, Rev out full string oil, no wtr.

GTS 29 min, Rec. 1104' WC, 5296' free

oil, 30' O&GCM

GTS in 10 min, WCTS in 15 min, OGOM in
45 min, Flo to pits 5 min, Flo 102 BO
in 2 hrs. Rev. out 41 BO, 300’ HG&OCM.

35" Mud

900" WC, 60°' GM

GTS in 16 min, @ 195 MCFPD, WCTS in

22 min, MIS in 31 min, OTS in 35 mip,
Flo 13 BO in 16 min 1/2", 157 BO in

2 hr 5/8", Rev cut 63 BO no wtr.

GTS in 18 min @ 33 MCFPD, WCTS in 5%
min, OTS In 60 min, Flo 27 BO in 2 min
1/2", 155 BO in 4 hrs 1/2", Rev out 50
BO, no wtr. ‘

GTS in 4 min, WCTS in 12 min, OTS in
15 min, well flo as follows: 66 BO,

45 min, 5/8" ch, 96 BO, 135 min, 3/8",
Rev out 69 B0, no wtr.

GTS in 5 min, @ 756 MCFPD, WCTS in 12
min, OTS in 17 min, Flo 11 BO in 10 min
1" Ch. Flo 85 BO in 2 hr, 3/8" ch.

Rev out 69 BO, no wtr. :




Page 2
Lower Wolfceamp

Well

PR S e VR tyns e

Interval Tested

ISip

Reccvery

TGT State A-1

Shell WC-1

Ohio SB-1

10,640 -763"

10,690-782

10,690-788
10,700-788

30 min ISIP 3735 psi

47 min 3735 psi

30 min 2315 psi

GTS in 5 min, WCTS in 58 min, MIS

1 hr. 2 min, OTS 1 hr. 5 min. Clean
to pit 5 mia. Flo as follows: 2.9
BO 5 min 1" chk GOR 2380, 8.8 =G, 15
min, 5/8" chk, GOR 1663, 28.9 B0 1 hr.
30 min 3/8" chk, GOR 1790. Rev out 43.4
BO, grty 39.9 deg.

GTS 6 min, OTS 23 min, Flo 36.5 BO 1lst.
hr., 48.7 B0 2nd. hr, 45.4% BO 3rd. br.
39.7 deg., GOR 1386, Rev. out 60.5 BO,
Rec. 20' oil below tep chk, TO 190.7 bbl.

Pir. feiled.

GTS 1 hr. 40 min, @ 4780 cfpd, no fluid
tc surf. Rec. 1000' HO&GCOWC, uU50!
HO&GCH.
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CISCO PAY ZONE

ISIP

Recovery

Well Interval Tested

Seaman Unit 1 11,156%-181"
].1,206'-281'
11,320'-371!

Seaman Unit 2 11,314'-338"

G- § JRHC AR YN AP

11,335'-367"
} Sesman Unit 3 11,406 ~li56!
i
:
Ohic State SA-1  11,270'-360°
Skelly Sambrero
i Unit 1 12’631_:_665:
f TGT Kermitz "A"
No. 1 11,335 -436
] 11,490* 503"
Kemitz “B“
No. 1 11,380" 4681
‘ Shell WC No.1 ~ 11,373'-539'

15 min - 1150 psi
2 hr. 15 min -3930 psi

30 min - 2475 pei

30 min

3200 psi

ks min - 2520 psi

30 min - 2060 psi

30 min

5770 psi

15 min - 2005 psi
30 min - 6975 psi

31 min - 149 psi

4O min - L4975 psi

e R L R S e 1 g AT

2000' WCA 15" Mud K8

WC in 47", oil in 55", Flo to pits
5", rec 20 80, 2000' W2, no wir.
2200' WC, Q0' free oil, 90' 0&GCM,
no wtr.

Gas /72", rec 2512' WC, BL76' oil,
100 HO&GCM.

Gas/ 1 hr 30", WC/2 Br.22 min, oil
2 hr 50 min, Flo to pits 30 min,

Flo 38.64 BO in 1 br.

GTS/29 min, WCTS/50 min, Ges /WB~
1 hr 10 min, Flo to pits 20" Weing
HO&GCM sil tr oil. Rev out HGOWC
w/sli tr oil.

GIS when 1lst. jt. broken off, Rec
20' free oil, 1200*' HOXGCWC, 50°'
HO&GCHM .

1500 WC, 50' Mud, 5010*' SW. (This
is lower Penn Zone).

3140* MWC, 60 WCM, 60' Mud, NS
GTS 3 hr 17 min, € 18 MCFPD, Rev.
out 4700' HO&GCWB, 8 BO, no wtr,

419 Muddy WC, 637" SGC MWC, 60°
SGCM.

GTS in 7 min @ 17 MCFPD, rec 160°*
MCO, 160' GOM.
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COMPLETION DATA ,

KEMNITZ AREA
(psig @ -6525')
Completion Producing Producing Total Depth . Potential Gas-0i1  Botwom Hole Oi} Grav. Productivity
Operator Lease & Yell Date Formation Interval Test ~« BOPD Ratio Pressure API Index
Tennessee Kemnitz "A' No. 1 12-11-56 Lower 10,7h2! 11,557 L2 1623 3736 39 3hh
Wolfcamp 10,780"
Tennessee Kemnitz "B" No. 1 Lu2a57 Lower 10,7ho! 11,529' 53k 1610 36814 h0 6.8
Wol fcamp 10,774'  PB 1n,8k42'
Tennessee State "A" llo. 1 5=13-57 Lowver 10,652! 11,550! 476 1667 . o 40.3
Wolfcamp 10,698t  PB 11,419' ) ,
Sinclair Seamen No. 1 10~1-56 Cisco (Penn) 11,219’ 2,797 612 1567 h2.5
11,265' PB 12,390'
Sinclair Seaman No., 2 12-16-56 Lower 10,618! 11,500°" 22 BO SLY
Wolfcamp 10,638'  PB 11,453! 6 hrs.
Sinclair Seaman No. 3 3=5=57 Lower 10,706" 13,000°" 672 11k2 3133 37.8 Q72
Wolfcamp 10,752 PB 10,800'
Chio State 3.4. No. 1 3=1=57 Lower 10,592! 11,411 Lo8 1433 348L 47.3 37k
Wolfcamp 10,630' PB 11,357
Ohio State S.B. No. 1 Su5=5T Lower 10,732¢ 10,818" 295 124k 37
Wolfcamp 10,782!
Shell State W.C. No. 1 5-3-57 Lower 10,753! 11,539" 391 1504 39
Volfcamp 10,773* PB 10,855
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SINCLAIR OIL & GAS COMPANY

] -

4 P. 0. B

: » 0. Box 1470

i Midland, Texas oI cons.?ffgffnrffw,mm
May 10, 1957 - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICY

3 e e —

e EXHIBIT -
] Ot e
i B

|

PROPOSED SEAMAN (WOLFCANP) POCL
0il Reserves & Economics
LOWER WOLFCAMP ZONE

T. Factors Used in Computing Lower Wolfcamp Reserves:
Porosity of 8,77% (weighted average fram 5 radiocactive logs and §
lirestone lateral on 6 wells)

A.

B.

°

g Q

Effec'g.ive pay thickness of 31.5 feet (from microlog analysis on 6
wells

Formation volume factor of 1,733 bbls of reservoir oil per bbl of
stock tank oil (B H ssmple on Sinclair’s Seaman Unit Well No., 3)
Connate water saturaticn of 20%

0il recovery of 20%

I1. Lower VWolfcamp 0il in Place Equals 9894 ST Bbls Per Acre.

IIT. Lower Wolfcamp Stock Tenmk 0il Reserves:

A, Grossc bbls per acre equals 1:97%
B, Grosa bbls for 40 acres equals 79,160
C. Gross bbls for 80 acres equals 158,320

IV. Price Stock Tank 0il Equals $3.15/Bbl.

V. Economics of Lower Wolfcamp Well:

AC Acxe 80 Acre

A, Gross value of recoverable ST oil $ 249,354, $ 498,708,
B, Charges against well:

Royalty (1/8) $ 31,169, $ 62,331,

Direct tax (&%) 14,961, 29,922,

Operating expense 26,800, 28,000,
- Cost of well 226,000,

Total Charges £ 298,930. $ 346,261. i

C. Kot profit/ioss to Operator

1A

A
Aj

(loss) & 49,576,

N { .
:)’ Y v_,,:’_‘;\_ it A e
G Ll
W
' f{ ﬁ / ? "/ A ~

$ 152,447, (Profit)




BEFORE THE
ORL CORSERVAIION CCM I ISSION
SANJA FE, NEW WX

‘*. - /s
SEAMAR LEICANP POT, S il PAUBIT o0
les County, New Mexico i
Production Data
P (011 in Bble. - Gas in MCF)
k
Company 1956 1957 PER WELL
~Leage DEC,.  JAH..  ESB,  MARCH ~JOTAIS
Tennessee ’
Kemnitz “A"-1 0 3705 6164 57T 6340 21,980
G 8705 9862 9139 10156 37,862
GOR 2349 1595 1583 1601 1,723
Ohio
State "SA"-1 0 615 6249 6,864
G 891 9692 10, 583
GOR 1488 1550 1,542
\\r Sinclai
xr
/ Seaman Unit-2 o 460 460
1 G 438 438
GOR 952 952
Sinclair _
Seaman Unit-3 0 5280 5,230
G 6155 6,155
GOR 1165 1,165
Tennessee,, ,, -
Kemnits B-1 0 619 619
o G No Report —
GOR - —_
TOTALS 0 3705 6164, 6386 18948 35,203
G 5705 22 10030 26441 55,038
- GOR 2349 1599 1571 1395 1,503
\ T
- '\_“Uv
/r}s\, \" L NOTB: KO WATER PRODUCTIOR REPORTED FOR ABOVE MONTHS
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PROPCOSED
SEAMAN (WOLFCAMP) POOL
Taa County, New Mexico

BEFORE THE
OiL CONSERVATIGN COMMISSIGN
A FE, NEW MEXICO

=Lz S EXHIBIT N
CHRONOLOGICAL TABULATION oF  ORE LA P 3
BOTTOM HOLE FPRESSURES
tease Completicn Date BHP paig Shut In Bottom Hole
Operator, & Well Date Rap 8 <6525 Houps Gradient
Tennessee Kemnitz A-1 12- (~56 12-§7.-56 2758 100 o237
Tennessce Kermnitz A-1 12~1--56 12=21-56 3736 36 -262
Chio State SA-1 2-15-57 3-12-57 3,84 Q4 o274

r /

{ Sinclsir Seaman Unit 3 3-.5-57 3-22-57 3133 ¢ 95 285
Tennessee Kemnitz A-1 12=1~56 £r2=57 3670 21 =270
Tennesse= Kemnitz Bt Lm2-57 41757 3684, 50 284
Sinclair Seaman Unit 3 3-5-57 5-7-57 2479 / 188 0285 (Est)
Shell State WC-1 5357 5-Ga 57 3584 22 .280 (Est)

1}; - . T
- ‘{ Wﬁf

A

//\! *\/0
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GEMERAL LAW REPORTERS
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l - IX THE MATTL? OF: :

CASE NO. 1253z Applicetlicn of Sinclair 01l and Gore Cormwmany for: |
the ereation of 2 new oll veol to Le vmown o2a ¢ |
the Sesn mnr Wollcamn T’f\o'L underiying porvions oft |

“ ~ - aln d 7 . |
Township 16 South,Ran 73 mast.and Towmshin 10 |
South,?an<e i £23u.JAn County,ifew Mexiee, and : |
for the scstablilziwient of Ul-acre well sgpacin~ @ j
and proratvion univgs,end Tor thne nromul~-ation of: |
gpecial rulez and rocsulations for said pool. :
Aoplicant.in the avove-styled cause,sesks an :
order crep s new oll moel for sreduction : |
froui the entlire wWelfcamy fﬁ}put‘O“ uwnderiyzing |
Sectione z n nsilo 15 South,lance |
3? :1’-.‘%— !/1-723’L-c)a . 1
anc & }¢ ﬁ t, Ligca Co- &
unt stnblisnment of :
-2 jon wnits con- 2 |
sisting of 2 :
civen guars : {
ter gquarter :
“ ariilec, and : : :
‘ rules and resuleotion fO? said pool. : 1

CASE NO. 125h: Applicaticn of Temnecose Gas Trangrlission Com- @ |
peny for tno CPGQtiOJ of o _new oil uool to ve @ |
Irown as o Lo 1] 1 ot
3ort*o-“, nehlis s and:

wnahip - Q“L Lea County,ew :
i-ie:»:ico . e'qt of termporary =
-acre : ~aulon units,u*d :
for the sneclial rulez and recu-:
lations fo: Anvlicant,in uhe a%ovn-:
ctylec cause, seeils & rder creating a nsw ofi |
- pool for Lower W .fcamp procduction in tge Ker- 3 1
nitz Area an *ac Sections 22,25,25,26,35,and:
A M TNt ) o T at 5 - 1
30,Towmsnin sRange 33 mast,and Secticns: |
7 - ) :‘\ -~ -~
19117,%d,19,_0 J,Z,,“O,;l,;a,end 3,,Towg- : |
ship 16,South, ?an~e 3iL past,Lea County,New Hex=: |
ico, and for the estaplishment of ten noorary O0-: |
acre well gpacins and nroration units oon31°t- : |
] inz of the [Torth and South halves of each guar-:
= 2r section wi z locations limited to = )
tne Horitheaczt ’ua‘u“" anc Southwest cuarter of :
o each cuarcer sevulon,dno for the promulgation =
; o T special rulesz and resulationg for said_wool.:
. ) BEFORE:
{ . Honorable #. L. Hecher
. Mr. A. L. Porter
: | Hr. Murrey ilorzan
' . DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED ;
: GENERAL LAW REPORTERS %
! ALB(;QUGERQUE SANTE‘ FE
1
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MR. PORTE!: The next cacse on the dockzet will be Case

M. COOLEY: Application of Sinclair Cil and Gas Company
for the creation of 2 new ocil pool to be known as the Seaman Wolfcdm
Pool underlying portions of Tcwnshin 15 South, Ranre 33 Bast, and
Townsip 16 South, Ranpge 32l Kast, Lea County, New Mexico, and for
the establishment of 00-acre well gspacing and vroraticn units, and
for the promulgation of special rules and regulations for sald pool.

M3 . McGOWAN: James H. MeGowan for Sinclair 0il Company.
If the Commission please, I think 1t would be prover that this casd
be consolidated for the purpose of hearing in order with Case No.
1254. They involve the same general area, the same source of sup-
ply and obviously both cannot be granted as requssted, and for that
in view of that, I move that the two cases be congsolidatcd for the
purpose of hearing in order and I Telieve the avnplicant in Case 124

L

will have no objection to that procedure.
MR. HINKLZ: If the Cormission pleazsge --
MR. PORTER: Mr. Hinkle.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle of Hervey Dow and Hinkle,

Roswell, representing the Tennessee Gas Transmission Company, we

}J

have no objection to the consolidation of Case 1253 with Case 125L
and that they bz QReard together.

MR . McGOWAN: At this time, since apparently we will not

CCARNLEY . MEIED & ASGOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GEMERAL LAw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
1 3.6691 2-221%
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g.. be able to start with the evidence vorior to the noon break, I be-
- lieve it mirht be acvisabie Lo odvise tixe Cori issicn the! there and

pears, examinine tihe tuo applicatlong -- there appears to be two

points of difference, one is in the arca ccvered by the anplicatlorn

-

Which is of course, no problem, I mean all the ares that is under-

5

aid by it should be svaced and I thinlt there will be no cuvarrel in

—d

the lateral area that is covered by the apviication. The two baszid
cifferences seem to bs the vertical 1°mits of the Wolfcamp as one
source of supply and as to vhether it will be a fixed zpacing unit
with fixed wel’ location, or wnether 1f will be & flexidvle spacing
unit with the choice of wells in the center of the unit, and I be-
lieve that is really the only twc differences in our application.

As Far as matter of procedure I would suggmest that since

(oL

€3

E, : : Sinclair is first on the docket, if we may be allowed to put on ouf

.

‘ ' main case, which will be chort, and then Tennessszse following in
support of their application wixichh will amount In us cpening the
d case and Tennessee following, gzilving us the richt of rebuttal. Ouy

- .

rebuttal testimony, or in effect, ovposition to theirs, would be

limited to only the point of difference as they arose from the pre-
sentation of their cacse.

MR. HINKLE: We have no objection to that procedure.
1_' » M. PORTER: Would you repeat gsnerally the purposes ror
| wrich you want these cases consolidated?
4. MR. McGOWAN: -For the purvose of taking testimony and fo#}

the consiceration by the Commission in the issuance of an order fcp

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES

’ TED
GENERAL LAW REFORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.8691 %-2211
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the pool.
M. PORTZR: That ic satisfactory with Tennessee Gas?
MR. HIN#LZ®: Yes, that 1ls satisfactory. There may be
some duplicatlion of testimony, by reason of consolidation, and we
wouldnt!t want the Comnlicczion to exclude any testimony we offer eveﬂ

theurh 1t nay be a dun’lention of what Sinclair offers. It would

be pretty hard tc licen our testimony in suechh a manner that there

2

wouldn't be absolutely any cuplication. I think it can be facili-
tated by consolldation.

MR. PORTZER: It

e

z understood by vothh psrties that one
order would be written relative to the two applications.

MR. HINKLZ: That's rignht.

MR. McGOWAN: That is right, they botuh obviously cannot
be granted.

MR. COOLEY: Jnly one order denying a certain position
to one and granting a certain pnosition to the other.

MR. McGOWAN: Actually, the two applications can be con-
solidated for the two purposes, so long as there are different al-
legations for it and the person who macde such application is free
to offer supporting testimony for such allegations, and the other
party is to offer‘opposition whicn would amount in his giving tes-
timony to support his position. There will have to be a duplica-
tion to an extent of some testimony, but I bellieve the procedure

we have agreed here is agreed on as near as possible.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPOP . €D
GENERAL LAW I8 'ORTENS
ALBUQUERQUY - SANTE FE
3-8691 2-22m1
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MR. PORT=R: Ic there any objection to the consclidation

ot

cf these two caszes for the nurvosen shote

1

by counscl? We willl
consolidate the two cases for wearing.
MR. McGOWAN: Do you heve exnibits to introcduce befcre

the Commission? Actually, I dont't think this case will take too

much time. The pointsof differences are Joins te be narrow enouzh.

In ten or fifteen minutes we wil. put our case in main and they

probavly will too. There will be cross examination, but it should

not turn inte a lengthy hearing, 1 thinl:.

MR. PORTER: You can call your first witness. We might

as well use this next fifteen minutes.

MR. COOLEY: Will the witnesses for Tennessee and Sinclaf

in Case 1253 and Case 125} please come forwarc and bhe sworn.
"
nesses on both sices?
MR. HINKLE: Yes.
(Witness cworn.)
H. A. MERRILL
the witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testlfled as

follows:

DIPECT EXAVMINATION

Q Will you state youwr name and by whom are you emplcryed
in - what capacity, plea=e?

A H. A. Merrill, District geclogist, Sinclair Company In

M. COOLEY: Do these five rmentlemen represent the wit-

and‘
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Roswell.
@ You have previoucly testified as ar expert witness be-
ore this Commission have you not? A Yes, I have.

MR. McGOWAW: Does the Commission accept his ogualifica-

MR. PORTER: Thney are acceptable.

Q Mr. Merrill, yocu, I believe, are :n charge of the dis-
trict for Sinclair in which the area involved 1s located, is that
correct? A That is correct.

Q@ And you have macde a study from the point of geology of
the Wolfcamp comnion source of supvly in the area covered by the
Sinclair application? 4 Yes, I nave.

Q Are the three exnibits that I have marked, Exhibits 1,
2 ané 3, posted on the board behind ycu -~ were they prepared by
you or undsr your supervisicn? A Yes, sir.

Q@ Will you briefly describe what each exhibit is intended
to show?

A  Exhirit No. 1 is a structuvral plat of the Wolfcamp pro-
ducing area contoured on the top of the Wolfcamp formation. This

structural plat tends to show an anticlinal fold, or series of

folds with the present limited control not allowing a complete de-}

finition either on the south end or actually through the center of
it.

Q That 1s then a contour pmap based upon the best informa-
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tion you have avalluble today of the Wolfcamp formatlion wnderlying
the area covered by the Sinclair applicaticn and adjlolnine ares, 14
that correct? A Thatts correct.

Q@ All right. ©Now, Zxhiblt No. 2. plesse.

A Exhibit No. 2 is an electric log crocs section extending
from north to south through several of the producinc wells in this
Wolfcamp producing area.

@ And Exhibit NWo. 37

A And Exhibit No. 3 is an electric log crcss section ex-
tending from east to west throuzsh this same gres.

Q@ Now those represent, do they nct, revetitions of actual
electric logs taken from the various wellis indicated and reproduced
on this map, a portion of them, and shown on this mapn?

A Thatts correct.

Q@ And the depth and all, from the top of surface, is that
correct?

A The depths are from the surface elevaticn.

@ Now then, on the two cross sectlons, have you drawn a
the top of the Wolfcamp source of supply found in these wells?

A Our uppermost horizontal line on each cross section in-
dicates the top cof the Wolfcamp formation.

Q And what is the approxinmate depth of that line, pleasge,

from the surface?
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A Approximately ninety-six hundred
Q@ Now, do you have a Lline on thoszs twl creoss sectinnce theb

repregents, in your opinion, the beotbtom of the Wolfcamn fornatlon?

. 1.

4 OQur horizontal line, the thi~d ~ne I=ov the Son, indi-

e
3

cates the base of the Wolfcamp formatlon

-
b
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Pennsylvania formation.
¢ Anc approximately what depth below the su-foce is chat
A That's approximately ten thousand seven hundred feet.
@& Ten thousand or eleven thousand?
A That woul& be ten thousand seven hundred feet.
Q@ Ten thousand, seven hundred. Then, is it your cpinion
that the Wolfcamp formation in this area lies between the vertical
1limits of approximately ninety-six hundred feet to ten thousand
seven hundred feet below the surface? A That's correct.
Q& And everything between those two depths, in your opinion,
is Wolfcamp formation? A Right.

Q Now, you said the top line waz the top and the third line
down was the bottom of the Wolfcamp formation. How, what is the
middle line, what does it represent?

A The middle line represents the top of the lower Wolfcamp
zone wnich nas yielded the present producticn in thisz aresa.

& That has been the basic or the main vrecductive stringer

in the Wolfcamp formation? A That's correct.

DEARNLEY . METER & ASSOCIATES

INCORPORATED
GEMERAL LAW REFORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.6691 2-2211




TN

10

v

R 00

Q Mow, 2re there othesr procductive stringers In the Wolfcamy
formation at different depths in there varicuves wellc?

A At the vregsent time, there 1s no other production, but
there has been four separate wells, which Ly drillistem test re-
covered free oil.

Q Is it small in quantity?

A Very minor amount of oil, at this time.

Q@ Does such zone, or finger of »ay, appear to extend
throughout the area, or is it more or less localiized in one or two
well locations?

A The limestone bodies may pe present in the reservoirs,

area to carry cil.

Q@ XNow then, iz it
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tion, as you have defined it, underlies the area covered by the
Sinclair applicatlion and probably the area ccvered by the Tenneszsed
Gas Transmission application? & Thatts correct.

@ Are you, do you have any reason to think that there may
be a major varrier anywhere in that area that wcula separate it
into more than one reservoir horizontally?

A The present cdevelopment has not incdicated any excess
barzier.

@ It would be your opinion, wonid it not, that it is all

one cormon source cf supply, or one reservolr, in this area?
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Q VNow, what Information do you have available which had
CONViINCes jou Lilé@ v SVEIY vitiils webwuo.. w.uet oi's Lincs i hetreen

the deptis of ninety-six hundraed Teet and ten thousand seven hun-
dred feet {vrom the surface in this Wolfcamp formation?

ler wells <Srilled in this area was the

“.)

A One of the ear
Sinclair 0il1 and Gas Coxpany!a No. 1 Searan Unit. In this well we

M

nave a complets c=armnle record, the electric log, and paleontologicd

}._)

evidence supporting cur awplication.

@ Then it is yovur opinion that it is one, that the entire
area between ninety-six huncrec Teet and ten thousand seven hundred
feeﬁ below the surface 1s one regervoir or cne comaon source of
supply containing one or rnore productive stringers that are in the
form of lenses? A That is correct.

& You are of the npinion, then, that the eatire area is ong

~

cormion scurce of supnly and should bs so classified, is that cor-

(@]

rectv? | A Thatts correct.

Q@ And you are of the cpinicn that it underlics the ecntire
area covered by the Sinclair application and probabiy the area
covered by the Tennessee Gas Transmission application?

A That's‘correct.

Q@ Do you feel that that is the approximate outer limits of

it teday, as it is known today, or Telt it exists tcday?

A Reasonably so;
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Q@ Now, there are other pay zonesz in those same wells, or iR

.
[¢]

this same area, taal h=ve Goon helow the Wolfcamp,
that correct? A Thatts correct.
Q But tThey are not part of the VWolfcamp formation?
A YNo.
@ It is your recommendation, then, I assume, that the Com-
mission classify the Wollcamp formetlon, found between the approxid
mate depth of ninety=-six hundred feet snd iten thousand seven nundrdd
feet "rom the surface, as one commion scurce of supply, is that cord
rect? A That is correct.
MR. McGOWAN: I bellieve that's all, Your Honor. You may
cross examine.
M. PORTZR: Since we promiged the school eofficials that
we would recess promptly at 11230, we wilil reswee ohl
the intermission, and you can oprocesd wWith your cross examination.
The Commission will now recess until 1: 320, and since these tables
will be in use, it probabiy would be advisable to bring your brief
cases and pul them up here on the stage, unless you want to taice
them in your car.
(Recess)

MR. PORTHR: The meeting will come to order, pleagse. HMr.

Merrill, will you take the stand, please, sir? I bvelieve that

counsel was through with direct examination. Do we have any ques-

tions of Mr. Merrill?
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M. HINKLE: We do, if the Commlssion please. Clarence
Hinkle, reprecgenting Tennessee Transmission 011 Company.

CROSS BSXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLz:

Q@ Mr. Merrill, 1if you will refer to EBxnibit No. 2, I be-
lieve that you testified that the top of the Wolfcamp was approxi-
mately ninety-six hundred feet, is that right?

A That's correct.

Q@ And that's indicated by the top solid line?

A Correct.

Q Now, the next line I believe you testified was the top
of the pay zone in the lower Wolfcamp, is that correct?

A Thatt!'s our interpretation, yes.

Q And approximately what interval 1s there between the
nlnety-six hundred top line and the next 1line?

A About nine hundred feet.

Q@ About nine hundred feet? A Yes.

Q I oelieve that ycu referred to that entire interval as

being one reservoir, is that correct? A That is correct.

Q@ Did you mean that this is one producing reservoir or just

geologically 1t is the same formation?
A Geologically the same formation.
Q You didn't intend to mean that all of that area was pro-

ductive? i & Not at =11.

p
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Q@ Wwhat 1s the nature of the formation between the ninety-
six hundred interval and the top of the producing horizon?

A Our cleczctric log shows that this is limited development,
brolzen by consicerable number of shale partings.

Q And it 1s an impervious formation, in most Instances?

A Yes.

Q 2nd I believe you testifiec that there are scringer of
productions in that interval?

A There is at least one stringer cavrylng oil.

Q Is there any continuity of production between all of the
wells as far as the upper Wolfcamp iIs concerned?

A Well, there have been four wells that encountered that
show.

Q@ That have encountered show, but not, you would say, in
comnercial quantities?

A Possibly one of themn.

© The only common source of supply ars known reservoirs in
that area. Then is the producing area what you have between the
second line and what is shown as the top of Pennsyivanian,is that
right?

A At this time, yes, s=ir.

MR. HINRKLE: Thatts all.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have = qﬁestion of Mr. Merrill?

Mr. Mankin.
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QUESTIONS BY MR. MANKIN:

& Warrcen tansin, with the 0il Commission. Mr. Merrlll, it

is noted from your structure map that you presented, I presume, as
Exhibit 1 -~ A Exhibit 1.

Q =~- that the area which has been reguested to be spaced
is in the southeastorn portion of that, particularly in Section 28
and portions of 21 and 29 which you seem to nave no control over.
I wonder what basis the spacing was requested for that particular
area?

A Just enlarged from the present area, production to extend
to areas underlain by the Wolfcamp which might possibly dissolve
future producﬁion.

Q What was the bagis for that expansion, wes it seismic
picture or what?

A I think our trends in general agree with our seismic in-
formation.

Q@ 80 you don't feel that the area to be spaced, which Sin-
clair reyuested, is too large, particularly in the southeastern
éortion, then? A Yo, I dontz.

Q‘ You feel it 1s falirly realistic? A Yes.

Q I will ask you, in regard to Section 13, the Siﬁclair
Seaman Unit No. 1, was the Wolfcamp productive, or found to be com-
mercially productive in that particular well?

A ¥We had a rather negative drillstem test there.
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} ™ Q@ You wou. n'y szy that that either completely ~Alonm-over
4 or proved one way or the other whether thot area was productive

- from Wolfcamp?

A I don't believe it would, until production tests have

been taken, perforctions and acidizin-.

Q Sinclair has requezted all

-

of Section 12 to e space. IQ
you feel, until that is proven, do you feel that it is proper to
space Section 13 for the Wolicamp? A Yes, I do.
@ How much net pay seciion nas veen found in this area, do
you have any figures?
A T donts have those firures.
MR. MANKIN: That's all.

€ﬂ3 ‘ MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a guestion of Ir.

'._J
(V]

4 ; Merril

MR. McGOWAN: Your Honor, I will refrain from redirect

cogeid

i
5 e

examination at this time with the understanding that following
Tennessse!s testimony I mey recall this witness for rebuttal, if

it is all right with the Commission.

MR. PORTER: That will be permissible. The witness may

be excused. Call your next witness.

W. J. ROGIRS - £
the witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified as : f
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
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BY MR- McGOWAN:
& Will you state your name, by whom are you employed, and
in vwhet capacity, pleace?
A& W. J. Rogers, Sinclair 011l and Gas Company, Miclandg,
Texas.

Q And you are the engineer in charce of the Diviclon, are

you not? A Yez, sir.

[N

2 And as such, the area coveres by the Sinclair soplication
comes under your jurisdiction, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

@ Have you, oa behalf of ycur company, mace a study of the
area under -- covered by Sinclairts application as to the Wolfcamp
common source of sgpply and eva.nuated it from an engineer's stand-
point? A Yes, sir.

@ Did you prepare, or have prepared under your supervision,
a small map of the area involved, with the area covered by the Sin-
clair application outlined in red, and the area covered by the
Tennessee Gas application, outlined in green --

A Yes, sir.

& == which has been marked =Exhibit !}, has it not?

A Thatts right.

& Did you also prepare, or have prepared under your super-
vision, a sheet of economics we will call it, on the Wolfceamp com-

?

T

mon source of supply and which has been marked as Exhibit

A Yes, sir.
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Q 4nd you heve orevicus! - il Ted n: an enctineer and
gualified as such before thls Comnlssion, have you not?

A Yos, =ir.

M. McGOWAN: 1 aszuvme the Comrilesion will accent his
gualifications?
MR. PORTER: They will be accepted.

8 oW, referring briefly to Exnibit No. 5, will you advise
the Commission briefly what that shows and the conclusions you reac
from 1t?

A Briefly, it shows that if we drill wells on 40 acres, we
would stand to lose 119,575 dollars per well. However, on the basis
of our reserves, if we could drill wells on 30-acre units -- brieflb,
this unit shows that if we drill wells on ljO-acre units, we stand
to lose approximately 350,000 per~ wel'. However, if we drill them
on 80-acre units, we stand to make = profit, based on our raserves,
of $125,000 per well.

Q HNow, Mr. Roger, In calculating thig profit or loss, have
you taken your figures from one particular well or from an average
of all the wells, to attempt to strike a reservoir average?

A Wherever possible, we used the records available on the
wells that had been completed or drilied at the time the study was
completed.» |

Q@ DNow, in reaching these conclusions, you obviousiy had to

have various factors concerning the reservoirs, which you arrived
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at, and had to have some means of arriving at them?

A Yes, sir.

Q I notice in HBxhibit 5 you have used a porosity of 3.77
percent. I take it that, in your opinion, based upon the eleciric
logs, that you had, and the other information of this pool, chat 14
what you calculate to be the average porosity through thls Wolfcamp
formation, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. I woulcé thinlz; that i1f anything, the fisure
we have used here might be slightly too optimistic or too high.
This figure was the weighted averagec obtained from interoretation
of Tive radioactive logs and one limestone lateral curve on the siX
wells that had been completed and producing at the time.

Q@ Now, what effective pay have you used for an average
through thils reservoir, and where did you obtalin 31t?

A We used an effective pay thicknesz of ... feset, which
was obtained from microlog analysis from the zame six wells that

had been completed.

9]

Q@ And your formation factor is a 1.733,

thet cor:
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A Yes, sir, that formation volume factor wasz obtained from
the bottom hole sample obtained on the Sinclair Seaman Unit Well

No. 3.

Q And your water saturation, where did you get that figure?

[

uratio og inter-
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pretation. We had a fairly wide range. We did have available to

e
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us, a core analysis on two wells, and using our best Jjudgment in
the choice, we arrived at the 20 vercent figure as beling a rather
conservative figure, from the core analysis and the logs. In othef
words, we think that that figure could possibly be higher than 20
percent.

Q@ 1Nor, Mr. Rogers, what type of reservoir is this, generall
speaking?

A Well, it's & limestone ressrvoir with veoldulsr and frac-
tured porosity. Actually, as to the type of recovery mechaniam
that we have, we really have insufficient information at the time
to peg it down absolutely.

Q@ But you do¢ have gasoline in golution at the present time
as of =--

A Yes, sir, the reservoir fluid analysis showed that the
sample in reserveir fluid is slightly under saturated but that
there are approximately 1395 cubic feet of gas in solution per
barrel of oil.

Q@ You do not, I take it, then have any information
that would indicate the existence of a gas cap in this pool?

A No, sir.

Q@ I also take it you do not have any information available
which would indicate an effective water drive?

A No, sir.

Q@ You have, then, based on present information, basically

y
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a gasoline in solution type reservoir? A Yes, sir.

Q@ And from that you have ectimated that the racovery will
be 20 percent of oil in place?

A That 1s the figure we have used, yes, sir.

Q Now, applying that to the eiffective thickness, effective
pay thickness and applying it to [O-acres and the 80 acres in the
unit, at a2 price of $2.15 per barrel of oil, you could rross
#2149,000 plus on the O 2cres and on 30 acres 489,000 plus, is
that correct? A Yes, sir.

Q@ YNow, yon have deducted from that the royalty, the direct
tax, and the operating expense, the royaity and operating expenses,
Now, in the operating expense, how did you estimate it'for this
pool?

A We used the figure of 3 to 10 years.

Q Now, you have used the cost of $226,000 a2s the cost of
drilling a well. on what is that figure based?

A That!s based on our experience in drilling wells in this
area.

Q@ And based con your evaiuation of this reservoir, and tak-
ing information you have available from these seven or eight wells
that have been drilled, it's your opinion that on an investment of
$226,000 for lj0O-acre spacing, that the cperator would actually 103%
approximately $50,000, is that correct? A Yes, sir.

Q@ And then on the same investment on 80-acre spacing he
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would make a profit of only 3152,000, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q@ Now, would that lead you to the concluslon that from the
standpoint of economics, it is essentlial that this pool be spaced
on 80 acres? A Yes, cir.

Q I take it that you recommend to tniis Ceommission that it

be s0 spaced? A Yes, sir.

Q Now, have you calculatec or obtained in any way an aver-
age permeablliity from this reczervoir?

A We had two sources of information, for permeability, we
have core analysis on two welle, and we did take some bottom hole
pressure build-ups.

Q Approximately what, 1in your opinion, is the average per-
meability in this reservoir?

A Threz average permeability, as determined by the bhu

[

1d=up
curves ranged from .77 millidarcies up to 13 and a helf millidar-
cies.

& Well, now, do you have an orin

(=0

cnt ag to whether or not
one welil will effectively drain the recoverable hydroccarbons in
place under 80 acres in this posl?

A Yes, sir, I think that one well would efficiently and
economically drain 30 acres, at least.

| Q And on what do you base that opinion, Mr. Rogers?

A On the permeability and the extremely low viscosity of

the reservoir fluid. The reservoir fluid has a viscosity at satura-
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"tion ag to how those units should be determined znd wWheire on the

tion pressure of only .10 centerpois.
Q Then, would it be fajr to thils extent, to this »oint. to

] PN 3 $ . m e o man e & i - - ~ o~
sumerlize vour aniniem tr ne thot fron on cocondnlc staaGpoint, 00-

(=)

acre gracing is necessary for the development of thic vool and that
one well will effeciently and effectively drain all recoverable
hydrocarbons from under an 80-acre tract?

A Yes, sir.

Q That nececssitates flxine an 8C-acre spacing unit which

you have recormended to the Commission. Do you have a recommenda-

unit the well should be located?

A Yes, sir, we recommend that the (0-acre proration unit
run in either direction, that is, either north-south, or esst-west)
so long as the BO0-acre unit contains two contiguous l[O-acre tracts
with cnly one well located therecn, that all wells drilled into

this formation should be located

(=

n the sand of either or the L0

acres within that 80-acre unit with a tolerance of 150 feet to

0
)

aveid surface ovstruciicns.

I

Q@ And in essence, lMr. Rogers, you are saying, are you not,
that an operator srould be allowed to choose any continuous or cond
tiguous 80-acre tract within a section and cetermine that to be the
80-acre unit and driil one well in the center of either L0, with
150~-feet tolerance for surface obstruction?

A Yes, sir, thatl!s correct.

Q In the event there is more than one well that is prezent]

y
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4 oo drilling, or drillec in this pcol that would be further than thnt
t out of the center of the /[0, would you recommenc that thiz L2
5 cranted as an exception to the well location and he the unit well
‘ on the 80 acres which this operator will assizn to that well?

4
. A Yes, I thinlt they should be accepted in respect to the
spacing or footaze requirement.
Q Now, do you have a recommendation to the Commission con-
cerning the allocation {crmuia that should be uvsec in this pool?
A We would suggest an allocation formula which is based
100 percent on acreage.
Q@ ©Now, you have recormended that -- we shall refer to it

simply as variable on flexible spacing unit, with the well in the

?7 : £y center thereof, is that unusual in this type of pool in New Mexico?

A TFo, I think I can think of at least one similar instance)

the Den-Perma Pennsylvanian pcol has the same fle 10117ty.
Q@ Now, essentially, Mr. Rogers, what is yo camc. Ton
recommending this type of spacing unit as opposed to oo - Ti:tlin

it now as an east-west 30-acre or nortn-east 30-acre and recui-
the wells to be drilled in prescribed locations?
A I think flexibility is necessary in order that the opera-
tor can protect his correlative rights.
Q@ Now, Mr. Rogers, let's return just a noment to economics|
In calculating your economics for this Wolfcamp reservoir, you

used, I understand, exclusively the bacsic pay zone which nas been
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heretofore referred to, which for the purpcce of identity, we will

refer to it as thwe Tounoe:r’ zZone, did you not?

Q HNow, therec iz 2 pcuz’pility of other pay strinserz u»
higher in the formation, exiztin< In these wells, is that correct?
A Yes, sir, there iz at least one e2dditional little stringd

5

higher up in tle rration wnich has, by drillstem tect

Q

5
3

2}
C

1]
[#e]
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on three wellsz, indicated pos: le oreoduction, but they are rela-
tive thin mar~"nal stringers.

Q Would 1t be correct to classily that as probably nothing

«

3

-

.

but pcssible salvage productic

A That's the way we are looking at it, yes, sir.
Q In your opinion, would there be sufficient production in
f sucn should exist, to warrant

| =5

this upper zone, or more than one,

the drilling of a separate well to produce 1t?

Q Do you think i1t would ever be economically f=asi

ke

12
e
O:
[
0]
ct
Q

dually complete these wells in the two zones with large string
tubing?

A No, sir, I dontt think =o.

@ In other words, in your opinion then, there is not suffi-
cient recoverable oil in the upper stringer to paﬁ for the cost of
dually completing any of these wells?

A It does not appear, no, sir.

Q It is your opinion, then, that this Wolfcamp common sourd

e
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of supply should all oe called and spaced as one common source of

supply? A Yes, =ir.

]

& Do you feel that the recommendations, recommendation you
have made to the Commission will remove, as near as feagible, the
necessgity of ¢rilling any wells that are not necessary to recover

the hydrocaroons in place that can be recovered in thls reservoir?

Q Well, in other words, with the prosram that you have
recomnended, it will result in drilling the minimwun amount of vell%
necessary to recover the recoverable hydrocarbons in place? Will
it eliminate the necessity of unnecessary wells?

A On an economic basis, yes. I mean, wWwe can zZet a profit

and efficiently drain the reservoirs on an 30-acre unit. It is

& It would then prevent economic waste and physical waste?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ And I believe you previously testified that it would pro-
tect correlative rignts? A Yes, sir.

Q@ Now, as to the area to be spaced, it is your recormenda-~
tion that it, is it not, that area covered by the Sinclair applicaJ
tion, be spaced as the, as overlying the Wolfcamp poel covered by
our application? A Yes, sir.

- Q Do you have any objection fo the acreage, in addition to
the Sinclair acreage covered by the Transﬁission application, to b4

included in the Wolfcamp spacing? A T¥No objection.
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Q@ Now, itts rather unimportant., but do you have a recommend
nane for this pool?

A We have auzgested the name Seaman Wolfcamp for tils Bool|

Q 1ow, I believe you testifiec that the allowable should b4
based a hundred percent on acreage, did you not?

A Yes, sir, that's rignt.

Q Do you have any recommendation to the Commiszion as to
what the al.cuable shoulé be for such an 30-acre unit?

A We would suggest that the 80-acre top allowable would be
the normal lC~acre allowable for that depth, plus one unit allow-
able. 1In other worcs, for example, the top allowable for May in
this pool was 107 barrels. That is the normal unit allowable for

that depth. Then, what we are zuggesting, for the month of May,

t 127, walch would give you an 30-acre

7,
o
(‘l
[N

.! -
s
ct
G
Ci
o
a

then you woul
gallowable for 227.

¢ In other words, then in June, tlhe ¥t would be the reduced

}.Ja

allowable as fixed by the Commissicn this morning, plus 38 barrels]
A That is richt.

Q

v

At this time I move tie sdmission of Exhibits 1 through

MR. PORTER: Are there objections to the admission of
these Exhibits? They wili pe admitted.

MR. McGOWAN: That is all I have at this tine.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witness?

Mr. Hinkle.

ed
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CR08S EXAMINATION

Q HMr. Regers, In yowr direct examination, I belicve you
stated that you estimate that the primary recovery of oil in this
area wculd be about 20 percent of the oil in place, is thst right?

A That is the recovery factor that we are using, yes, sir.

Q Now, do you know whether or not that could be increased
0y some secondary recovery method such as pressure maintenance,
whether it would be possible tc do that?

A It may be possible, I don't think we can say at this timg
that it can be increased.

Q »It is being done in other similar reservoirs, 1s it not?

A Possibly so, I don't know thousn, that, with the fracturd
nature of this reservoir, that we can compare it accurately with

the other one.

Q@ You say fractured nature? A Yes, sir.
Q@ What do you mean by that?

A I mean that the -- hy ~ore analysis it indica*es that
considerable portions of pay sections are fractured. Vertical
fractures.

€ You mean that the pay zone may not be entirely confined
to just one strata or the lower Wolfcamv area then?

A No. sir, 1 am speaking only of the fracturing exhibited

in the Townsend zone pay section itself.
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Q@ But you don't think that the porocsity and permeability
is such that by injection of gas into the area that you would pour
more oil out?

A 1 am saying that, with the information that we have awvail
able now, that we cannot accurately predict what gas injection or
any other secondary recovcry mechanism might produce.

Q But you did state it was a gas solution type of reservoif

A Yes, sir. Well, I saicéd -- actually, we don't kxnow the
type of mechanism we have yet, but we do have gas in solution. Ve
do not have any evidence of water iIn the Townsend zone pay, ancé foj
that reason, we have assumed that we would have 20 percent recover;
effeciency.

Q@ The gas sclution type of reservoir is the type --

MR. McGOWAN: I would like tc object to this line cf
gquestioning. I don't believe it is material to any part of this
application. DPossible secondary recovery or unit oneration is =z
thing apart, and something that has to be considered under separatd
order and handled in an entirely different matter. The present
application 1limits itselfl tb primary recovery, and I don't believe
it is material at all.

MR. HINKLE: It is material in this way, we are contend-
ing that there should be definite establighment of definite 80-acrd
tracts for well spacing and definite well locations, and I think
that it all ehters into this, that it will facilitate later on the

secondary recovery program.
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‘-. MR. PORT®R: Mr. McGowan, your cbjection 1is overrulad

e

E

G {3y Mr. Hinitle) The zas solulliun iype of reserveir iz

the type of recervolir whlch best lencs itgelf to pressure mzinten-

ance, 1s that right?

A Not necessarily, but a lot of sclution zas reserveirs do|

under good conditions, yieid substantial secondary oil.

Q Now, I believe that you recommended to the Commission thqt

the operator be given the right to sclect the 30-acre in elther

[

=}

5 : direction} A Yes, sir.

Pl

Q And alsc the latitude in locating the well In either com+

5

ponent L0 of the 30-acre unit? A Y=

1G]

s sir.

RS

Q@ How, what advantages are there to givinc the overator

gy

this labtitude?

3

A The way I see 1t, we have 2 large area here whicn nec

8]
Ll

e
(8]

-~
LA

to be prorated; we need tec have field rules. Now, we have prodic-~

tion over severali sections established now, and ag I sesc 1t, wiih
this large area, itis not lilzely that you will have =iven an 20-

acre tract within this producing limits of the field that would bLe
procductive in one end and completely dry in the cther. In other
words, we don!'t have a situatiorn here where you have a amall sharpyy
defined reservolr with very definite field limits. Here we have a
broad structure that covers a lot of area, and a porosity and per-
meability variation. The erratic nature of the reservoir is such

that an operatof should bpe permitted to drill on eithser end of the

80, vecsuse to protect his correlative richts -- for axample, if he
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’.. were, 1T a well is driiled offsetting hic tract. and it is a ~ccd

[

= 2

producer, thcn under the rigld spacing »nattern hie would be forced
not to dril: the direct offset where he wru.¢ = ~a2ct to encounter
the same good pay section, but in a dlacns” ofToet. where the

pocrosity andé permeabllity miznt net be oz oo . 3But there woulad
not, in all lilzelihood ce suy guectlion about the oLroductivity or
the fact that there would be receveracic oll under botii ends of
the B80-acre tract. How, if tie overator that is force’ into drill-

ng a diagonal coffset In a cecilon that i1t net be as cood, he

[N
1y

o)
o

O

would come up with a Limlited capacity

'O

ucer, probably, or he

could. And then, under competitive operationg, he would not be

% able to produce his well at the samc rate as the offset operator.
: .ﬁ’ Now, that!s the reason I thiniz thet the operator should have the
: flexibility of locating his well on elther end of the 50, and that

30 in either divecticn.

[
[ 5]

he should orient h!

.

. g Q You =ay that one of the »urvcsec g to vrotect correla-
-
tive rights? : A Ya=s, sir.

0 How, letts talze sn 2rbitrary situation. 8Say you have a2

section of land, and it's ownesd by one operatoer, and all of those
WO own the surrounding or contiguous acreage elect to drill their

o)

wells offgetting that ascreage on the 40 surrcunding it --

A Yes, sir.
i “ Q@ Now, what about the owner of that section,ns couldn't

- possibly drill a well offsetting each one of those lO's at a joint
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’j. could he == A Yes, he ccuid.
Q -t 4 3 / \ roren?
A Letlz zeo. 7 snriorcbood your cuestlon, he could

& Well, now, would that protect correlative righitz in that

instance?

A So long as G0 acres is assizned to each well and they

Q Well now, wouldn't 1t be a fact that in the case that I

mentioned, where the cperator that owns the section drilled as many

i offsets as he could, that you wouvld nave wells that were draining
é considerably nore, would have to drain considerably more than 30

"*‘ m acres?

3 ” A Well, no. You would have eignt wells on 650 acres, that
¥

- would be 80 acres per well.

2 I Ynow, but the operator that owns the section would
naturally locate his wells so as to offset as many wells of the
surrounding operators as pozsible. If that is the case, there is
bound to be drainage. You would have to have drainaze of a larger

area than 80 acres in order to have adecuate recovery of that sec-

tion.
A Well, one well would esggentially drain from one end of
Y
f‘* the 30 to the other end.

Q@ But if that is the case. why not stop the development thg

way it is and not drill any more wells?

D Rrp Ay
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A Well, we think the tliie has come when some field miles

should be adented to Hrevent actual develonsont on [(0=acre vatterns

armAd e
- d A e &

Lie

- -

az been sorme el wells completed

~ L. O N3 RS
tc. aAlTer, all, Tnuer

0

b

vut there, and there arc several riss rannins now.

Q Giving the dlscretion to the onerntor to select the J30-
acre unit and alsc tne wesll location, fan't that, in effecht, a !L0-
acre spacing with an 30-acwre 2llowable?

A It's S0-acre vroration units with whait you misht call L0
acre optional spacing. That 1s, you can nave wells that are 1350

feet apart.

Q@ If you vermitted that, 1t wonl

o,

necessarily mean that
there is going to be an irregular pattern of spaciag throushout thg

entire productive area, isntt that thie case?

A It might be irresular in shape. I.tninl, however, that
the wells, though, will be drilled in the best parts.

Q@ Dontt you think that it would result in the wells all

.

being drilled, for instance, along a section line, and then sitiop-

.

A No, if you start drilling on the north end of your sec-
tion, for example, then, if you extend your development south,
cnances are you would only drop down a half a mile to the north end
of the 80, rather than a mile.

Q What is your object of wanting to include in this resger-

ing over an 30, and ihen drilling in another section line cr anothd:
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M. PORTER: Dosc anyone else have 2 gucstion o M».

QUASTIONS BY M. COOLEY:
Q@ Mr. Rdopgers, in your direct testlmony, you testifled that
you felt that existing wells in thlz area should be mranted an ex-
-

ception in the event that threy do not meet with the location set

out in the order to be wWritten as a resgult of this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q There also might be wells drilled on ljO~acre tracts which
is the present vroration unit, of uwhich ocwners ccould not dedicate
an additional 10 acres tc thelir existing well. In which case, you
would have a L0-acre unit.

A I Con't inow of any such & condition, but if 1t is. if

that is the cease, then this existing well would, we will say, would

gned to it.

0]
o)
633
ke

have only L0 acres which could b s

@ Yes, sir, is that =--
A Is that what ycu are asking?

t

Jte

Q@ I am assuring that it Is impossible to communlitize
with other acreage which you recommend that it be excepted from
this order, insofar as reqguiring 80-acre spacing in the pcol. 1In
other words, establish it as sz nonstandard proration unit in this
pool of 140 acrés?’

A& well, T dont't Imow whiy it coculdn't be accepted. Actually

I cdon't know of any well here that could not have 30 acrez assizned
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to it right now, or at least tc governmental lots.

Q@ Assuning that there were such welleg, what would you ceco
mand the allowable to ba Tor 2 l=acere we !l in this nonl?

A One half of the 30-acre allowable.

Q@ Mr. llogers, would It be economically fessible Lo drill =a
separate well to the stringer, higher stringers --

A HNo, sir.

Q =- below the Townsend?

A THo., #ir, not in the Wolfcamp formation.

G Would it be economically feasible te dually comnpnlete
those stringers with any othrer zone?

A I don't think so, ne, s3ir. They are tco marginal.
Actually, we had only relative minor Iindications of »nroductive oil

in the stringers above the Townsend.

Q@ Would this oil then be left in

I~

e ground 1 it 1s not
economically feasible to dual complete or ¢drill a separate well?

A No, sir, we expect to produce it as a2 salvaze measure,
probably when the Townsend pay is depletecd,

MR. COOLEY: Thatts all. Thank you.

QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTTER:

Q@ Mr. Rogers, you mentioned with regard to your porosity of
8.77 percent that it was a weighted average from six wells. Pre-

cisely, what do you mean Dy weighted averagze?

A That was the weighted average of the porosity assigned
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for the Comn:lssion

to each foot of pay, each foot of nect pay.

¢ D0 you have o teabulation eof the porccity Tor ea
gix welleg?

A T have iy worll chieets on it, yesz, sir.

Q@ Rather than ciutter up the record with thoze in
porosities at this time, could you furnich thocse
at a .ater “'=te? i Yes, air.

Q We would agpreciate it if you would. You could
the same thiing for the effectlive »nay thicknesz on the six

we ls.

A Yes, sir.

Yes. zir.

Q ¥r. Reogers. was the Sinclair Seaman Jnit Well

only weil in which a

tion of the formation voliume

A That is

believe that saome

but I don't believe the resnlte

been analyzed yet. I

Q Do you think

is indicative of tire formation volume factor for the whole nool?

A I thinr in

the amount of gas in

other company, I

in the liaboratory on

bottom hole =amnle wa:z

the only onc waich T have zeen the

nelieve Tennescee

n other words,

the sample.

Fy

this case that it Ig wvery close,
v

sclution reportsd by 1

ko]

sam

relatively close to 1100 cubic fest ver barrsl. The

ratios are on tne

.
same order,

anc w

results. I

has

rot,

they have not fini

nave compared thi

vecauge of

w
£
o]
o
d
o
n

that one bottom hole sample from one well

. It is
ueing
Tuid analy]

ch of &he
dividual

C s
talzen ong,

they havd

(=0

¢ the

-

',,J

Nt
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30

this reservoir, would be gas in soluntion.

sis with one in the Townsend Wolfcamp pool. over to th2 no-~theast
a few miles, and they are very similar in recspect to the zaturatiof
pressure, the Tormation volume factor and the amount of —~as 'n
solution.

-~ -

@ Are the prccucing FOR of

3

1 1

21l the wells fealirly similar
to each other?
A There has been some range in the ratics; I expect some

of them are producing possibly a little wmore than 1430 cub

[N
-y

¢ feet
per barrel, some less, but I think a 1,00 cubic Teet ner barrel is
a good figure.

Q Are any of them producing considerably less than 1:00°9

A T beslieve there was onc ~as-oll ratio test revcriecd on
the Seaman, Sinclalr Seaman Unit Ho. © that was somewhat less.

Q@ How about the Seaman Unit HNo. 27

A We have Tigures nere which show the producing ratlios by

wells by months. These figures incdicate that the Tennessee Xemnit

A-1 reported a zas-0il ratlo in Decenber, for the sonth, 2353, in

]

150 e

January 1599, February 1532, llarch 15621, You nderstand that is

the monthly gas divided by the monthly oil.

e

Q@ We have ust received this tabulation. It ia a

e}
¥
[0
»
ct

help in that respect. A Thanlz you.
Q@ Mr. Rogers, your oil recovery of 20 percent, I think you

stated that you had assumed that this would be ths basic drive

I.JO
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‘uses for E0-acre spacinz? That is one normal unit allowable times

A We have azsuwct Lowal. Acbunl v, wo love no mroof that

ii

1t 'is. It will talo oo eoduceth o oo 0 b e L downe.
& 1z an oil recovery oo I8 noercent fairly representative of

tl]e averazse reecovery Sron sHen a raec .J‘VOE A
> J
A Yes sl s 1 thinit it Is.
’

Q Are other Wolfcamp poolc in thia area of the same tyve

Qu
L1
-
<
@
v}

A We have looied pretty clocely ot the Townsend Wolfcamp
pool and we thinik that that 1s a aclution ~as drive, and in many
ways, the producing characteristics are similar.

& How long will it be before you would tnow for sguch what
type drive this reservoir 1s?

A VWell, I hesitate to say, because it cevnends on the numben

of wells that are drilie

[l

and the producing ratc.
Q@ Wculd & production history of one year =--

A One to two years should shed a lot of light, there

[N
4]
]
0

cuestion.

Q@ ir. Rogers, gettiing cdown to the econdmics of the Lower
Wolfcamp Well in Section I, you have shown that the sresz value of
recoverable stock tark oil on 80 acres is double that of a well on
L0 acres. How, you are familliar with the system of 2llocation tha*
the Conservation Commission uses for 80-acre spacing, are you not?

Q@ The system of alloeation that the Conservation Commission

%

tne depth factor pius the normal unit allowable without tize denth

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENRERAL LAW REPFPORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3.8691 2.2211




"top allowable Tor any great lenzth of time.

factor?

»

A Yes, sir, that io whot we zu~—ecnioe’ oz the S0-acre 5l lowd
able for this vpool.
Q Well now, 1f the Ul=nrrn ye'd s ot tone of an allow-

able, would not the recovery of ouv.r Lue zmow:t of oil that you
will get on a ![O=acre we 'l 0n civennwd cemciderably longe» than it
would be on two l0-acre wellc? Tn othier words, you are not getting
double the allowable?

A You are getting rore than slishtly double the allowable?

Q@ TNo, sgir, you are getting slisntly rore than one allowabld

A Yes, =ir.

Q@ Wouldn't that extend the pay out or the 'ength of tlime 1
would take to get twice as much olil as you would get on a [U-acre
well? A Yes, sir.

Q@ If the pay out were extended., the economic difference %og
on a l0-acre well and an 20-acre well would not be cuite a2z attracH
tive, would 1t?

A e toolr into account economics, and in figuring the ovpersg
ing expense, We assumed that you might have an operating life of
eight years for = LO=-acre well, as compared to maybe ten years for

h

i

ct
|
4]

T

fle
0

an 80-acre well. Actually, if these, in solution gas

drive mechanism we would produce, that well would not produce at

Q@ In the economics that you figured for thase wells, have

you given consideration to the valus of the gas?

(o]

-
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A llo, =iz, all Tiie 7o in the Tield, there is no connscolion
for the gas “ a2t thie Sine. 1 cumpose 1t'e all beino
i lared, witl or oriliing, or

lease use.

"v“—"'

QUSSTIONS BY FR. MAMNKIN:

Q Iir. Rosers, is there 2 »nresent provesal for nutting a zag

field which would malze the economic picture more

E.J-

line plant in the

attractive?

A I believe the operators are ccnsidering the advisability

cf putting in & »lant now, and, of course, if they cdo, and they get

(] N

the plant in, way, that would iImprove the econcmics.

Q@ Is it not true that in portions in cuite a lot of the

I > :
‘ ' field, that there is presently being nroduced from the wells in the

t

: neighborhood of ten miliion per month per well, ten million cubic
2
feet?
A Xso, ULL&T Louulls 11lo o roacgcnotlc fiquvre

Q That would then help the economic picture Irom sither 0O

or 80-acre spacing, if that were considered, would it no

G

A Yes, sir, if we can get the vlant in there and get the

3

revenue rom the gas, that would, certainiy.

¢

Q@ I note that there is at leszt one well in the field with
a fairly sound structure producing water, which I believe ig the

{ Seaman Unit Wo. 2; how do you account for thaty
]
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A iy rocords, throusr the month of May, cdon't show any
water produccioe Toroany of the wells in this pool.

Q@ I believe thiere is Forrm C=11l6 submitted for the month of
February which: Indicatel eignt varrels of water, L7 barrels of coll,

—

27 point IiCF'g ver <ay wiina the mas-coil ratio of I%2. Do you tainl

o 3

that is something tiat will

Q
o]
3
s
[
3
o
o]
-0

A That was bthe vonth --
QG Test taien February 1l7in.
A Well, the well was completed 2bout that time. It is posH

sible timt the well had a little dArillin~s fluid in it.

§
I

G

Q You tanink that would be concerned with drilling rluid ang

is not something that you would emmect after the well is cleaned uy

€ You dcn't anticivate zny water droduction for any period
of time zs yet? A He, sir.

Q Your reserves wWere vased on the Lower Wolfcamp, was it
not? I meant your economic picture? A Yes, sir.

€ If you added the small amount of stringers that you migni
find cn the upper portion of the Wolfcamp above the Townsend, would
that help the economic picture to any great extent?

A HNot to any great éxtent. I feel that that additional ci]
would help, but not enough to make it profitable to drill on 4O
acres.

€& Has Sin:zlair or Tennessee-verfonded any ¥ind of interferd

ence test, or any kind of test Tc indicate the rate of drainage of
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these wells?

A o, oir, ur
we have not.

Q@ So, there ic no definite clue 2s to how mueh soch wel!
mizat drain?

A MNo, except by corparison wlth other flelds, where we have

more nistory and siailsr concditions In tae reservoirs. 0On that

[s¢]

basis, I think we can sey that it will Sralin at least U0 acres.

Q@ You have compared this particular pocl to the Townsend
Wolfcamp in several cases. How much net pay section is there in
the Townsend pool in comparison to this pool?

A They are probably, roughly edquivalent.

Q@ Is it not true that in some cases, in addition to the
Wolfcamp pay being open in those wells, there is also some Pennsyl-
vanian pay open in those wells?

A We loocked at the records, and sofar as we could tell, mos
ail ol tne wells were completed in the Townsenc pay. There may be
some additional c¢il in there that I dont't imow about.

Q You feel that possibly the pool that joins it is separate
and distinct, separate zones are open in the Pennsylvanian in those
wells, whereas the Wolfcanp wells in the Townsend Wolfcamp are en-
tirely separate?

A Well, it was my thinking that the Idsen and the Townsend

pools may be producing from the same section and the development is

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GEMERAL LAW REPORTERS

ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3-6691 2-2211




rogressing to tying the two fields together.
P 81‘ 4= &)

2 You feel, then, that maybe the name 1o o micnomer Ir cne
of the pools? A Yes, elr.

Q You feel that possibly the vroduction is entirecly Welfl-
T Y

~

camp rather than Pennsylvanian from those two oreas?

A Yes, sir, that?'s my impression.

Merrill which indicates that all of the prcduction presently found
is coming from the Lower Wolfcamp rather than any of 1t from the
Pennsylvanian formation? A Yes, sir.

Q You dontt feel --

A That is in the wells that are =-- now there are wells in

that is what you mean.

Q@ I wasntt referring to the Seaman Unit No. 1 nor the Som-
brero Unit No. l;
A Woe T Uilph ble prudueLioil L uie rownsenc, Irom tnosg
wells is coming from the Wolfcamp, yes, sir.

Q Then, you are reasonably certain, then, thatl there is no
Pennsylvanian production open in any of the weils presently com-
pleted in the {ield, except the Seaman Unit No. 1 or the Superior?

A Yes, eir.

MR. MAN¥EIN: T believe thatts all.

QUESTIONS BY MR. RUYAHN:

Q Are you in agreement with the exhitit which was put by lr

the ares which are not completed in the Townsend, but I dontt think
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& MMr. Romers, you have botto-

nformation in

o
@)
i_.l
]

3
"3
()
¢
0
ot
"3
(]
e

*
L

all of these zoneo, Tuwusund snd --
A VYWe have a fcu == sone elrat bvottom hole nregsurcs that
(4 Py
nhave been recovered in the Towr- - nd pay. All we have in the upper

stringers of the Welfcecamp are dril . ster test pressures.

cr

Q Is there enonugh pressure differentiation vetween the Toum

be
©

Y

Yy

send pay and the upper sarcinal y zorne that in case they were all

opened and separatec, that there weould

n

a cifferentiation from

o
)

Townsend due to maybe a ~reater »rasssure under your marginzl well?
A Vell, the drillsten test prezsures, althoush cuite varia-
ble within the Wolfcarnp formation, althouch they are variable, I

think that probably the orisginal reservoir pressure was essentially

i

3

the same in these various strincs. However, of course, We were
looking at the upper stringer as a salvage stringer, one that would
produced at a later date.

QUESTIONS BY MR. MAHIIN:

@ In referring to this tebhu.etion on Ttne LOTLY nole vires—

sures, 1 note that the Ssaman Tnit lc. 3 on IHay the Tth cnly had =2

bottom hole pressure of 2479, whereas all the cther wells are over

(OS]

3,000 pounds, anywhere from 3133 to 3753. I wonder to what you

account for that?

.
ki

A To the thin pay sections and vossibly small vermeability.

Now, that is the well which indicated -~ had permeability.

.

Q& The reason I asked that, I wondered 17 that is a mistake

and if that sinculd be the Ssaman Unit Ho. 2 rather than Seamzn Unit
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No. 37

A That is the Seceman Unitv To. 3.

Q Tulis cobulation, that hacz two different £abi

L4
4

the Seamaen Unit No. 3, then

A They are tabulated chronolosically.

had two pressuregs on the Seaman Unit lie. 3.

Q@ Yonm mean that there would be a dron from 21

March 22 to 2479 poundis on May 7Tth?

A Yez, sir. Ilowever, our dbulld-up curves indicated that in

neither case was the well Tully built un, althourh it

95 hours in one jinstance and 185 hours in the other i

G You mean it would take 133 hours

-

in this field
A In that instance, yes, eir.
C I might understand it on the Well
very thin pay sectiocn and a very »oor wuesll,

.. = -

about this N¥o. 3, it Leing such a zood well

rou a3tiil Ieel that thisg is entirely nossib

A Thne two Dottom hole nregsure duil

£

kY

E

t

or a well

ifo. 2, where you have &

In other words, we

n

52

- " - . -
WAL AV o=

out I Juet

&, tnen?
~uns conf

other, and they did indicate that the well would, if

long enough, go back to a pressurec comparable to the other pressure

thiat you see on this tebulatbion.

=y

Q Al wells in the

than a hiundred hours to buvild up; it would appezar in

ield normally talke considerably less

pounds on

4.

wonde:»

)

o Tnvap .

s
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FORE SR
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5
i
5
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¥

“was taken March 22. Was the pressure taken on 5/7/57 and 3/22/57

r

he tabulation =~ I wondercd why this was so nmuch cut of l1line?

[
-4
[o B
O
a1
-
<k
<t
-
’ ‘A
2l
=
5]
<
[
ct
'.l.
[}

cspecially. One thinz that you

U]
Vet

mipht note, I mentloned that we had vermesbility from build-ups and

core analysiz betii. ¥Wow, on the ceore analysis of our State 331 No.

.

1, which is a well that has not been completed yet, but it has been

cored in the Townsend pay, that well is the direct north offset to

o

the Tennessee's Kemitz A-1. The pernmeability ranged from the usua

4

1 and 2 tenths of a nillidarcy permeadilit

up to a high of a thou-

&

sand millidarcies in the Tractured and voldular porticns., so there

is consicderable variation in the porosity and permeability. It is

|

s field.

}.)l

an erratic nature, I believe in th
Q You have no bottom hole pressure on the Seaman No. 2?
A No, sir, that is a pumping well and we haventt --

Q@ You have takten no sgonlic or any other methcd --

MR. MANKIN: T telieve thatts al..
MR. PORTHR: Anvona olee hawe o gucsticn of Iir. Dugers?

Hr., Utz.

QUESTIONS BY MR. UTZ:

Q@ Mr. Rogers, you have bottom hole pressure of 3133 which

taken in the same zone? & Ves, sir.
Q@ Was there any production between those dates?
A Between March the 22nd ~né HMay the Tth. Yess, sir, I am

sure there was.

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE
3-8891 2-2211

i




-

L R

R

L

13
“ @ Wnat cdo you attrivute the slow rate of vuild-up to?
A Teo the perieabllifty and thoe fact that the »ressure gradiepts
have veen extended furtncr o the we'l bore by production.
& Tnen it would be attributed more to low permeabllity than
anyiiinzg, would it not?
A Tn that instance, yes.
QG Would that indicate one well would crain 20 acres, then?
A Yecs, In view of the extremely low viscosity that we have
here, and in comparison with other fields that have, what I velieve
iz a similar condition, I think that the well would drain £0 acres.
MR. UTZ: That is all.
MR. PORTER: Anyone elze nhave & question?
ﬁ QUESTIONS BY MR. KELLAHTN:
-
€ Jason Kellahin, represcntint Samedan 011l Corvoraztion. Ir}l
Rogers, I believe you said that you consicered bthe upper zcne as a
salvage proposition to be produced at a later date?
A Yes, sir.
0 Would youu favor piuzzing of il 1 -

tihe lower zone belfore verfora
Ing the upper zone?

A Well, that depends zn the particular condlitions. Certain
ly, I would not favor ovening the upver stringer, which may be a
Poor productive stringer, at the time that you have a zood procucer
from the lower section.
Q Well, at what stage of depletion would you recommend per-

forating the upper zone?
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ibly never come u», that we would onan

~ e
3

21, hut Yhinen o aTan tha nonathdT v otnat waz

-

the depletion -- towards the on
have an cxtremely 'cw nrcductive woll in the lower czecliion.

£ off and s2t o bridsinz nlus between the

you would plug i
and open it.

Q@ TFrom the point of
in off the bottom
A I think the operatocr shouid have
each individual case and d:
opening both stringers us at the same
the normal course of events that it would occcur that way.

2 You would not recormend opening them both at the

time, would you?

Q@ In the event a zeco

here, would you favor opening tiae UpD
recovery program nac peen avandoased ln-ine luavs wul

)

A Well, assuming thet a secondary r
into effect in the lower
should be carried to devletion before the other

MR. XELIAHIN: Thank you, sir.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else nave a cuestion?

B

MR. McGOWAN: Lebt me malze a couple of points at

ent.

end ol tae cepletion stare that 11 you

zone, I thinlt that certainly that project

1 one is opened up.

nresent

ecovery progran were nui

the mom~
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KT 25CT EANMITATION

& Mr. Rogers, you nave in Iront of you what I have mariec

as #xhibit & which is entitled, "Propoced Searan Wolfcamn Pool, ez

b
k
;
I_

onn Data™ shows the barrels of oll and

{-de

County, New Nexico, Producti

MCP's of =as procduced from various wells at varlous stages. wWes

that prepared by you or under your supervision?

‘e

. A 2
L- A Yes, slir.

o

Q@ You also have In front of you what I have marlked BExhibit

No. 7, which is a chronolorical tabulation of bottom nole pressures

i

3 of various wells. Ts that -- was that prepared by you or under youp
supervision? ' A Tes, sir.

~ s,

Q@ I would lile to offor #Aalibits & and 7.

i S

&3

M. PORTER: Any chjection to these Zxhibits? They wi

be aamitted.

Q One other thing, Ir. Rozevrs, refreshing your wmemery from

the report, would you iike to add anything to your testimony con-

is shown on the

ot

cerninz the walter from the Seaman Well No. 2 tha

& report, that was menticned by Mr. Manizin?
. b J

-

A I believe this compleftion report, Form C-103, indicates

“*“ that the well cleaned up and produced new cil with no water.

ct

!
; IR, McGOWAN: With that. =sir, and with reserving the righ

; of calling hiwm for rebuttax, that is all.
3 i ¥R. PORTER: Any further cuestions? The witness may e
;
H 4
: —
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“ excused.
(Witneses excused.)
MR. IMcGCWAN: That i1s all the direct taqtingn:}r wo lI8VT,
Your. Honor.
MR. PORTIER: Talie a very short break,.

(Short recess.)

MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, vlease. MNr.
Hinkle, has youwr witness been zworn?

MR. HINELZ: Yes=s.

b
: ROBERT L. BENTLEY
: a witness, having been first duly sworn on cath, testified gz fol-
g lows:
¥ DIRECT Z{ATIIRATION
. €
= 2Y MR. HINELE:
& Q State your name. 4 Robert L. Bentley.
f
e @ By whom are you employed?
. A T am employed by Tennessee Gas Transmission Company.

Q And in what capacity?

1 : ~3 at

A Development geclogist.

Q Are you a graduate geologist?

A Yes, I gracduated Trom the University of Texas.

Q What year? . 4 195,

Q@ Have you practiced your profesgion since that time?

A  Yes, T have.

- & How many years of practiral meclcgical eaperience have
-
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INCORPORATED
SENERAL LAaW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE - SANTE FE e
3.6691 To2-2211




32
o you had?
L
A I nave had Juviw aind & 1aill ycars toital and tuc yooro with
Tennessee.
& Have you made a reoclo~ical study of the area in which thnd
HKemnitz, so=-cslled Hemnitz zrec 1s lcocated?
A Yes, sir, we nave sbudled it. T belilieve ¢ have macde
cross sections and contour maps and gbtucdied individuval logzge {rom
i) all the wells and also we eXamined campleg frcom all of our own wellle
&
' and a Tew cof the offget coperoftorst wells.
S @ Q@ Please refer to the HEthibit on the board, rarked Ixhibit
3: No. 1 ==
. MR. HINELZ: Are the gualifications of the witness accepi-
Hla?
Q’D an.Ley
M. POLLREAT Tney are.
v @ Refer to FEhibit lo. 1, wnicn is the firzt e:hibit, and -
explain to the Commissicn what it is and whst 1t shows.
A All right. Tais 1s tne area under conslideration in thls
hearing. Ve have outliined in red here, and I would like to cstats,
f b
for the benefit of scme who »isht not know, this is in central Lea ‘
County, New Mexico, and it's loecated 15 miles south, avproximately ;
southwest of the toun of Lovington on State Eighway 83, and the
area here outlined in red is the area that we will be discussing. E
2 What are the closest producing, cther pr ducing pools ox
i - areag Lo the area outlined in red?
! , ;
# :
j —
‘ / ' 3
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o~ A We feel that tne Towmsend I1nld, approximately {ive miled
to the northvest herc, and the Andercen Ranch Welfearmp ficlsd, ane

proximately seven mlles to the west, and the Vacuum field anprosi-

mately five miles to the south, Vacuw: producing in the San indve-n,

are the closest producing areas.
» Q Did the Tennecssec Gag Tranamiscion Company drill the dis-
covery well in the {exniicz area? A They did.

Q@ Wnat was thhe loecatlon ¢f that well?

A The location o that well lg ere In Sectlon 30
16 South, Range 3u east, 5060 froerm the norbheaszt corner of this
section line.

= Q Wnat is the depth o the wel' ¢

‘ o~ : A The total cdeptlhr cf the wel’l -= 1% waz drilled to 11,537

g feet.

S

: 2 And when was It completed?
pRI R VI
L i T oooconcingy
A0 It el les ¢t we call the Lower Wolfcamp zonelh

@ AT apsr-u? B S SUL VR S0 S

A 10,742 to S0 1o il sorforation denth.

Q@ What is the I oo lzase thaot thabt well was leocated
on?

A Thatls calilec ¢ . . Zsate ermitr
’ - ' ‘ | 2 ;Oﬁ many well: . oo comtloted in the aren since the

discovery well was comp

"L MEIER k A53SOCIATES
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SANTE FE
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r e

A In the Lower Wollcron = cow Lot Gees hind hono cevon
wel g completed and thers v oln noy bHoo
Q@ Refer now to tihe secon’ o at. wnolel Do oooriad RIUibiL
2, and explain to the Cootigsclion whao that fg and uhet L 2hiowa.

L P 1. L L g nyen R R : IS |
A AX1 right. Thlc Tz o ogurcvcoinreal contour an. and

. - Bamin Y em oA e i s 21 ~ R SIS .
map is very confusin-. cincs you hove nirendy geen tn gxhiblt cre-

call your attention tc these struetiral nurborg ruwming throush thi

section aporoximately in the north-south Line here, unlch we
are faveorable for the zccunulaiion o7 oll =n Dossibly whobt hns
caused accurrulation of c¢il
Q@ What Iinformetion wos that Zxinic o, 2 cozed on?
A WYWell, this is from, strici.y Irom
logs from wells in the whole area. Ve Tizied

with. what we call the Lower Wecifcamp nariier.

.

w

Jo =} iy S e . PR . vy " . A
LTl CLG. U CU® LEGMMILTE A=L We oo we

i

1 a

J
1ty

e

n deta

=

in that

4
ML

cal work and evidence, there is a definite zeclogic change 1n a

™

at that point, and alsc cglc chance there that

be correlated with logs fro: wells in the whole area, and since

2.

zone is closer tTo the pay zone in cuesitlon, we feel tThet a struc

map contoured on the Top of this will. be of more benefit than at

top of the Wolfcamp wnich is about G008 feet above this.

-
[

picked a zone on the electric losz at 17,507, which by valeontolc:

0

[v]

can
thijs

tune

thp
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- v & Wiat i1s the tyve of reservolr thnat you have in 92 Lower

AP ey I RSN e S * e P
A Well, oo Dor, the indicaetions sre that 1t La st-'rl 7 n

.. Wwﬁrvr
4]
ct
o)
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2
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t
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=
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- : kS A T S T - v s A - T N K I
very little to do withh it. It appears to De baged on a noronity
3 " . S 2n? T A 7 ) L RO L% e 4 e
cevelopment anc ig culte similar to the conditlon that exliats

» B — ATl - — o AT -~ e S 3 2 B4 -
L Axe oall ol Tiie WeL 3 Canv 1avs neen oril.eda In that area

nrodueing Trooy the Lower Wollconmo formsstion?
! a :

N it e 1.0 Lo "= . . R S . 3T . b} » bl

¥ A AL the wel. s Lot ore Includeod In this red line nerc,
el d E S T B R crm e A men T e T oyide WA gy
ingide oL rec 1lng, &re DIoLcLIT VI vne Lower wWoLl camd.

producing from the Pennsylvan-

[ 3]

-

Ld A . - ] - 3 AT . _ .. 1 - - ) >
4 , i3 - e il L 1 - PUASESREES RO IE TN HO. L 3 M &
ian, I thini I thiinls tite Sixneclalir Seaman Well No. 1 located ri

P

ht

Y

here on the, in the corner, just above --

[¥7]
g
HS )
4]
Ct
)

= Q What section i

A Thatlts in Section 3, I bsz your vardon. 3ection 13, Town-

2]

ship 16 South, Range 32 ZEast. It will be in the southeast cuarter
of the southeasv cuarter.
*”‘, ‘ Q Was that well cdrilied thvousn the Lower Wolfcamp forma-

tion -- A TYes, gir.

Q == and intoc the Pennsylvanian formation?
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of tae

mined

This is the cnly well in the aorez In guesilion thot nnz pvenetrated
thig zone that we have ziven zZeoro Tfeet of »oy to in Uhwe Lower Wolf-
camp and that was Based cn microlon internretation.

Q@ Have you mace a study Lo determine Tthe net thlcmess of

pay in

tation

contour map, contoured on, I would lile to, T would like to revert

bacl: t

A Yes, sir, 1c

-— - - . - - [ §
g procvelin~ at o denth

Penneylvenian.

s e 1 v 2 N e e . 5 - - -
DI LU ocneonnier o Say Loae liooLiae Lowet Wolfcamny
™ RN P : - N Bom FUSSRNE 1 . . FR b o~
A From micreoicns owr Tnuervrotation from thiat well, {rom

oS vie feouna ohrls o pay nrecent thiers.

3 - . .

Q Iz that Thne vaageon that thie jon fe mede in the red outling
A Yes, we feel Thot e Linii of develonment will be dober-

in this {ield yeot, erceni nozoil

the wells wihlch nave so Ta» been drllled in the area?

LI ] . P JCES R P - o . . -
A Yes, sir, we nave, and tiiat is strictly our own interdre-~

on micrologs, and we have »Hrevared o ad nare.

S sT 23 e - - - 2 ~ K . - 17

o whe one onat you relerred ©o is Jxhiibit Io. 37
A4 Yes, sir. Uixle ls Z0i0IE De. 3 here.

Q Bxplain to the Comiizslion what 1% shows.

notice here, thisc 1s Just a partially complet%a

o this map, thls nep was --

Q@ You are re!

A Bacli up a 1ittle bit herec on tiiis

i
f-
i
jod
Q
(33
e
b
0
[
3
©
U
“
<
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e
[ #]
[N
%
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ter of the area here,

tion on our part; possibly

A Tnat!'s correct.

which is identified aa Il

Wwhat 1t is and what 1t ghows

A A1l right. I thi
front of you, and I would 1
starts in the northwest par
here desiznating the exact
#ection, and you wiil notic

line, and t° = reason we dicd

20=Toot contours. Liow then, we coane to tals ran and tihie conisouwr
Interval were 1o five Teet. ard thic shicws thie ooz ¢f fcbal por-

czlty, total eflfcctive wvorcsiiy, it dces not chiow

micrologs from each: ¢l thes
the lines, I noticed, are scllid “ines and s ne arg
there any reascn fTor that?
r, we feel
contowred,

toured sclidly, and the lincz out here are strlictly an intervreta-
ot =

further, but those are strictly interpretative lines

Q@ And you are unable To cornplete the plat at this time dowm

toward the southwest becsuse ol {7

Q@ llow, refer to, turn ohie #maD over.

actual net »nay,
tctal net dorozity az determiined from

wells.

that the sclid lincsg, »ight in the cen-

have auwfficlent control to be con-

e wells have been <drilled there

Reler now to tiae niat

2= 3T ¥ ~ b iy = 1 ~ S 1
DT LT L, alrw gaDo2in TOo e Lormmogsion
.

niz all of you have a copy of this in
ike to call your attentlion that this

-+

t of this area, and we have a vlatv cver

wells that are iv

i3

cluced in this cross
e that they are pdrojected onto a straighi

s

that is to show Tthe general
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AL i

L]

orenarec.

Q@ Waat -unerel

clude?

A Well, it sv

Humble AG State Ho. 1.

Q2 And in what area 1s thiab ‘ocoted?

A Thatts to t

1

s ] T e o oy 1 PR | p . [N T -1, P |
nere, anag a.. LGiese wWello are Do ecused N nere ¢ snow the rela-

tive structural vosits

Sombrero Unit No. 1

—

Sinc

- ,
and the Tenneszee Gasz 3 Yemnlicz Ho. 1, and Tennessee Gacs lemnitz A
Jo. 1. How, we feel that this man will zhow guite a bit. It shows

nhere, wniecn we feel i

I would like to show

rman Unit No. 1, from micrcliog investirzation anc examinstion, wc

Tound that zeroc feet

zone thicltened as we

tion.

alr Seaman Hc. 2, the Chio S84 HFeo. 1, the Sinclalr» Seaman ¥Ho.3

crn oo ton ol thic Wolfcon oy, nnd fnae ads Ulo
—~ ' 0 [ v - ~ .o -

Tt oot e nta At th o aonoo oacuTorn o,

o -, - . ey P B ] N o . . .
aron cogo your @sall croas sectlon nn ine

arts ontzide of the nrea in ouestion, on tiw

e norithwest of the Tisld and 1t extends dowm

£

then we have the Skellf

PN . a
: £ A1t A 3
L0 Ccr TilesEc WeL . anc

and then we have the Sinclaire Seaman To. 1, iy

t is not included in the reserveir in guestiorn

also, that beginning here at tne Sinclair Sea-n

1z, and the pay

went tharocugh ths southeast on this creoss sec-

]
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' (¢ lino oo et AR NI AR N ¢ sl et L tonaht oy Lo .
RS Y TR BT S pyorn Y
A Yau. 8l . : : e They e
vobn In Lo et ‘ o * el nran Yoyt w
soubhianav. ool o T < L Lk nee Tean? HSEESTRILES Hhy
coobl Lnuwu Sl eI . S RIS T et ooz T
of thegze LuC R ©7 g
‘ oy, it . root o Lo offer oM avidoncae At thia
£ime Exhiblis - e
111, PORTE:R: Ao Lo RRY chlicctlionts Lo the adn” csion of

ct
)
[o]
1 6]
&)
b
5
O
1t
ct
4]
-3

z

R, MeGCWALLR Totalng, soieet they ot e dezlrmabed

1-A or 2-A =< that they Wil

,_A
o
)
&
G
ct
o
<
P
o
o
o
L ]

¥R . PORTLA: Tennecoceet s andniol

yot

prepare oOF uere tnese

* X7~
o

~
2N PRGNS T

D T ah ot ™
Il

JR. PORTZR: DOSS anyone nave & cuestl

SROSS AalAll

At T emaer—

.

“ , BY ifi. }icGCWA:

Q I would lilze to asit one guestion. vou stated, T believe,

4 that tnis was & trap-uvype Gevolopment ané that the extent of the

field really depsnts upon porosity develooment, 359 that not true?
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A That Is what we Lelleve at thils time, ves, sir.

norosity develon-

Q ]

ment Will Ve cuiciovciiv L 85 oo, e fneanasistent. s0

that you misht have good and nour neroci iy threuigicvt the area, or
g Y .

- "&wﬂmu -

wlll taere e 2 ~ood secolon 2 Ll ta=sy of L onoor poresiity?

A Pron evidence that usc vy sSo Tor, and by correlatlon and

study of iorg, 1t appears Lt vils pay 1o contlirnuous, 1t is
Blanketed, and it is the same ~ecloslcally o apnroximately the sahe

‘V_ .
3 . - ~ ) g el P - —— - 9, - k4
5 : depthh and located structurally toe same, and ue feel that i

across the aves, thvinnin~ somewhat to the nort

Q

(D

continuous nay zon
west. AU this time, we havs that evidence, and we ¢&o not lmow
¥ limits in any other dlrection.

@ T understand that, dbut now, 1In yvowr opinion, will there

: be a variance of the porosgsity ITrom well Lo well?
A The guality of the porosity?

Q Yes.
A Net an anprecliable variance, »nossibly in the amount but
not the cuality. |

wnat 1s the basis of this middle line Iin your cross

Ixhibit i, which as I understand, iz where you ar

W

dollcamp into two zones, one being the upper-lower

9
3
K
£
o
(@]
2
3
g
o
o
o
X
3
@
o
c.r
(v}

Xermitz A-1 Well, letts see, rignt here, this well

[®)
H

the samples caught and they were examined 2y a
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¢

Q:"'] Yoy
L P R SN

acrozs

completely throughout

A T woulg say

approximately at --

MR. PORT:iR:

paleontolosy laberatory in A ane

Q Do you think % ellectivsal

nave some pProductive beds irmesiatel-

the Top of the Wolfcamnm

s gl Yams e . g
Y R » A thore mg n cerinite " ithe-
) T s o T 3 oAty A . 1, R 3. i 3 R LERRNE JRS B y -
logic treal 1A% ere Lo oaeg tn vie Wollzsmid, hiich L8 zepnrats

. R n . . N ae e Y . [ . S,
in vlaces into two SORCS. She upver and lowaw WOl cw, and T
RS > - LaTe oy o b et om . . . N (I h. ~
visLlo2vidence tuat we lLiave, LS T8 09pro drnbe s vae Ton oo

. R RO Ty viat T . vt >
Cwer Wolleaup, and Ghaits focle all Lol could he Lo o »

. v othaer words, therc Is no perranent
cleol n2ong the Torratlion at that pecint of

< Ilow about vervical y?
A Vertically, T woulg S8 FoU can covrre

thinlz that Jou could determine the differen ﬁ
ge i well from the other.
Q Approximately vhat cdeoth Ffrom the surface do you place
D Tormation Tigelt?
A Itrs app?oxiﬁately 9500 and the Sottom of the Yolfcamp
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LT T L P O o e C P o TP A1 M
4 el POV UY e RO 2

of the aroa ‘n cuesgtlion, correspondc nretbtty closoely to ©ant nrevioug~

Ve e b A an . 2 N P TR RV + - 1
Iy tecbo, o oonol hce you would genarate thar “nitn two zonas, the
- N P [ . Ay - DR e ] pv €

QY AR S KA L ENETEG B A o2 4 34100 Jv4

o, oate, bhialYe correct.

., Tiasn two wells te the left are clear outside the area?
L ' are couplevely oabtslde thie nren, Fes, alvt. They erg
put on here to show the =zstructural rclatlonshiin.

@ Ané pealzed thile line in the midcle then based uoon wnat
you found te be a differecnce in ocgsliole 7eclo~icall ame?
€ 4 And lithology there 1s a 1itholoic Drealr there alsc.
MR. MeGOWA:r T believe thatls all.
QUESTIONS BY IMd. MANIITIN:

Q@ HMr. Bentley, on yow xiiidDit Ilo. 4, you refer to ths

a
3 3 TN . . ;. - PP T ~— - = _ s . .
Sizelly Sombrero Unit you shiow trere iLn Tne ldsen, or whas you call
i T o —m e - A Pal el I 2 - Taerd e o
118 Lowesr Wurlveauww SCONC, Lo Poslien faftiad in oa tesi hut tihoevre

-

seemed to De some development there. I notice from your previous

maps that you indicated there would be no effective porosity in

this particular area. Is 1t possivle that there nmisght be some if
you were abie to determine tests?

A Oh, yes, sir. What I meant was that there was no continj-
ous porosity. Probably, very possibly, there could be in this areg, " ‘ :

tut what I meant to say by all

«

l ~d
ci‘
v}
€
ct
-
:‘:
o]
[
ck
g
)
ct
o]
0
3
1"
3

“'/
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o zone in between tliis we l ond the srea in quection, therc avpears

to be no porosity. Taerc nlgat Le onoihwer poresity develowrent

-~

goeurrin~ iy Chore.

- 1
Ver

. 4.° . D et - ® LYy gy 4 ° . -
In otiior words, Wit Yol ato anyin s thet In the Scrrminn

LH - oo N

s e o b - 3 . = P . & i N
Unit No. 1 there onpess Lo e no develowm.ont, no 20 Tec

haadBel it ol
O

developrment, dut that it misht dewelen {urther L the novrtiwest
; oubtelde o Lh:is naver in cuectlon?
A Yes. sir, Vit covract.
& Tonneczsee o erce oo ceooin Le separate the lowsr

s] R P

Pernsylvanlan oo

]
>

from the balance of the Wollcamd. Do you Teel thot presently therq

has been encush Informaticn obitained fron the upper Wollcamp, or
e od flangiay n

(23 enough develovment, that 2ny well could be drilled to that sevaracy
zone, the upper Wolfcamp?
A 1 don'i, in my opinicn, I don't lmmew how rany Teet of »day

g B it would take for a wel. to De ezoromical. YWe do note that there

is some porosity develeonment, dDut I doubt ve:

Ty

would be enougr to Ve economically --
0y 2 £ LRy ) e 2. N - b - 3 3 B L
& Are you in agreement uwithr waat Sincilalr has statecd, 1aac

TRt
VB

o
D

it is primarily a salvage proposi

e ;

A : moment?

‘1 _ A Yes, I would be in agreement with thet.
"y FR. HIFKLS: In that connection, ilr. Hansin, IMr. Hunter,
one of our witnesces, will cover that in detail.

!
. ¢ !
: o
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ami not famlliar with the economica. Geclogy ls

‘.. A Yes,

about all

o
joy
©

ct
—

am colng to cover lere.

‘ y?'w;l ¥

meclosical stendneint, Jdo you Teel that there wil)

I3
«
’c
>
(o]
4
o3
£

T LIS, RN AU | 1 om- - 2 p 3w Yyt 5
Ue Geveicpment In the Ponmmcsyluenion v Ghvla nvan?

the area I» cuegilon, por-

ticularly, but secmewncre in the neoorr vicinlty.

YT W

T =
-
1)
}..
(4
o
2
73
.L_Jo
by
O
L
.
o)
r
w3

G Have any wel . s Iin tho lernitz area found suffliclient nay

section in the Penmsylvanlan to indicote, to warrant development?

A TNeo, sir, not a2t thils tire, not in the Xemnitz aren.

Q

v

There ias been =--

A Incicators of oay, but dHrobably not enoush to drill 2

well, not encugh to <7111 a well Lo thot r~eneral ares, alon: there.

m MR. MANKTII: Thatts all,
; %; : FR. PORTHR: Anyone else have a2 cuesticn of iir. Benley?
The witness may be excusedl.
{Witness excused.)

the witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as fcollows:

DIRGCT CUALTTHATTION

DY MR. DIuiLE:

o
=
4
3]

State your nmwe, vlease. A L. B. Plumb.

Q
Q@ 3y wnom are you emplcyed, Mr. Plumb?

£ Tennessec Gas Tranamission Company.

& In wihat capacity?
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A Patroleum encineer in Midland, Texas.

@ What school are you a ~oraduate from?

Q Have vou veen vracticins yvour nrofession since that time9
A Yes, sir. I nave becen in west Teras and easterr New
Mexico for the past five years,

Q Have you made a study of the arez Iln which the Memnitz
area is located? A Yes, I have.

M. HINKLE: Are the cualifications of the witnesgs accenf

able?
Mi. PORTHR: Yes. sir.

™

@ Mr. Plunmb, refer tc the sExnibit which has been marked x4

X

hivit No. 5 and explain tc the Commission what it is.
A This is an ownersnip map of the area of northeacstern Lea
T™e area cutlined in red is thie area as deserived In our

application. This map shows the cwnership of eacn of the leases

throughcut here., in this area, and it showe the wellgs which have

A Yes, the inforration included on the nmao shows the total
) . 5

s producing,

e
®
&
o
(o}
Fy,
ct
=)
[¢]
)
@
H
[
@:
}-'e
}.]
i__.l
[s93
o8
ct
S
[¢)
5
(o}
2
}-e
£
0
X
4,
3
2
£,
)
}..h
Q
B
e
<
1

A I have a le.uTo of on~ireerin- from the Pemmeylvanla Slode
College in 1651.
G Wnat? A 1051,
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; 6
f,’
- N the depth “ror wnich the preduction is Lelng .uade. It shows the
date whlch vhie well wng cormleted and the initial notential of the
well, il tho well woo comnletaed nz a vroducer.
L Dovs LU osaui Lo vwnerainin of Lae dgnge ne’'d oy the Toen-
nessee Tranamlsaion?
A Yoz, U cuves 'n bthis arca oubilne” "0 red. Tennecsece
Tranamiasion has approsioately o Lotnl of nine lezzses baino 1720
acres.
; § @ How many welisz i1as Lhe Tenneccec Goo Transmiscion Company
-
X ! ¢rilled to date in the arca?
; ‘ & Three uel . s have been completsd in this area by Tennesced
; . Gas Transmiscion Company in Secticn 3C, ithe Hemnitz A-1l; one in
: Gﬁ, Section 25, Aanze 33 Hast, the Kermitz 3-1; one in Section 20, Range
2 - - s 3
: 3l Bast, the State A-1, this well was comvleted recently and the
i s R
o data was not available in time To »ubt it on this mao.
- Q@ Are ail of thcse wells located in the northeast cuarter
i and southwest guarter of each 160 acre lesal subdivision?
*
A Yes, sir, they are.
}  prom wWnat rormaticns are tinese wells droducing?
All of these wells produce froz the Lower Wollcamp forma- 3
tion.
Q@ 1Is that true of all the other wells which are drilled in
the area? :
A All of the welis drilled in the area outlined in red are
g ‘
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producing [rom the

O wWhat bont

lower Wollomnd.

s hove onen Cacn In cornechiorn with the various

wells which havo Leon dril.oed In thie arca which you lnow of?

A There nave
tnere woere drilliaste:

wael'a there nave bean

~

peen -- curin~ the dr»illin~ of these wells,
1 tests vallen and since the comnletion of these

anveral bolttom hele teste tallen on each one.

Q@ Have yow mace a tabulation of the drillstem tests that

have been made?

s

§& Will ycou refer to &nidblit 6 and exnlalin what It zhows?

A Zhibit 6

on each well in the

shows the (rillstem Test talien ¥y coony operaior

sunlect aren. Racn of these testes, eaclhi of

)

these pages tabulates Tthe test talzen on each formation frorm the

upper Wollcamp, the

These tests indic

3]

Q@ Have you

te the

lower Wolfcam» and the Cisco Pemnsylvanian zone

cssible probavle productlivity of each zon

e

also made a tebulation of the completion data in

connection with each well? A Yes, I have.
A 2Tt = ST A 7 A~ P S . DR 2 1
e = ke = = ' ————. & C oA VN Rl M LU AL D e

the area outlined in red cn the ownership man. Tanis tabulation

snows btne operator,

cdate of the well, *7

the total depth, th
at the time of the

ever such tcsts wer

tivity of eacn well

the lease and the well nwiber, the completion
ne producing formation, the producing interval,
e potential test of each well, the gas-o0il ratio
potential test, the bottom hole pressvre, when-
e gvailable, the oil gravity and the oil procuc-

ah

wnen such information was available.

W
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¢  Have you nade a ciuvcy of the physical characteristics of

Q What are some of those charactericstics?

A The recervolirs are incicated to be a statozraphicz trap.
limestone-type regerveirs, a limestone recervoir. One well was

red by Ternessee Gas Trangmlission, the State A-1, but the core

recovery through the lcwer Wolfcamp vay zone was so poor that not o
great deal would be deternmined from 1t.

Q@ Is there any indlcation of a water drive or ==

A Io, sir, there Is no indication cf free gas or free water
in the lower Wolfcamp reservoirs at this time.

Q Have you macde a ctudry of The characteristic of the reser%
voirs fluids?

A We have taken a bottom hole sample on the Hemnitz Wo.B-1,

the data is not fully assembled yet, 2ut It appcars from the pre-

ct

liminary data that the oil ig 2 high sravity oil ranging from 37 td
.0 degree oil, higaly voluble oil with the formation factor of 1.73

2 Are all of the wells of the Tsnnessee Gasz Trangnission
Company that have so far been drilled capable of making the present
allowable? A Yesz, sir, they are.

Q@ In your cpinion, wouid they be capable of producing the
regular 3C0-acre allowables if allowed, with deep well fact

A Yes, they would.

& Were Exnivites 5, 6 2nd 7 prevareé by you or under your
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A They were predared under my «irrobion.
= - e N R T 4 v . - - - -
MR. HINKLZ: I would 1llke to offer nalbits 5.5 and 7 at
rn L3

1.
Villh o UVALiig e

MR. PORTHI: Any objectlon to the admission cof these Hx-

g
]_ll
o
[
o
)

e

Thney Will Ve admitted.

MR. HINKLZ: That's all.

1

FR. PORTER: Dosz anyone have a2 guest

1]

orr of Mr., 2lumb?

M. MANKIN: What was the gentleman's name?
A Plumb.

CROSS =XAMINATION

BY MR. MANKIN:

Q Mr. Plumb, you have indicated a formation volume factor

of 1.78. wWhat well was that taien on?
| A The Femnitz B Ko. 1.
Q@ That is just recent results?
A Yes, sir, that is preliminary data.
Q@ And that compares very closely with what Sinclair reporte
on their well?

A Very closely, yes, =ir.

Q I believe 1.737

A I believe that was it.

Q On your exhivit showing the completion data, you show the
bottom nole pressure of several wells, which isnt't cuite as complet
as Sinclair had, but I wonder if you can explain bn the Sinclair

Seaman No. 3, where you show a oottom hole pressure of 3133 and

=}

At’4
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which was talion on laveir P, ana 207 o

ol

374

ome Uy, o itiie pan AN 10 e o

that rapig drop?

A o, cir, 1 canty

2Xnialn tant rant
Tha information

n iz comewlat cublour to RIS

defective i

nstrusent o» comethine 31 -e that,

€ Do yon feel th

jb2]

t i an terr
. 12 an ANGle

sSome vretty rapic dpopg throuziout the nooel

Particular weli?
A I believe it is a

casings of the vobtom hole Pressure,

as talen

drawdown From the initigl p

Kemnitgz A-1, and the Second bottom hole ores

mately 66 pounds in that subject well,

completed since then, there nave been

have not been as high ag

. > -
TN ot SLouuiliz fey .

Q One hundreg Dbounds per -- A

Q Per how muen production?

A Well, it was on the, what Ir

of the Separate wellg.

located in Section 29,

-Ju

34 Bast showed initial

}

on completion, I'believe of sorre 120 vounds les

bottom hole Pressure of the Rermnitz p-2, YNow,

o

\
IR

It -
I dontt Know.
atlion that there ha

o

Peculiarity to that well

2

ottom holes Pressure in the

sure test shows appro
Then in subsequent wallsg

1, the botitom h

T nole pressure encountehL“
Square inch.
Was on the comnlietioh
For instance, the Shel:z

L bottom nhole bressure

there has been no

tnten on ay 7th, a deerearnc

Caii yuu account for

]
P

5 lu that one well

itht have been a

23 been

Soriethiing in that

alone,. Te

shows that there hav

L)'4

Xi--

ole pressures

g}

however, hag

0i1 Company WC No.1l

5

nan the initjal
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. procduction from thot uwell Vol bloe, T Tun ovwn Lhat 1t came
: in with a lower initla’ bobtteon itole vresoirae,
§ Q@ You do rave other vottom ole prezsures tnat were not
‘ shown on this chars?
K
3 A Yes, sir, thece botta: hole prescurez were intended te be

of the well.

reseure on the -- your

a

1

i Q@ In other werds, you 20 have

Yemnitz & NHe. 17

A Yeos, we have »un two cottcom hicle preszure bulldup surveys
on that well.
MR. MANKIN: I velieve thattes all.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else nave a ¢guestion?

QUESTIONS BY MR. NUTT:R:

@ Mr. Plumb, have you made any analy

or 30-acre spacing in this poocl?

of ¢rilling a well on ijU-acre

be covered Iin later testimony.

3
L

A I belleve that wi
MR HTHNUTLY: He have another witness that will cover thatl
MR. NUTTZER: That's all.

PORTZER: Does anyone clse have a cuesztion? The wit-

e
i .

ness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

BR: Hr. Hinkle, will you proceed with your next

“ VR. PORTER

- i witness, please?
{' . R. HETER
’ ' _ a witness, having been first cduly sworn on oath, testified as folloLs:

4 ; S
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DI CT XAMINATION

BY MR. HIiis

& State your nae, pleacze. A
Q@ Waers dc you Live, . dunter? A
¢ And Ly waom are you emploeyed? A
2 In what capacity? L

)

& PFrom what school?

A The University of Texacz.

s

Q Have you practiced your professicn
Yes, sir, I have.

ern New Mexlicc and the other two years in Hou

~

Q Have you mede g ctudy of itne area in which the

and Townsend pcols are sgilituated?
A From a r¢
ves.
& Have there been sufficient wells dr
area up to this
sivle reservoir characteristics?

A ¥o, not in the Xemnitz ares.

an analysis on that particular area, we were Taced with the lack of

&

data and lack of well performance. Thne

Ty

il

bt
[Ny

T

Pa

Avre you a zraduate petrolews entineer?

3in

Four yearz Iin wWest

sto

illed

ime to make a conclusive analysis of all the pos-

When we first Lried To makd

refore, we thought that poss

. . Hunter.
ovaton, Texas.

ennensee Gac.

trolewn ern~ineer

G5,
ce that time?

Terxags and southeast
n.

Yemnitz

in the
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In vae aces nlont offer s an opportunity to

4

211 [N T S -~
22 Jﬂ-y ane a1 ]

make a reservolr aztudy by analogy.

Q Did you select auny ctiier [ield in the area for that nur-

pose?

S el oo o

A Yes, after zome investircation, we studied the Towncend
Wolfcamp field, which: iz Tive milee east of the Hemnitz.

Q@ Are the chavactnrictics of thezs two ficldsz, in your onint
o ion, similar?

A Very similar. I you will vraofer to our Ithibit Fo. 3, T

[y believe, here we have a comvarative cross section “hich extends
# through three wells in the Townsend field, and threes wellg in the

Xemnitz area, and you will see *theti,that the SP curve here ig very

z similar, that you can even pici cut readlily these breaks, which are

fairly consistent throughout thne cross section.

2 Explain e the Commission what wells were taken into con~-

It
]
0]
]
cr
[
5
.

tion, and what area, in maizin~ the cross

A Vle started on the -- in the northern pari of the Townsend

Wolfcamp field with the Shell 0il Company State T A-1, went Through
the Huriole 0il and Refining Company Townsend 5, and on through thé
Shell 01l Company State T A-I. On the small map here I dontt know
wnether you can see it.or not, odut it showe these three wells and
their relation structurally, on a straizht northeast southwest line
We continued on then through the Ohio State S8 A~7, which is located
in Secfion 20 of the area in question, through the Tennezsee Gas

State AA Kemnitz A-1 and on throuzh Sinclair 0

S

[
=3

anc¢ Gas Company
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were fairly well satlsflec that the rocit characterlstics were zlmi-

and that the reservoir temneraturc i

State Soamon Unlt He. 1.
«, linve you made a comparison of the physical characteristic
of Lthe two areas?

A Yes., from thic snalyais and fron a mlcerolor snalysic, we

o

lar. We uent from thal nte other chiavactezriztics, and in ocwr Hn-

jwte
tn
(o
wda
Q
{n
o]
Py
3
oy

hibit € we have tobulated soma of the charactes]

e re-
serveirs fluid.
Q@ What are the characteristics as shown by your sxhibit No.
A VWe chow the orisinal bottor hole ores

[

ure in both reser-

n

[ ad

voirs, which is very similar. We have several camples in the Touwn-

send fleld which shows a saturation pressure ranging from 3,030

u
%)
L]
-

pounds to 3502 poun Je have two samples now, ons on the Sinclai

Lo

Seaman 3 andé one on our ¥{emnitz B-1 which shows 2 saturation vres-
sure range in the Kemnliz area of 2,0¢2 vounds to 2017 pounds. The
solution gasz-o0il ratio in the Kennitz area for those two samples
has been Ll3Yo and LulYy standard cucic reet Der oarrei in the L'own-
send field and the gacz-~o0il ratioc from the sample we had available

ranged from aporoximately 14C0 cubic feet per barrel to 1850 cubic

g

Tfeet per barrei, with the similar solution, gas-o0il ratio you would
expect, similar formation volume factors which is shown in the next
line there. It is further shown that the o0il gravity is similer

very similar.

(€3]

Q@ What portion of the Townsend area did you use for evalu-

6]

"3

[Ev]
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ation purposes?

A We had criginally »lanned on usins the entire Townzend
field. We were primarily locking for an ar»ra that
toward complete derletion, ancd we, iIn our investi~ration, we ran
across a pressure barrier, wnhnlcn, I T cculd have oo sdxaibit L

cur Lea County map back «- here iz the Towngend Wolfcamo field,

here is the Shell
€ You are referring now to ox1ibit No. 17

A Fxhiblit Ho. 1, here is the Sheil T A-1l.
MR. PORTHI: Would you indicate wnere Mhere" is there, =--

for the recorcé?

A In the Wortheast Quartor of the Southeast Cuarts~, S=c-
tion 4.

Q What Townsnhip?

A Township 16 South, denze, I presume, 35 East, which is
shown on this cross section here runninz south off the Willshire
well, which was drilled
i and between the Humble Townsend 2 a=n”d I (Il weoe Jdrilied
North Half of the Northwest Quarter of Ssction % in thst same Touwn-

ship and Range, and south of the Shell O

1D

1 Company 5T A-1, drilled
in the northeast northeast of Section 8. We found that a pressure
barrier, or permeability barrier, sxisted, which effectively iso-
lated the small area north of there from the rest of the Townsend
field. This small area was furtaer deplieted than‘the rest of the

Townsend Iieia and provided an excellent place to bage our analysis
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¢ How, Mr. Hunter., veior Lo the il T amiaT T
E Tennecsee Gac and Tranamisslon Jompany <xhibit 10 and o-rlatn Lo
i the Comnlission what it 1s.
; A This =-- first, In analyzines thiis mmall secilon of The

[o7

ﬁ Townsend Wolfcamp field, we {irst detersrine the net feet of omoy in
each well, and from that w2 col the net 2cre feet of pay, and [ -0

the production we wmew the recovery ner 2cre foot at any niven tire

This is a plot here -- First, this sclic line here is the oll
capacity of the area s a 7function of ths cwaulative oil recovery

in barrels of oil per =zacre foot. The dovted 1ine is gas recovery

as a functior again of oil recovery, and varrels of stock oll per

‘ ‘ﬁ‘ acre foot, and the third line which is marked by the circle, is the
i pressure performance as a functicn of the accumulative oil recoveryl.
g You can see here that at the time we made this analysis, where our

g

brown line ends here, that the area had slready reccvered 120 bar-

it

A EHExhibit

=
}_..J
(o]
n
®
w
0
@
)
ct
}_Al
&)
1
‘-A
e
ct
L‘j'
O]
P
=
[
jav]
6]
%
&
=
[ox
[aid
ct

5

10, except

it is plotted against time on semilog paper for nredicative reservg

[ aaad

You can extrapolats a straight line and you will see that the well

capacity versus time on this semilog table gives a stralight line,

and by extrapolating th T

A 3

[

. the iimits that the area can bz pdro-

duced, we can estim2te how much o0il remains to be droduced on this

e | :
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i~te

title ze sinnt. Thore nas been approxirately 1,350,000 barrels of
o1l produces 2 day and the remalnder of the reserve there is enti-
mated at only a nundred thousand barrels.

Q dave you made any cstudy or comvarlison of the lwo areas ag
per acre foot recovery?
A In every comparizon that we have made, there has teen no

\

reasgon to think that 11 will be significantly different in the

:0 o

Remnitz area from the Townsend area.

b

Q Now, T

<
v

Per to Axhibit Wo. 12 and explain it to the Com-

mission.

s 2 MNiot o

NS
L

the initial pressure measured on

o

A axnibiv L2

a new well. These are initial pressures, the triangles and scuares
plotted aczainst thes field sverace pressure whicn existed at that
time. We nciiced, in our analysics of the Townsenc fielcd, that

S

1 + 2 H TS e P P
Iate Iin tiie 1ife of th

]

field were coming
in with votitom hole nresgures that usre more comparable to the

field averare pregsurs whiich exisicd ot that time. than thev were
Fa] B -~

4

to the origina. rescrvolr pressure. which indicated to us that there

has veen some <ralning from the 0=acre unit on which they were

arilled. To substantiate this, we made this plot here which shows
that the individual well initial pressure, the first pressure mea-
sured on that well after it was coﬁpleted, is ccmparable not to ther
original reservoir pressure, which would be the case had no drain-

ing occurred, but is comparable to tize fileld average pressure whicq
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showsz that the proration unit on wnich the new well was drilled had
Leen drilied by other wells in the reservoir.

@ Is there any indication that one well will drzin

P
L]
©
L)
3
o

il

o mere It the Kemnitz area?
A Tnis ig an indication that one well will drain in excess

~

& ratic of 1210 feet. These wells In

'3

of" J}0 ana will érain 1t ove
the north area of the Townserd are 1320 feet apart, and yet the

presaure in these new welils i

{2

offset.
Q@ Now, refer to sSxhibit No. 13 and explalin whst 1t is.
A This is another plot that we undertooll to substantiate

the fact that 80-acre spacing would be sufficient to drain the

(9

Towngend Wolfcamp Ffield.

I the older wells had drained the later drillied

[

wells, then
you would expect recovery, and barrels per acre (oot would be con-
siderably above the average on the first wells drilled and consicery
ably below the average on iz ~act wolles A»317ed. and the recovery
in barrels per acre fool for any ziven well would pe a function, of
the time that that well was drilled, or more nvrobable the time thal
had elapsed since the first well was driiled until the well in que -
tion was drilled.

These circles on here are vlots of per acre foot recovery
for the pay cection in any given well, plotted against the time thqﬁ

the civen well was driiled. It cshows here thaet the first recovery

approximately the =ame g2s in the eldfr
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‘the older well on the offsetting i;0-acre tract. However, on 5 of

we ' l, the W.oohilce Scunsend 1, recavered 2h5 barrels per acre oot
g trece wans Lwe wells delilled in Aoril, 1950 and one recovered

155 barcels an zere [oo%, and the other one recovered 100 barrelc
ver scre roct. Dovelopment continuec on until 1955 when the aver-
2re recovery Tor wells drilied in '55 was only on the order of 35
sarrels an acrc oot. This further suostantiates this zravh and
thiat draina e extends over a radius In excess of 1320 feet.

¢ Did you make any attempt to arrcive at a reserve estimate
in the ncrth Townsend area, had it been developed on an 80-acre
basis?

A Yes, we did. Rirzt, for this comparison, we assumed that
an 50-acre proration unit would consist of one L0-acre unit with a
well located 1n its center. or a contizuous 'iC~acre Etract which hsd
no welle on it. By making this assumpiion, which is correct in
nearly all 80-acre spacing pattern, then you can =ay, for example,
tnat the iniitial pressure messured on 2 well, and which has just

T~

Con Giilled. woulG pe the pressure that ex

-t
3

rted on the uandrilled
4O-acre tract of this J0-acre pnroration unit.

We made ten comparisons, which are shown on ¥xhlbit 1L, as
to the vressure, tne initial pressure on 2 new well, as compared tg
its cldest }j0-acre offset. The average, over the ten comparisons,

was that the new well haz a pressure of only 133 vounds hirher than

the ten comparisons, the range was from 200 to 400 pounds. We

therefore assumed that that was most typical, and for the purpose
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of our comparison, assumed that in the 30-acre tract, consisting of

trrm
Lo 2

10~gegra preorvation units, the nresgiire on the indnl
unit would be 300 vounds higner than that on the drilled Ii0-acre

unit. To estimate, then, the reserves which would ascerue under J0-
acre development, we found nere that depletion of the reservolir on
the /j0-acre spacing would occur at a vresgsure of 700 pounds. This

would be the condition under 30-acre spacing fcr the LO-acre unit

in which the well was locagted. To find out how much had been re-

covered from tne offsetting 02 which ¢id nct heve the well and

which had & pressure of 200 pounds nigher, it was only necessary t9
back up this pressure curve 30C pounds. In other words, the 80-acr

A

sure of the C0O., or

)]

unit would be abandonec¢ then at the average pre
350 pounds, rather than 700 for the 10-acre unit. Backing up to

LR

850 pounds here on this, on Hxhibit 10, you can extrapolate to show
that reccvery under 80-acre spacing would have been aporoximately
1215 barrels per acre foot.

MR. EINKLS: If the Commission please, we have five more
Exhibits which we would like to take 2 few minutes to put up.

MR. PORTER: We will take a five minute break.

(Short recess.)

M. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please. At
this tine Mr. Don Walker of Gulf wants to make a brief cstatement in
order to catch a plane. The counszel for the applicant have agreed,

an Mwn Walran vimitl A arAtt malr
so M. ¥alzer, would wou malte vaur statement.
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v g

o Mil. WALKER:Y If the Coruinisslon wlesze. I appreciate belng
able to do this. Althoush 401f Q11 Jorecoration 1e noet now an onarad

tor in the area uncer consiceration we co have like acreage, and

.,

-

would like to zo on record as bveln n favor of 20 acres anc any

e

9181

continuous 80 acres within the guarter cection, with the provisiocn

to aliow flexioility of well locaticn, which will permit dri 1ling

2]

on either end of the 30-acre unit, and vertical linmits sufficiently

U
)
Q
o
1
cl
(=23
O
3
»

drilled in the Wolrcarmr Thanlt you.
Mi. PORTER: HMr. Hinikle, will you »rocsed with rour wit-
ness?

Q Mr. Hunter, pleacse refer» to Zhibit 15 and explain to the
Commission what it is.
2 P A This Exhibit here was prepared from our Exhibit 10 and algo

from Exhivit 11 and merely represents the typical performance of a

well in the Towrnsend Wollcamp -- for that mstter, in the Kamnitz

area in }jO0-acre space. Tnis, the well capacits the solid line

o
[S
[¢]

Here again the well designates liie decilns aud we dve DrEesSSUre oven

the declining period of well production here.
Q How were the points of deciine determinecd?

A The points of decline were determined from this point bacg

here on Exhibit 10. At the pressure st which the wells in this norih

area of the Townsend field exhibited

o}

consistent decline was appro-
ximately 1900 pounds pressure, that is where this decline began.

This was declined from the l[O-acre depth factor allcwable in the

r - = oA
SRV uucuu ﬂU.Li Ua_!ﬁy.
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- .

. « 1iow, refer to Axhibit 16 andé explsin whsat it is.

A  “xhiblt 16 is the same az 15 with the excepntion it is for
20 acrec.
foct had been recovered, with a pressure averace over the £0-acre

Py

585350 pourniz. W2 &

(o]

terminec cur declire point ~enerslly. by assump

:C-acre of the 30-acre would nave a 300 poun

j*3

16 arilled 40, and alszo we took into considerp-

vion the fact L.iab -ore bottorm hicle pressure would be reguired to

procduce uhwe addiiicenal 0 barrels a day allowable due to the 80-acr

L

&)

gpacing. We ectablighed ihat ooint here, in this manner, to deter-
rniine whece o072 cecline set in.
2 Do you have any indication as far a2s the ¥emnitz area is

. concerncé, whether one well -"il) drain 30 acres or more?

f’.\‘j"‘.'i G

A Yes, we co. Qur discovery well, the Zemnitz A-1, was

<

iy

drilled in December and in the first part of December, I believe i¢
Qt was on December the 19th, we measured an initial pressure in that

well of approximately 3730 pounds. In April we determined the pres

sure again, and the pressure had been drawn down to avproviretair

3670 pounds. Approximately a weelk later we measured the vpressure,
the initial pressure, after only a very small amount of production
on our Kemnitz B-1 well, which was located one miie west of the A-1
and we found this pressure was essentially the same as the pressure

wnlch existed in the A-1 at that time, and that it was some hundred

—
s et es . .
r- ‘ pounds lower than the initial pressure measured in our Kemnitz A-1.
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Q Do you fesl that that is pretiy concluzive evicence tnat
one well will drain as much or more ~an 30 acres?

A T think so.

H
i
22
3
23
{e
o}
g
3
68}
=

ere not cccurring from ancer tise
Kermitz B=1l, then we would nave expected an initial pressure similapr
to the XKemnitz A-1.

@ Have you macde a stucy of thie economic limits of develop~-
1?

ment on a [j0-acre bacis with relation to the thickness of the »ay?

A Yes, we have. We immeciately set out tc establish the

1

lower limits of net pay for winicnh it would be economical to drill -
drill on lO~acre spacing. Trnils was arnroximately 20 feet.

Q@ Have you made the same study based on J0-acre developmenty?

A Yes. For CO0-acre development you can afford to drill pay

O
ot
@]
4
o]

thickness as small as 12 1e et pay.
& Now, refer Lo Hxhibit 17 and exvplain to the Commission whjat
that is.

-~
=

o
[ f]

A =xnhibit 17, which hasz veen paszsed out,
30-acre east-west tracts of all the areas in the Xemnitz region which
we Teel, that by drilling to date, has been virtually proven. We
tabulated then the recovery which would occur in this area again by
80-acre tracts under both L0 and 30-acre development. You will ses
that wherever the average thiclmess of the pay is less than 20 feef
that there is no recovery given for i0-acre spacing. That is be-
cause a well drilled on 4O-acre czpacing with pay of this nature

would not pay out, would not be eccornomical to drill, and probably

S

would not be dril._ed.
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Ak, i

bottom of the 227€

sae ha

N

As o result of thig ztusy, you

1g the ectirotec w2 COvVery

spacinc fov

and oO0=acre 8% th

~ AN
= area

‘_4

Tils area, by the way,

SB, our Kemnitz A=1 and Re L O

~ce that rccovery under 00=-scre coecing fov

700,000 parrels greater than it would De vne

since more acres can o develcped witi S0=-ac

You will further ses tnat this greater

g WG n

e

[ &}

(9]
o]

the drilling of 1

acre spacing.

qQ What are youwr conclusions and

PR ~
i 5

¥emnitz area should ve developed on i OF 9

A I think from

o

‘mpnﬂ RG-acre spacing in

the crilliing of fewer wells; it =ittt G

field with more constant zacs production, W,
puilding cf @&

Q What is the recommnenda aticn to th

essee G&s Transmission Company Wit
location?

A We are recormending oW =7
originally stated thal we would lilke

the North Half and tae gouth Half of each

roecovery ¥

11l than would hwave been drille

poinion 28 to ¥

this that 1 can safely

s+ will nelp to reeover ino

t -~ tabulated a2t the

voth uncer 10=acre

rouznly DY the Ohio State

¢e proration units.

N

jo 7]

J=acre bHasis?

e Cormigsion OY the

T think in our application we
proration units conesisting of
1 Due to

160-acre tract.

sae accomplished by

on .

Tether the

gay that I Wwould recom-

.,

!_(\..

~

Tenn-
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Ag a rezult of thiszs zturfr, 7ou s9e that == tabulai, Lo
Dottom of Lue date la the esti:icted ~recaverr, boll snde » een o
13 a -
and oU=acre spacin~ for thals aron,

This areca, by the woy, iz bDoundac rournly by Ine Onte Stole

S5B, our Kemnltz A-~1 and 3=1 on the Sinelair» Scrman TInt b 2 Yoo wi

see that reccovery under JU-scre chzein~ For hig ares iz come

S

N

»

700,300 varrels greater than it would be —ncer ' J-acre zvacine,
since more acres can be devercped ulth _J=acee »nroration units.

You will further see that this zZreater recovery was accomplished by

the dritling of 13 less wells than would hov

¢}
o2

een 7rilled on [ 0-

acre spacing.
& What are your conclusions and odinlion as to whether the
Kemnitz area should be develoved on 10 ¢r Jl-acre basis?
A I think from this that I can sefely say that I would recoh-
mend 3G-acre zeocing in that it will aelp +o recover more oil with
the drilling of fewer wellz; it will ~ive s sreater 1ifec of the

field with more constant zas »nrodueticn, wWhiclh wlil recuire the

building of a gas plant in thils ares

Q What is the recommendation tc the Cormise!

on by the Tenn-

=

essee Gas Transmission Company with respect to the spacing and well

location?

A We are recommending now -=- I think in our av

L2

ke
:_J
]..Il
(o]
&
ct
1=
Q
In]
)
)]

originally stated that we would lille proration units consisting of

the North Half and the South Hal?f of each 1b60-acre tract. Due to
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- ‘Sw( a4 g ol

[

NS

the locations that nave beon mace since we filed our annlication,
we are casnging tiast now to be the Zast Half and the West Half of

150=-acres, we are asxing --

&
5

y ars you masing ©

ased on location:c wanich 1ave bsen estsbiinned, as I

o

A
understand it, in the Scutheaat Susrter of the Nertheast Quarier of
Section 20, anc the offset to the Ohio State SA well. I7 we dro-

ceeded with our original application, it weuld throw both of thesc

welle on the sgamc 30-acre vroration unit.

than one well on any 00-acre unit?
A No, there wouldn't.

0 lMow, refer to ixhibit --

location be speciflied by the Conservatilion Board to be in the North-

east and Southwest Quarters of a Quarter Section.

4 Refer now to Zrhibit 13 and explain to the Commission wha
it is.
A On Exnibit 18 we are assuning a mythical section in the

Kemnitz area, and shows what poesitly cou nanoen if both proratio

H
joN
)
jsv]
i3

wits and well locations, or extreme flexibility, if you wish to
refer to 1t that way, were granted. This section here is allowed
only eight wells. It 1s under optional well location and optional

proration units. It woculd ne within the power of the operators off

4 IZxcuse me. We are also asiiins that the wells be. the well
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‘!

‘-. settins this section to locate thelr welis 1320 feet fron the cec-

1 2 1 e .
VLU L

Tioail cases. Tiae onercicr In tals section would nave

only eight wells to «¢dril’ in this section. He would attemot to meeL

ag many of these offsete ac e could, bul you will :notice that ale

each section line, north, east, south and west, there iz one well
outside the secticn which 1s not offset oy wellc located, by wells
inside the section, located acunl dlztance from the section line.
In otner words, this well iz drainin~ come oll from this sectlion
voth here, here, here and iiere.

Q Mr. Hunter, I believe you said tie t the location could he

X

1320 feet?

Y A It would be 660 feet.

situation ve Lrue with

oY
ct
)
e
t
0]
o
3
o

@ Wow refer to -- woulcd
respect to cuarter sections and 30-acre legal subdivisions?

A Absolutely.

@ That 1is, that they could be szurrcunded?

A They could be surroundec anc they could not be able to

meet their offzet ecqual distvance rom thelr offset lines.

¢ How, refer to the next, ZExhibit 19, and exvlain what that

i
{n
g
o]
b3
1)
5
[
=
o)
®
<
@
}"..‘
]
'g
B
[0}
3
ot
o
9
-
0,
'QJ
Q
@
"
tde
o’
}.J
w
(e
L}
Q
o
e
o
o
o
3
:
0

)

words, it would be specified,eitihner, the north, east or the west

and north half of the quarter section. It is entirely within the
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J .

vdiscretion of the operatorsoutside the cection to lay their wells
660 Teet from ithe odroperty line. Thic particular ¢rainace here
shows, ror Liie norin nald and the south half of 50 smcrez, and to
get the east half and the west neil i1t would be necezsary just to
rotate tihils ninety desrees. You will see here that where we have

four offsets, uncder the field rules we now have only two. However,

these wells are rot offsst Ly wells in the secticn equal fistance

>

from the section line, and, therefore, Toth in thils case and in

this case, Jraining oll from under this section.

Q@ Now, refer to Exnibit 20 and exoiain what it is.

A This 1s how development would proceed under the Tennecssee

')

3

proposal, which would recuire thst wel

l.J

s de drilled in the northea
and southwest guarters of a cuarter section.
Here we =till have our eastwest vroration units. In other

worcs, proration units consistinzg of the HNorth Half and the South

41

Half of a quarter section, but in an ares that i1s yet tc be developgd.

The diresction of the preration unit makes ne difference anless —-- sp

£

e
Qu

ed. You will see that nere,

‘_h

long as the well locations are spec

]

J- e

going dovm is east line of this mythical section, you heve a well

which is not offset in egual distance. In cther words. the midvol nh

between these two wells would be over nere. However, in the next

[eN]

well to the south you would have a compensating situation, the thir
well would be similar to the first, the fourth well wonld bs simil

to the second, and you would have protection of correlative rizhts

e

n th

B
1]
b

n3vance.
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Do you heve any opinior as to waether or not pressure

A At oo

n thlc lower Wolfcamp Xemnitz area?

pe

n

maintenance would be feagible

A We nave not besn nhle 7o mae 2 ctudy st this time, since

R

we do not have the neccecary ccre analycsis information nor do we
= on cur suusurfree szanvles. Yowever, in re-

nave complete results

iz ne reaszon to think that oressure naing

serves of tnals tys

@
<t
5
@
3
®
[

b4
tenance will not e adoptadl.e to

G Do you nave any vreszon

f ‘ * tenance prosrarm ls inausurated, that there il be an avpreciable
f_ gmownt of additional oll reccovery?

. A Yes, I thinir that iz underctood. If the pressure main-~

tenance program were adopted, 1t would be with that end in mind.

@ Has that been the experience in otner X

€1

A I think =so, yes.

rsservelir In the Hemniiz area the

g G Is the iower Wolfcamp rsso ] Y
only reservoir, in your ovninion, of any cocnseguence that is= lnown

from the present information?

A 1 would 1lize to wait o minuice

out ancther argsument Tor this Iyde ol development. You can see nhere

e

that 1f pressure malintecance i1s dub into erffect, that the four well
surrounding any well which might 2e selected for injectlion would b

you would expect that the injected fiuvid would reach these Tour

wately the same time, which would give 2 good sweeﬁ

-

«

<t

P
S 3 =

§

ffeciency. In this case, you can see that selection of any of

o]
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‘.~ these wells 2lon here ac an njection well would reault in three

i wells beins located 320 {ecb swey, and tlie Jourtn well in the 5
spot being located 2560 feet away. Thaece we.ls would flood out far

? in advance of the time that th'zc well looded ovi, and Lherefore,

] pressure meintenance would rct nrocced properlv.

g The locatlion of wells in fne northezsil cuarter and south-

west quarter of esch cuarter scction would trhen, in your opinion,

te

facilitate the insuguraticon of vpreccsure mainterance in thls area?
A Yes.
Q And, would it result, if it were successful, in the re-
covery of a greater amount of oil -- A Yes.
Q@ -~ by reason of havinrg regular well location?
‘ﬁ. A Thatts right. In this case, the cnly thing that comes to
my mind right now that you coulc co to get a2 reasonable conformance
1

factor, would be tc drill an additional well that was more =-- that

would ke ecual distance fron the four vrocducing wells.

& Iin otner wWorcs, wWnere TAEY Lave nac pressure malnvensance
of this kxind, is it uncommon to reccver an additional 25 or 20 or
50 percent more o0il? A Ho.

& Now, what is your cpinion with respect to the =so-called
stringers which have been discovered in some of the wells wnich havee

been drilied in the Xemnitz area above the lower Wolfcamp reservoins?

A With pressure mainiensnece in mind, cpening thoge reger-
B i - voirs now would impcse certain disadvantages. If you haé twoe reserp
; i ' -
H
t [ '
4
- 7 DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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T v

!

“ volrs openec Ltoretiven cue s o Ui rona s Wolfeamd and the Lower
Wol{camp, 1t wou.d o ooconoe ' Lo coonlpe Ghie unper Wolfcamm per=-

forations belore H»rorare solciainarce would be nuarsuacd in the lower

wolfcamp. PFuvriiecaore, T oot i Lhat enoush Lo hown in the
upper Wolferimn at tals Wliie to oy whelher or net coenin-: those porp

forations would be detrimencal to Cie meln strin~e~ in thils area,

-

which I bthin: everyoody arraecc ic in the lewer ¥Wolfecmp. At a latel

date, If data comes to ligau (a2t droves thalt no detrimentsl efy

)

L]
4]
[¢)
prs
T

pte

cccurred to any recervo

B! s v, B 1 4 F Y
r, ©O nave oil cormmuin~le in the well bo‘:’e,

to Include the two oz one. At this tine

then it might be wvery well

[
I don't think that we can say thnt.

¥ Q@ Is there any ctiher reeczon Lo treat them secparately if the)

ey

are separate and distinct weszervoirs?

e
]

T

e

- » A Yes. I tixinic that sery poscible thset 1f they were
cpened together, there might occur misration of the oil in the well
bcre between the twe reservoirs, anc seconcly, 1t weuld »nrecluds thf
accurate gathering of both dressure and production dete on elther
one of ithe sevparste reservoirs.

& Would it not be better To conszider the status of those
zones . at the end of a year, after more wells have been drilled, to
determine the extent and character of any upper reservcirs that

might exist?

qD‘
b

T

Y 3 11 Flnat o~ A = T
A I think that's definliiels

4
ct
3
(V]
]
.

2y the end of the year w4

might have the data I spoke of, which will show that there will be
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no debtrimentel effect te oven™n~ oth recervol

¢ If the Cortmicsion sees T1U Lo ~rant

wnat allowaule would you recomend?

)
e
[

case,

D

-~
-

< « 7 .
acre ollowa

[

A I would recommend the !

factor. We have founc¢ no evidence of

as much o0il pver well asz we would on L3 and, th
the extra allowable to
~

& Do you have 2n opinion a2z to u

nave a zpecigl flield rule as

A T dontt think there 1= arny
normal 2,003 to 1 ratio for the reasocn that >
Townsend ieid, we cculd ses Tl
advaniage in producing under that zas 1imit, 2

congerve the reservoir energy.

with respect to the inauguration cf talking hot

regular intervals?
A Yes, we are asiting only for a tempor
the order to extend Tor ore year, anc the prim

temporary crder iz to collect data by having =

therefore, we feel thiat this reservoir ic 2 soo

and producing rate will rnot 2ffect the ulitinzte

Q@ Do you have any recormendations tom

ma af vitaneouslsr
GRS B h (1n»4\¢LV_L.~, -

<4

Q

17 2 . -
Pls within regzon.

For exceedling

or our worik in the
g uwere under o 4i
nc szecondarily, to
ake to the Comuliss
tom hole preszsures
ary order a2t this

ary purposze of thi

emi-annual rather thap

N

the

[&]

at
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b~

woild allow us to colloei nmore

an annual vottonm hele preccure.

data during thlszs year perioc.

Q In your uvpinic:, would it be in tae intercct of conoerva=-
tion and the prevention ol wosite to estavlisn 30-acre cpacing in
L% 3 orea and reguiar we .l Locatlon?

A I thinit so. We have zhown In our EZxhiibit 17 that on 0=

caore moooiny, Tewsr wel!

will ne recuired, and core 0il will be

coeovesed Treon blie reserveir.  The eeruilar S0-acve pattern will

3, 1-

A We have provwosed the name of the Fermitz Wolfceamn Tisld.

& Por what reason?

A The cdiscovery well was c¢rilled on the emnitz leace.
& Now, wers 81l of the idzthibits O throurn 20 inclusive, pre

pared by you or under your clrection? A They wers.

MR. PORTER: Are there any ¢o
thesge exnibits into the recerd? They will be admitied.
MR. HINKLZ: Thatts all of our case.

YR. PORTER: Anyones else nave a cuestion of Mr. Hunter?
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CA0SS ZAITRATION

4

= S HMr. Hunter, ri~hit o2t the end youw wasde o secwoarniniion
that 1t be called, this pool, be colled Horn'litz Wollcom Pool. Is

that what you desgire, or hemnits lower Vol lcanp DPeo™?

A We'l, the Kerinitz Lower Vo Jraro Pool would bo nore vrobagle.

2 You indicaved that o 1+ < -0 T~ nave this temporary OPGLT

1]

e - T 14 P SR PN Ly
for one ysar. From wrat time?

L.le

A To cdate from the date the crder lg Issued by the 3card.

X m L TR S W} £ = . . . . , da L JO, S N A S AN 3 VN
% I noticed thet Siwe” L7 »ut in certain 221303 ts, and Tenndt

IS

.~

¥ egsee put in certaln exhid

e

ts g8 vo owmerahiv, and T woncder if vyou

o
o
o
£
5
I“"
o
I.— '
&
N
@
e}
A

could clarify that particuls» asvect. On Tenness

3 it is indicated that Tennessse now nad ha ' © of 5:0-acre iease in

3

Sections 36 and 25, 16 South 2@ dast 2z shoun on Sinclair ernhibits

as bein

[
(3
o
[
o]
¥
e
}. +
(=]
e
(@]
w
e
6]
cil
o)
W
ct
(@]
]
[
3
¢
¥
pun
[

A Our e:hi®it isg correct. Just witnin the paszst ew “ays we

have accguired an interest in that tract, since v»robably 3inclsir

M. HARKIN: Thatts 271,

Mi. PORTER: Does anyons el

! -
2
[}
fy
)
<
O
o)
Q
j
®
[¢7}
ct
H
o]
5
-3

CUESTIONS BY MR. KUTTER:

| S Snar it

Q

y Mr. Hunter, referrin

1

vou could tell me how the recovery ser acre foot was determined in

the spot on the chart?
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) e 2 e - . .
FEN 115 recever) oer

nere to develon thiz curve,
whicih was extraporated oat

incdividual wells?

oneg which were drilled in

foot recovery than the well
A That 1s correct.
@& == wunich wers drl
& TIs there a possib

drill soconer?

A I dontt thinXk =so.

field was Wilshirets Townse
the better wells as far as
tion showed up, we thouzgnt,
thiniz that the better welle

life of the field.

lar area, and I thinl the di

nd Ho.

acre oot iz a rfeocovoery

. . -y A S IRV S Tt vy b+ vy ~ -3 ' R
oy wells. We coteruines the et nay Trow te 1o of
we deterined ths reservos 8t can be o otviced T oorn
d T3 T1rItr A o 0 (s?-/'v-‘Jr EIE Pty R EE SRR NN I SR AT Ty
eCc.lilie curves, vel oocaarLan T O [SEE A A S S 2 S A OO TR G
hioit 1L, 2o producing rate verzus Lo oacve 0" on
PR . o PO L P Ry
norty erea ¢f the Townsoenc.
) In obhier wore-o &y e ~ AT e
L= L 1021 Wil o el Ol N 1T

caca one of tnose points

Pl P . - - . P
o' The nown &harasiers o

;J
3

Tne discovery well in,

- 1 ] RO

Q
Q
0,
'd
0
3
ot
o]
Fety
&
)
v}
:»l
[0}
bad
-l
0]
&5
)
%)
ot
=
[¢]
]
o
U
H
-2
}.-l
p=
(o]
(w3

2 doints walchh wvour nicctef

the well, 2an¢
o e el .
the well Dy ihg

ol bhe our e
. . P
¢y well in this

is a recovery

o o .
T thwese various

- . .y
LS curve.  Jae

barreig per acrg
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ar f
wad
O
pors
"o
—
o]
«
o]
¢
[
v

?
-3
-
; Al
O
A

P
3

directiong, and

southwest. southwest o7 Soccoticor

Thnoce were HYoblhi Wwellg vwiloeh woere

field.

e

across by each littie dot tirat we

Cﬁ’ snow the trend better.

"

with us. We can furnish, I dontt

toGay ¢r not.

Q Well, that ieg esatviafact
am Interested in seeing where tho
and 16, the horizontal line, for
at about 5700, whabt is thet? Is

A That is what we predict

sumes a i0-z2ere, 40U barrels unit

5.67 depth Tactor.

identified. I didn't mow whether thie locabtion of =-=-

it clouded our curve ithere =0 nuc

@ I wonder i1f you coulsd Turniszh us wit

various welis which you used te det-rmine thig curve a2t 5 lots- bim

2 o A At 2 later time, T don't

e M le Townzernd 5, for instzncel,

. in that it is offzet In four

aond L, wfiich e Y the southenat,
s zlce of "oet T four dirasctionk

Q O course, the wells that are cn this Sxhibit No. 13 arenLt

1 Val ~ = - v ey o
toolr them of £ = LEowoa Lo
LI = 1 - . Fal "

th thne naxes of Lhe

R

L]

 we nave that ctill 2o hiore
now whether we can (arrlon
ory 1 you will mail it to us. I
se wells are. Now, in Exhibits 15|
instance, Ir Ixhibit 16 is drawn
that the allowable for a well?

e¢ as cveracge allowable, that as-

allowablie in Hew IMexico and the

3-.66
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NO)
R~

v Med, iow did you pic the nolint ot whlceh the oil »nroduc-

e

A On the

the actual verorxzanca in the Townsend Wollcasn Tic. .. oo

winere the decline cofinltely z2t in on a.l of thaon el o, ~07 Ik
corresponded to a pressure of L1900 pounds at thrt fie. AL Lo
time the pdreczssure reached thls 1900 »counde, w ie rannre T 7

varrels of oil ver acre Tcob.

T 2emman b Aen TR 2L T T RO T B JE T
~ i e Lad Ol dasdirivle vy LS wvadaw OISO
A This line, ners, of cowrse you uwili oeoe bLisi tino declin
- - - 1, o L N 1 o~ . fa k. N
began actually at 70. “hen 7/ barrels per acre foct 2127 been re-

covered in all the cases, thereaiter you would have varyil

of 0il on the decline dependin~ on how much net pay vou had assitne

to that well. In other worde, few had a thousand net acre feet of

pay, then after the well went con decline you would recover 125 minu

77, which is 51 times & thousand o» 51,000 barcsle on decline. If
vou had only 500 acre fset of net pay, you would recover only half
that much on decline.

Q I see.

lation, I notice that in every case that I can see, 2 well on l10-

"5

acres actually recovers more than a well on 30 acres

A If you willi remember, we found on Townsend Tield assumin

= amounts

Mfow, referring to Exhibit Ho. 17, which is a tabuf

ur
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b Bhee, il

- 'w G

an Ou~acre tract Lc he composed of one C-acre. with a well on It

and c¢no LC-soro wadle wozit S1d mot hiave a weill, That the uncrillied

30 of It would have 300 noncds hither nressure. Taerefore, whzn

the pressure in tie Wwell waz pulled douwn te our 700 noumds sbhancongd

nresgsure at which 2oint nroduction wouls ceasa, the »rezaure on tha

-

undrilled 0 would be a thousand oounds. And therefore, tiie averadfe

oressure over that C0-acre unit weuld be 350 nounds. We found thnf

vy

“or Ll=acre dev

O

[

opment that recovery ugs anproximately 1275 bar-eid
an acre foot and on the 80-acre develownment it wae 121.5 However

[

you will see here on thic Zxhibit No. 17 that the Ol-acr

“
‘S

acing
allows éril . ing of several JU-acre tracts whlch has not been aconon=
-

ically developed under [[O-acre spdece where I have a zero here on
Li0~acre spacing the well would not pay cut.

Q@ That acreage woulcd not have enough recserves to warrant
drilling a well? A Thet is correct.

Q Mr. Hunter, do you thiniz that a period of one year in
vhich o oocimlilalus vawa onn tiiis vool would be sufficient time to

determine whnether a permanent L0 or 30 acre should be issued for

A T thiniz it will

S
=l

think the main tningz that is reguiredqd
over the next year is the accumuiation of more, of possibly Jjust one
or two more subsurface samples. The further outlying of the field
in question and the ruaning of some interference tests on these S0+

acre patterns afte* we heve enougn develovpment on the 30-acre pat-

tern, I thinik that interference teztz can be run which will show
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T

communication betwcen wells on Jl=acre suoein~. At the rate ~“ocwreloh-
ment is procced nm cut ther I chin- Laere will be encush deve'cnh-

Q@ One rcre thing that I wanted to azk you le, I nolice that

T -

on your compariczon cf the Tcwnsend Wolfecaup sn the Hemnitz area.
that the Zemnitz arsza o z171~1ty “eovar than the Townszend, and yet

the tempersture iec n iiitl> bit lower

B sLd
g : there. You will noftice that thes poccsuce 1a taten at 2 120 Toot
3 lower catum and alsc sliphtly lower. T cdon't think thet 1s out of

the bounds of reason, I mean within normal variances, I think that

1

#robably you will find tThat osuceh varlation in your temperature, var-

ticularly as far as the lower v»regsurs. T contt L.ow whether that
pressure has pessibly, through scme intercormunicstion 2long, be-

tween the Townsend VWelfcamp at Hemnit
stringer or evern through a small water table that the vressure Liﬁﬁé

have been drawn down. There is no data to support that, but it has

havpened to my knowledge 1n several cccaslons wihere fields apparently

'

not connected at all have been interconnected through very small con
hections and have drawn each other down, or down woon the same resery
yolir.
Q You feel that dispite these minor variations and the char-
fcteristics of the Townsend and Kemnitz area that there is enough

similarity that the Townsend can produce cri

£
|J0
ct
Q
+y
‘»Jl
1Y)
<t
6]
[
€3
O
(3
[¢]
.<""
5
b-ud
]
:
3
f-ls
(33
]
(V]
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V "v" )

hadh el ol

2
5+

Ns |

A Yes, I thinr the ma
liove apsrocimately the same permeablllty and voroszity, nnd also in

neving tie cone type of drive, and in the same compositicn of the

i
&
0]
o
"3
<
o
b
i
13
e
LN
¢
&0
;
=
g
[¢]
Yo
<t

cace tnat we have Deen avle t¢ makle a
comparison, all of these thincs hwave been in the sase range. The
permeavilities are very close, they cover culite » wife range in
each instance, but they cover much the =seme wance. Thae porosiiy
seemed to be of the same order or mannitvuds and the rezerveir flul

arc certainly very similer for two sedaratc reservoire.

<

L

QUESTIONS BY MR. MANKIN:

@ T have three cuestions. RFirs

¢
[
5
»
i
g
ct
[4]
L
H
s
Q
S
}J-
o
0]
for

that your company asited that seven more sectlons be spaced than
Sinclair. What was the basis Tor that increase of sbacling some

sections?

~

A As far as we have peen avle to determine, actually, the

iy

further scuth wells to date have besn, ave had the thiclkest pay
sections, and for thet reason we cdon't feel, particularly in 3=c-
tion 20 or Range 33 Hast, I think ocur Hemnitz B-1 has encountered
the thickest pay secticn yet in the field, and we don't feel like,
we feel like, rather, that the rezervoir will extend on consider-
ably past That section.

2 You feel that part of this extension to the sovth is

based on seismic picture wather tThan any informaticn that yvou knowu
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?
",

rag

R R

A Ws nhad sciie seisnic infermation in bthe ares which Irnfluen

<7
I

us to come extent. The main thing thot influenced us uwags that the

ticular Kemnitz ares, or whatever you degire to call it, this var-

"

ticular arez in cucstion nere today will have an Increase in ratilo

similar tc production history thalt the Townsend Pool hag exper

(=]

A I thinli ¢c, yes.

3-" Py ~— Fg 3 kS L " L =
@ On thot same baslia. o you Feel that zag-cil ratio talzen
2 o~ -~ PR AN B B .7 maa T > 1 —~ RS U P S
CVZSY 3 Foar LG SUuILLiCigcnyr WOLLT LU 00 0% CEeTUCET Lo LNAVE TWO &

year as has veen placed in the Townsend area?

we did on Townsend, we founc thalt sas-oil ratics did not rise appret

from

ciably in most cases until after the wells were declined an

joN

-

then due to the decline in oil capvacity, you remainec normally belog

L=

the -- your gaz limit

0]

Q@ Then I take it from wour last statement there that nothing
particularly mizht be served cduring thiis next year or twe, for two
ratios a year, rather than one ratic test s year?

A Throughout the next year niz that there will be

i
[N
Q
]
¥

-
c.'-
ck
-
]Jc

any advantage.
Q Do you experience any great increase during the next year
off gas-olil ratio? ‘ 4 No, I do not.

MR. MAWKIN: That is al..

o
o %

encef?

A It probably would be better actual-y; from most of the wopk
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. SAMPBELL: I am not culte clear or what the tenporery
racovery. iz that all of the rules you sre provosin-?

h h +° - b % U - - . . .
A ALl the rules tnat we are roDosing we are Dropoes

e

no Tor

.

MR. PORAT.Zl:  Does anyone eloe have a cuextion

2

Q@ ¥Mr. Hunbter, -oing throusnr thic plat very ravidly, I find

at least five existing locaitlione whaleh would D2 unerthodo: 1F the

Commission shiould acdopt your east nall west half filxed vroration
units In 4drilling in ths uorllieast ana zouthenzt cuarter guarter

section.
A They would, I believe, be uncrthodox as far as the loca-

tion of the well is concerned; bub they would it intc the eas

L

o

o

an
west half proration units.

Q I mean, T thinik, T only countecd Tour, there mizht ve that

e

there 1s five, there is the Onic, 8iete 82 in Scection 15, wnich wounl

e an unorthodox location; the Shell State WC I Section 20 wanlA h3
unorthodox as would be the Snell State LEXY 331, I mean the Sinclai-
State LEZ 331 and the Sinclair Seaman Unit 2 in Section 19. I be-
lieve those are the only four that are unorthodox.

MR.NUTTER: There 1s a well on the southeacst oFf the north-

+

east of 20. ALl right, that would be the Tifth one then. I dontt

have that cone on this plat.

-

A If you will remembesr, that would be five wells which would

fall off pattern, but would also, would still fall in the orover

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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gy

T

102

&

proration wnit, and we

provern area.

worl: out tec be sareth

fiela. These five thsa

2 (By ¥Mr. Cooley) You would recomtend no adjustment for
offsetiins wells in the same cuarier cuarter section, or any ofl-

setting well?

A You mean what

are already drilied?

Q The ones that are drlil.cc, of course, you nave to authorike?

A Thatt's right

€ But there wouldn't be any

be drilled as a result
A TXo.

MR. COOLEY:

» AT e

TR UPIEY o U s SiRLra e

QUESTIONS BY MR. NESTOR:

——

Q Mr. Hunler,

the subject of possibly seco

that counsei asked you

your answer was, "I thin so." I wonder if ycu coulsd tel’ us why

you think so?
A T don't beli

tion.

This would provably, by the time the field is deveolongd,

ing less than 10 sercent of the welles in the

He acsked, he asized

i . . * - EREUR T K e s [ 2 R
esvimale in cuxz» wihibit 17 that on S0=ac-uo

208 e e oyt P At L S
LI Lo e We L critienr Juoct o an v

t would e off vnattern.

woulé we want to do with these wells that

corresponding change in wells ©p

-

of the unorthodox location. wculd there?

.

I veliieve thatls all.

voss anyone else have ¢ cuestlion of Ir.Hunterp?

I recall in your testimony you touched upon

ondary recovery in the area, and I beliefs

if such a project were feasible, and I beliete

eve, 1 dont't belleve thatts exactly the cues-

l_JQ
=

we had any reason tc thinit that 1t woulcd

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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. not be feasible, and we dont't.
& And, woulc you =-- no, I don't believe so, becauze your

answer wes, "I thini sc,"

b
;

A Well, actual' y ycu ¢¢ have s=te reagson to dliinii so and

el

that ig the fact tiiet in any reservoir with the mi~h range suech as

this, in other words, we have been, in both samples, we have had
‘ ‘ formation, volume factors of L...7 plus; in any reczervoir that you

; can arrest, or more or lesgs maintain tne o¢ll nearest szsturation in

the reservoirs. You are going to recover adpreciably more oil, and

o
=
&
Lis
L od
<
a@
Fe
-
el
-
¢}
Q

Hressure wWill lave CUIIc suvaneage anyway, waeuvaer 1y

» 2

will be economic or not you can't tel’ until you make & detailed

study.
& Q@ Iy question then wculc be, <o you have any exverience with
; this sort of a project in a reservoeir of this type that can carbon-
% ate rock of this approximate zorcsity, and permeability, and in
H solution ratio at approximabtely this Jepth?
- K A T have had no experience.
3 g @ Then it Is your icea? Is it really a theory “ased on
heory or just a guess?

A T think what has been done wunlesz I am mistaiten, Atlantic
is in about 31 fieids in Ancrew County, Texas, and is undertaliing
high pressure gas injections te rnaintain their oil, to aporoximately

; near saturation, possibly, and the preliminary results have been eng
: . counterec. ' 3 .f

Q Can you tell me whether thelr oll is the same as thls cily

i DEARNLEY - MEJER & ASSOCIATES
' NCORPORATED
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oD

ER P -
Lile  gadile

A

they are

<

',""’f 'i' _'
Y o in exces
| ; W

Hunter?

cused.

of the depth because I co

I approxzimately 3500 pounds

ther testimcny whatsoever.

e, I coul. nti.

Conld youn tell me wether the section
Litliis I ooorociity and pormeability?
Ho, I Zont't now anythin~. As far acs

4

-~

successlu

Do you belisve that 1: on O0-acre sna
Yes, I believe it 1s.
Andé <o you lmnow wnat dedth that 1az?

No, I <ontt romenmber the You

that they

nemaenbe

[

of 2,000. DNow, they are undoublterly

MR. INESTOR: o further cuestions.

MR. PORTzZR: Doez anyone clse have
Hz. McGowan, do you have o guestion?

MceGOWAR 2

PORTZR: 1 aquestions.

MR. HINKLZE: That's 211l of our case.
"MBR. McGOWAN: In view of the time,

I

“

would 13!

sistency on the opinions of the exvertsz, we wish

e to make a very brie

‘nvolved

I do beliove
cin~?
conlé met a ~ood §deh
e injecting zas ot
rezervelr pressure
in the 10,000 foct.

(Witness excused.)

the apparent con-

to submit nc fue~

£

closin
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move at thilzs tinme bLnat tiwe aoplicallicon of tng Tennessee Gao Trarae-
. - 3 Lo . L « e Y y
mission Corpany v smendsc Lo 200 Jovr. o cetting wn Sl-acre prora-

> PN PP 4 Sa ! PR 4] R S . ~T 1 Y [y - L
tion units the ectabvligivieny of mitr Lo conzlzt of the cast halrl

and the west half of each. 100 acre “e=al subdivizion in vae pro-
' dueing arca. And definite well locabionc comeicting of the locatlo

n approxinately the coenter cf ih:e nertheoct cuesriter and the zouth-

e

west guarter of each 160 acre “e~al cubdivislon.
FR. PORTAR: Without object
€ that amendmeni.

Mr. Hinkle, do you have any closinc stalerment te make?

M. HINKLZ: I

[ )
ct
"

,.
A
+
-
1
h

e Corundlscicn nleace, T thinli the evi-

ct

dence in this case, te sumw 1t u» brlefiy, shows that In Lthe area

0 have called the lemnitz area, therc hag been

ct

which we would liike

sufficient welles crilled Tc giiow thwet we aave g reservoir that has
consicerable eomtinuit— oyor coveral pizles, and it Iz ~einz fto be 2
reserveir of some consecuence. uaichh can e compared very favorably

Wit the Townsend reservcoir.
whio had acreage in the Towngend ares have had the experience in ile
area, and if we looi bacs on 1t, I thinx if we had Lo do it over
again, it would probebly be beltter Tor al . ccnesrnec had that area
been developed on aﬁ 30-acre basis from the start.

In the end, probably, economically, the operator wculid have

L]

been Tar ahead and would now prcvably bHe in a vosition To laaururat

W
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the re

(-
ct
1
55}
3

nore ol

nrofi

-

that we should
ares pecauce as the

reservoir wnich has

of reservoir, It 13
we thinlk, to seconda
[a ey P =7 =

cvTacie well spacing
well location, there
throughout; and thsat

sicerably more than

not in getting the o

veloping this whole
and

ceive, anyway in ny

strategraphic traz tyne

tney will cet the greatest

as, or more oll by the drilling

that method than they would otherwi

2 secondary recovery orosram Walcen would

thod wunder wnich 1L 1

T oy

tesgt shows iz

oy reccovery.

e thin

-

nnve v o ithie end

2z Loen operatin~, T

-

c that by haviag defin

] ~

arned with delfinis

o
¥s)
(@]
-
e
L

will be practicaily wnifoms well spacing

2 > 2 - 4
if it is pract

program it will be zreatly facllita

I thiniz we cuzZht also to tal:

land., and the

area on LUD-~acre

c¢erinite well loecation that eco

>

2
Q
[

land that the State will be greatly

Fugurate secondary recovery Drosram

Judgrent, Tron

icail ¥

ted an

withn

o insugurate 2 seconda
d the recovery -

consideration that this
of course, 1z interezied
a period of time 2o thiat
anc we think that by de-
Gefinive well spacing unit

PECOVE al

thinl

.

)

e

@

the exveclience wnich we have had in that
ig a zlmilar rmezervoir. It is
ooof Lein the gane. 1t is a
"L g a ~es solution drive tyne
¢ch will lend ibtsell very readily

e

ct

non:ically we can recover as much

> . Y
in th

sSC.

imately half os many wells]
ted LT we are ablzs to
t the State stand=s to
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I thini that

e

time Tz of Irvortance in

: hiave reacnecd

T

1-ds

et

methine

do anything, in that

icéer this casec

[}

roration orcen

ci

pecssible, and
\‘ (J Le"".,‘;

whether or

-

¢ 1 one atone T Jevelonn

Te nolt Frene Tiiee Inlo o
e ftensoe owne s i Ty e
Wil 2050 OWhe Dol e

tile meanc

L«.
o
H
%)
<

3
9}
-
—y
o]
b

b . A e paes
wtlen can Be made oy bhi

. E, . 2
arce TeInT o TC alon’ Vi e

S STy

case on an 30-acre

spacing vaszsis.

MeGOWAL :

SO T

I see no point in

tg?

.

agreement.

RN

rt an 30-acr

The”e are a Tew

cations in this

lengtnening the »oint in whicen we are in completq

It seems that all fthe evidence and recomtuendat

},Jl

it

and cevtainly Tthere 1s no

noints of cdifference beg

one 1s warclther 1T will

We see no a"vaz:ua"e wnatsoever

manent ordcer

issue a

ocrder and tiren s year from now

Wnether it is needed cor

through this again.

permanent order, we need to go throusn
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E i
: |
. 08 |
5 !
; and when, Lo tae extent 1t l1s neecded. we feel e crder should be
y o
perrmanent, and cnould e chanced frow tlue te time If 1T weeds to
N N . v : N - . - :
be out nct zet up an order thol demonrds contlinvouc study. :
The cccond point of difference is the nr2a. Az far as wWe
are concerned. we are rrezeatly arreeable to the crder of svacling
u t.ae entire aroen ccocvered 2y both apnlications. There is only one
f section coverced Dy our apnlicatlon that 1s net covered by thosc.
Theirs is noct covered by ours. If the formation isn't tihere, nobody
ig hurt by spacing and if It Is there, 1t zhioulcd be. Iiow, the tuo
b
nain points of diffcronce coerr £~ he on the spacing patbern and the
- well locatiocn, and to teri: them location It ig flexible azainst in~
b flexivle. The inflexible spacin~ patitern will elirminate the nec-
. essity in many instances of forcing uvnitizstion, maybe it can be
3 ' unitized, maybe it cantt. VWe dcen!'t kner where this fileld is zoing.
& It will eliiminate that problem. It will allow the onerator to drili
v in the end of hiz unlt which he thinlks 1z the Best and therefore
A ; recover the most cil rather than to have drilled In a particular
3 ‘not, even theoudh ne knows in advance that 1t is coing to be soor
bermeabilLLJ or peoor porosity end have a Door well, It nicht be un-
Fconomical. It will acddé confusion in that many Instances two lease#
will have to go together, waere otherwise they will be 30 acres. Vs
bnow that many jointly owned wells are not as similar, and easy to
; cperate az solely owned wells are. To Zo along with thai, you have
9 ; ihen the flexible or inflexible drilling method that has been vointdd
, .
i
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]
)

‘.‘ out by thelr e:hibits, and they Lwisave —one thiroush covious posslitl

o]

N i, - da - - -y I IS O SR S ) 3 a3 - -
exagrperations. The only trouble wlin (e +divit 17 and 0, 17 yoy
aten o over ©o the nsit seceblon, the tiny whio 1s ovTuoelbin~ thet
v uld ! i v U P Ty . g
section wouldl be offcet the saric.e So gg a2 lo~lcel noint T dont

£ixed »attern. but you have your oflcet. You donti, you have o welll
t fTor every 20 acres in the Tiell. Bocondly. as we all ‘mow from o=

1 g - = -t T -~ K Al SRt ~ . - vy -
perience, a {ixed« well »netitcern il »egoull as coon as you starit 290-

f preaching the edze of the nillis» o~ Lad 2o
s . . S
: applicaticon for crxeopiione wialeh wi%i elonly end un with a clJLtc“qL

well pattern that will talle up the time of the Comwilsslon and In-

o}

> stitute proration, and allewabh e »Hrobleris because they will all

O

! ‘i‘ cortie. This is the type of formation that lends itself to bacd and
good location on the same 30 acres. The permegbility, th

meny shows that permesbility varies cuite 2 lot. VYour information

as you oalld u» will be bvetter lnc - -~ thzt. o o Tl Tvaye to

drill in a poor permeable wart of = SR BT B S ot }

the oil Trom Lt, out i you can drill .. i - T ~ -
able it will. Tt will w»csult in zoed, te zive Cos T Tl |

pattern that the operator needs anc that we feel o’ oo~ tyen T

this area.

£

llow, the otner noint cof coniroversy is the vertics

We see no reaszcr o separate 1t into a lower and 1

C-

noner Yo -

bove what 1

Everybody is in angreement that any profuciicn a
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L acre spacing and proration unlt Teor the ZJ0 acres. e coneur with
o to cunsict of contirucns within the
quarter section winen therec Is no ceciclion In wihich the cuarter cuant
ter sectlion In wnich the well st be drililed.
MR. LORAD: Y. A. Lord of HMidland repregenting Saell 0il
Company. The applicanis in this casze are neb in agreement on 2 nang
and in place of the names prosozed Ly doth of Shell »nroposes
. that it be called the Hune Periio-Ponn Pool. e »n2opose this name
. \‘ because the nasme Hume refers to a geolesical feature in the area an

because it was used in the desicnation of the Hiurme
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without any limitation ac to the number of such zones that f2y be

opened into the same bore nwole. Houever, In This drezenc case where

apparently In the lower Wollcam» nay, thercs Iz

voir that is capable of

other pay zone. We reco

1

ATy ey
SCOVOLT
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the pool include the Permo-Pennsylvanian section extending from the

correlative depths of $550 fect to 12,300 feet as penetrated by the

Tennecssee Gas Trangnise
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In rerard to e natler ol zoaclins, Shell concures with the

P Vv .

applicant ia recormendlns thio ndnnitlier o Dleacre oreration tnlt.
. nwaeve~. in the interezst ¢l necevidine cermmleve eculity for ol soeraf

cnat tlie sl=scre ororation unﬁta

<=

- . that each proration unii contain tuwo conti~sucus !l-acre tracts; and

Shell recormends well Zccation te vermaitted unon elthef
of the j0-acre tracts within an 3C~acre unlt at any locatlon, nob
lezs than 220 feet from the boundarles of the ! U-acwe tract upon
whicnh the well 1s loeatcd.

IT is Shelilg ovinilcm viwi bLuloy o odva In tho wictntiy of
this pool are avallable toc supzest that se~ularity spacinz on J0-
acre development will previde a greater sweed efficiency in a resert
volr of the tvype »resent in the SLbjeét nool. In our nowledge,
thers

veirs

depth of vay from surface lccated anywhere in the :
{, Arny Jdiscussion of svacing based on the lilize’ihood of seconcary ra-
:
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’ - cERTIELCALE
. STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
! ) S8
i COUNTY OF BERNALILIO )
: I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, state of New Mex1lco, do hereby certify that the fore-
ngs pefore the New Mexic

geript of proceedl

ng and attached Tran
ported py me in Scenotype and

on Commission was re
nscript by me and/o

a true and correct re

gol

0il conservatl
r undér Wy personal

4 to typewritten tre
cord to th

duce

supervision, and that the same 18

skill and abllity.
is, the 10th day of
state of New MexiicoO.

pest of My knowledge,
June, 195

my Hand and seal, th

county of Bernalillo,

- (. oot
‘)NOTARY PUBLIﬁ

WITNESS

in the City of Albuquerque,

0

s i)

My commission Expires:

October 5 1900

O
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
. SANTA FE

ALBUQUERQUE
2-6691 2-1869
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. CERTIFICATE

e mms e Sman came A ewwe  me eme -

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, J. A. Trujillo, Notary Public in and for the County of

Dok it aodid

Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Hexic&

0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype and re

duced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under my personal

supervision, and that the same 1s a true and correct record to thﬂ
best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the 10th day of June, 1957

in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexiico.

{}

A -
f OTARY PUBLI?

My Commission Expires:

? October 5, 1960
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BiFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA Fa&, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASES 1253 & 124L

NOVEMBER 13, 1553
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BEPORE THE
OXL COMSIRVATION COMMISSION
SANTA PE, NEW MEXICO
NOVEMBRER 13, 1958

- e @& W@ s T W W S P B S & @ W @ S @ W W W e wm W ™ S w

IN THE MATTER O

CASES 1253 & 1251 In the matter of the hearing ordered
to be held by Order Ro. R-10l1l to
permit the operstors in the Kermitg-
Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mex-i
ieco, to sppear axxi show csuse why the:
Specizl Rules and Regulations set 3
forth in s81é order should b»e con-
timasa d in effect beyond Decamber 31,
1958.

“» A a2 W e e S W & W W B & S W S & G & O T P & &H T W & -

:
]
3
:
$
1

20 gyo 88 v 0

BEFORE?
Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. Edwin L. Mechem
Mr. Murray Morgan
IRAEBECRIET OF PROCEEDIERGS

MR. PORTER: Take up next Cases 1253 and 125].

It=s

MR. PAYNE: Case 1253 and Case 129;. In the matter of
the hearing ordsred to be held by Order No. R-1011 to pemii the
operators in the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Hexioo,
to appear and show cause uhy the Specixl Rules and Regulations set
fort: in said order should bs sontinued in effeect beyond December
31, 1958.

M. BEATTON: If the Comrigsion please, Howard Bratton,

-~ e -

mervey, vow & Hinkie, appearing on behalf of Temmessee Gas Trans-

mission Company. I would like to introduce Mr. William Armstrong

DEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOTIATES
GEMNFIAL LAW RCHESRYECRS
ALBUQUERQUE NEew Mexico
. Phone CHape! 3-6691




of the logal department of the Tennessee Oas Company, wno wili be

} Q sssociated with me in this case. We would like to present evidense
»

j

in thiz cuse for the purpoas of supporting the continuence of the |

pressent Rules anc Hegulations iu the Hemnitz-wWolfoamp Pool beyond |
December 31, 1958. We have two witnesses, and I ask timt they be |

sworn at this time; Mr. Sneli and Mr. Carnes.

R il

(Witnesses sworn)
MR. MoGMAK: If the Comuisaicn please, T em G. H.
MoGowtn On behalf of Sinclair 041l & Gas Company, I would like
to present an appearance. We arc the original applicants
in this osse. VWe hawe nc testimony. We will have a gtatement at
the end,
MR. FEDERICI: seth, Montgomery, Federlicl & Andrews, ap-—
P)ing on beshalf of shell Cil Campany. I just want to mske a state-

s8Nt ON DOOMAE Of Jeiie we haTe no witnaas. Doea the Camission

h’ an the stetement now or later?
MR, PCRTER: I beliave we wi'l wait umtil the testimony
has been mlnitto_d.

Will there be any other appsarances in the cese?

GEME W. SKELL,
s uwitness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testified aa folloya:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Y o ERATRON

e P AR W

Q ¥Will ysu state your name, please?

DEARNLEY - MEJIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REPORTERS
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A il

¢

A Oens W. Snell.

By vhom are you employed, Mr. Smell?

Tennessse Gas Tranmmisasion.

Q

A

Q Where and in what capaclity?

A EHobbs, New Mexico as an exploitation engineer.

Q ¥Will you giwvs a brief outline of your education and
profeasional background, Mr. Snell?

A 7Tes, sir. 1 received a Bachelor of Sclence degree in
geologieal sngineering from the University of Houston in 1951. I
worked three years in West Texas and Southeast New Mexioco with
Tennessee Gas.

Q In your capacity with Tennessee Gas, have you become fam-
1liar with the Kemnitz~Wolfcamp Pool?

A Yes, I have.

Q@ Are you familiar with the Special Rules and Regulntionﬂ
now in effezt in th&t Pool?

A Yes, I am.

¢ In your experience with Tennessee (Gas, have you made s |
gecloglcal atudy of the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool?

A Yes, I have.

- MR. BERATTON: Are the witness' qual?’fications uccopnbﬁ
to tesatify in this case, kr. Porter?
Mi. PORTER: Yes, they are.

Q Mr. 3nell, you aay you have made a geological study of

the Kemnitsz-Wolfoamp Fielcd?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL L.aw PEPIRTERS
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|
E

e o s e PN

are the resulis of your atudy spown oB Tanne 8828

".‘mnmiuion Company's Exhibits 1 through 47 '
{

A :..’ M ‘”o i

t

Q@ Wwill you refor %o gxhidit Ho. 1 and explaln what it 18 ‘
and woat it shous? l

A Eshibit ¥o. 1is 8 dovelopuent map of the Komnlts-\iolt—i
canp Fieié. Tarsporary gield rule field designation 15 outlined in \
rod, We nave & syabol &b the bottom of the exhiblt designating zhc\
type of producsr for each well in the pisld. This =&P was drewn uﬂ_
to show the dovo].opmont of ths Field alnce the hsaring 2or She um—\

porery Pield Rules of the xmnity-woltmy Field. A goncrclind

T

preakdovNn in the Field jteelf atb the present, the producers and th

Sa,
i )
\
e

type of wells, 1g as follows:

e am s

rennsssee G0 pas 17 Lower Wolfcaxp producers, 1 érilling
well, i Glsco wellj snell 011 Company, J Lower Wolfcemp productrs;\_
onhic 01l Compeny, 3 Lower WolfsesP producers} Pare 011, 1 Lower l
volfoamp produsers 1 Cisco} forest 01l Companys 2 Lower WolfcemPi \
ginelalr Vi s a=a. 6 Lower Wolfoamp, 1 &r¥ nols Lower Wolfecanmp; \}
guzble Oil, 1 Lower Wolfcswp; Fnillips | power Wolfcsmp, > =¥ *
!

hole. e 8 totals for ths Field are 3l ower wolfosump, 1 dril

Lower Woldeaxmp, and 2 Clseo, and 2 Lower wWolfcamp 4ry holes-

Q Is there 85 further gnformation reflected on Exhiblt

1
\
\
!
§

/F"“
|
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A Yea.

Q And are the results of your study shown on Tennessee

b e i e o et

Ges Trakw’ssion Carpany?!s Exhibits 1 through L?
A Yes, they ama. ;
Q Will you refar to Exhibit Jo. 1 and explain wtat it ia
and what it shows?
A Exhibit Mo. 1 is 2 development map of the Kemnits-Wo?! -

camp Fieid. Temporsry field rule fleld deaigmtion is outlined ir

red. VWe have a symbol at the bottcm of the exhibit designating mﬁ
type of producer for sach well in the Field. This map was drewm nx:{
to show the dewvelopment of the Field since the hearing for the uz-{
porary Flsld Rules of the Kemnity-Wolfommp Field. A gensralized |
breakdown in the Fleld itself at the present, the producers and
type of wells, is as followa:

Tenrecssee (22 kas 17 Lowver Weolfcamp producers, 1 drilling
well, 1 Cigeo well; Shell Oil Company, 3 Lower Wolfcamp producers;
Gnioc 011l Company, 3 Lower Wolfecamp producers; Pure 0il, 1 Lower
¥ollfeamp producer, 1 Cilsco; Forest 0il Company, 2 Lower Wolfcamp;
Sinclalir 01l & Gas, 5 Lower Wolfocaxp, 1 dry hole Lower Wolfecawmp;
HEuuble 011, 1 Lower Wolfcamp; Phillips, 1 Lower Wolfeamp, 1 dry
hols. These totals for the Fileld are 3l Lower Wolfeamp, 1L drillinq
Lowsr Weoldeamp, and 2 Clseo, and 2 Lower Wolfeamp 4dry hoies.

Q Is there any further information reflected on Rxhibit
1, Mr, Snell?

A Yo, there is not.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSCCHATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEwW MEeXiCO
Phone CMopel 3-66%1




R I S

- bt e . 3 ) s b ~ I - TN -
s Hdeye you prepared & osirusiurs coateul Lap ol vaw ileld?

A Yea, &xhioit No. <& is 2 atrusture conicur —ap of the

oW mualcauy Jield on whatl Isnacased calis tue de.nntic lng. it
fe 8 Lu,00. sasier, log aease gud 11thclogy seelios o ol we
have used, Ihlas nuap 1s samewnat different thai the stouciuse ..&
ws presentad la Llw origlnal nearing L tuai Lals alrucidre ae i
390! lowesr gtructurally than that .ap. Ou structure awps In e ;
goep Lave oot sulflciontiy given us Inforaation In regusds e fur-
ther developuent drilling in thet the trap Itsels is atratlgraphis,
and locally ows structure does Leil us a story, but gensrally,
structure in that ares 13 of no greal lelp.

G Ia taat Jor tae reason tnal the atructure does oot re-
flect the occurrence of porosity in tiie pay?

A TYes, tamat's right.

¢ This being & stratigrapilc trap. Now, uLave you prepared

iscpaci maps oi tne Foul?

tA]

T

A Yesg. ixuhibit No. 3, ublch is the Isopach of the Gross |
Micéclog porosity, Lower Wolfcamp Pay. And Exhibit HNo. 4, Iaopﬁch
of Het licrolog poroalty of the Lower Wolfcamp Pay. Again, the
Fleld iliuits are dealgnated in red. The dashed red line across ithe
botiom of both porosity meps, Isopach map, is what we belisve to
be the oil-water contact of the Field. The difference in the two
mapsg 18 toat map, Exhibit No. 3, Gross, tazes into consideration

both our oil porocsity and wate:r poroaity. 3xhibit Fo. L, uvaica is

Nst oll porosity, cancsls out alil water which is effectively waat , ]
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we are produsing in the Fleld. These maps wery oconstructed baslc-

7

! & ally from the miorolog with other information such as other logglng.
devices, drill stem tests eand productlon datagatheed in the pay :ox*
to delineate the anount of pay we had.

Q@ Now, speaking generally, what do those Isopach show
uith reference to the productive limita of the Lower Wolfcamp?

A Both Exhibit No. 3 and [} indicate the Lower Wolfommp
pay pinchout to the north, to the east and to the weat. The southe 5
ern limits of the Fileld asre yet undelfined by dsvelopment drilling,
but we feel by the encountering of water in the Lower Wolifcamp pay
that we have establiashed about 1ta southern limits of production.,

Q Kow, these maps were prepared from all available .iicro=
o log data in the Field from all wells?
| 4 Hes.

Q Fram any other data?

A Production data on each well through the pay zone, driil
stem tests and thatts about 1it.

Q Ia there anything else you would like to tell the Cam~
mission with reference to these two Ixhibita?

A Ho.

Q@ Is there anything further which you would 1ike to tes~
1 $ify to in this case?
o - A Xo.

i @ Were Exhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you or under youn

* 5 diroe tian?
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A Yes, they were. |
i

i
i

i} in evidence.

MR. PORTERs Without objection, Tenneasee (as cmpm'1

M. BRATTON: We would like to offer Exhibits 1 through

Axhibits ¥os. )1 through 4§ will be admitted. '
Anyons have a question of the witnesa?

CROSS EXAMINATION i

BY MR. COOLEY: |
Q Mr. Snell, can you draw any conclusiocns frar the t.t:aéie!a

you have made whioh are portrayed by Exhibits 1 through L as the |
propristy or advisablility of 80-acrs spacing in this Pool? 5

‘
{
A I think that will be covered in lster testimony, sir.

Q Yery good.

MR. COOLEY: XNo further questions.
QUESTIONS BY MR, NUTTER:

Q I wanted to ask the witness one question. Do you w
that the pressnscs of this water-oil contact would indicate that
some of the acreage that 1s dedicated to the wells in the south-
ernmost portiom of the FPleld might not be productive of o0il?

A_ ot me gee if I woratand you correctly. In the southe
ern portien of the Pisld down here we reel that both stracture ard
stratigraphy are going to be the main things to delineate the oil
poresity. We think that the oil porosity will be too amall furthen
south of what we have designated the oil-water contact to make s

Am-o. -

TSRS 5 W L Bl iﬁéﬂ”l‘ ™
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Q Do you wpink tat & well that =&y be’;;i;rcm. however:
put s looated porth of the portion that you have drawd the water=
oll oontast, the well WAy e & sormarcisl producer put have con~

sideradld aoreags aedioated to 3¢ that 18 bslow the water-oil

eansast) pight mot ve proﬂuun of oil, 1s that pouiblo? i
A Yes, it wowld b® possible.

Q Are you familiar with the pool rules for the Kemnits~
\

volf seap Fool? \

Q mww‘mtmnmla:ﬂqnin thatdthtrth.

| 2/2 or the W/2 of & goverrmental quarter section pe dedieated to
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} Qneyoummtnnnmtmumnm.mb
4 e butuloahdmrthotmportionmtyouhindn\mmmtor-%
‘ oil contasct, the well =ay bs a coumercial producer dut have con~ !
; sideredle acreage dedicated to it that 1s below the water-oil
t sotand, night not be produstive of oll, is that possible?
A Yes, 1% would be possible,
Q Are you familiar with the pool rules for the Kemniss—
Wolfeamp Peol?
A Yes, sir. .
Q Are you aware that the rules require that either the
E/2 or the W/2 of & govermmental quarter section be dedisated to
the weill?
L. e A Yes, sir.
Q Could you tell me, for example, what acreage is dedi-
3 eated to $hell M1 Company®s State "W D® No. 1, loosted in the MW/
‘ SW/ of Sesetien 297
That would be the east eighty.
Q That would be the east eighty of the sw/}i?
A Yes, sir.
Q@ Do you think that the asouth forty there is productive
| of oil?
I/W‘ | | A Pressnt indisstions peint that it is not.
; | Q hat acreage ia dedicated to Tennossee Gas Tranmmissiod
| Company*s State "B" ¥o. 1 in the NE Wi/}, Section 211
‘ b ' A The eass eighty, "B" 1,
DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES




0
Q Do you think the south forty there 13 productive of oilt
A Yot in the Lower Wolfearp pay. |

Q Wwhat aoreage is dedlicated to, I belleve it is a Pure !
State "E" Well No. 2 in the SW SE of 217

A That Well iz producing fram the Cisco and is d4ry in the
Lower Wolfcamp, and I assume under Cisco it would be the wvest aigzt*.
The Xo. 1 1= in the Claco or the Wo. 2 is in the Ciseco?
I am sorry. Did you say the No. 2?7
¥o. 2.
It would be the west sighty.

Do you think the north forty ls productiwe of oll?

» £ = 0 b D

Het in the Lower Wolfcamp.
To you think it 1a ad¥seble to have the slongated pro-

O

ration unit sech aas we have here in an area where the water-oil
contact may change or appesr as 1t doea in this Pool and cause
acresge which 1a not productive of oll to be dedlicated to the wellsg?
Do you think those wells ars recelving wors than thelir astudl Zhaxs
o the Pwolts allowable?

A Eeo, I don't.,

Q Would you elaborate a little further on that statement,
plsase?

A If X understand you right, air, in that -- as an cmpﬁn,
owr Tennessee as State "B No. 1 in Section 21 --

Q Yes, sir.

A -- which has the west-asst eighty dedicsted to 1t would
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be astually getting a higher allowable than the Chio "5 3° No. 1
located direstly offset to the north in Section 6.

?

Q ¥With reapesct to the amount of productive asreage that
is dedionted to the well, do you believe it 1a getting more alluw-
able?

A Yo, I do not.

Q Do you believe that Chio's "S B" No. 1 haa eighty pro-
dustive acres dedionted to it?

A Yeas, I believe it has it dedlcated.

Q Well, does your well have sighty productive acres dedi-
cated to 1t?

A Yes, sir, it does, elighty.

Q Productive acres?t

A We hope productive scores, sir.
; : Q Eowever, it is below your water—oil sontact?
4 A Yes, sir. The area in the northeast part of the Fleld
in the Lower Wolfcamp pay is pinching out quite drastically. In

soms reaspects 1t 1s strusturally ocontrolled, in other réspects it
is not. By that, you may get what we csll the Kemnits Lime and
shanderment porosity. In others, you may get Kemmitz Lime and no
poroaity, sc we lnow the northeast part of the Pield is very erratile
in dsvelopment. The water—-oil contsct in this northeast part was
draun on information that we imeu to exist, and we MM'M it
is enerotashing in that sres.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you. I beileve that's all.
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'£hi8. &t prosent, w..ther it is or net, I do nct know.

MR. PORTRR: Anyona else have a quoastion of Mr. Snell? :
MR. BRAT?ON: I would like to asik a question or two. _
READIREOT EXAMINATION |
5X M. IRATTON
Q Mr. 8Snsll, do you know whether eny or all of these unb
as %o whilsh Mr. Futter was inquiring, whether those wells area now
Sop 2llowable welis? Do you happen to have that informtion?
A To the best of my iknouledge, the Ghio "8 B" No. 1, the ;
Tormesnoe Jas "B" No. 1 are not top sllowedle wells.
MR. BRATTON: I bellieve that's all.
QIESTIONS BY . PORTIER:
Q Do you have any information on the Thell well that was
neutiensd?
A Ths Shell "W D" No. 17
Q Ye:o, sir.
£k Lae best € xy kmowledge, it 1s =~ 1t was top allowe

. PORYEL: Mr. Flscher.
Q. X BY ¥ VPISCHER:
& le. Snell, could you tell me the present status of = I
. 45 sincialr lease 492, State 652 lease, wathsr, No. 1 1:1
soel Jestion 24t .
4 He. ’1 692. Yas, it's dry and abandoned.
7. that the same condition that mmp. New Maxiso
« 80 eil Yo F in oe SR/ of the SR/} of Sestion 257
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’ A Yes, 1t ia Ary and abandoned.
\ - Q It is in the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp?
‘ A Yes, they were both drilled to the Kemnits Lower Wolf=~
; camp pay and were dary.
Q Are there any indications of oil or produstion in che
Clsso ~-
A The -~
Q == in tnoss pocla?
A The Phillips New Mex "A" No. 2, drilled to the Permsy-
lvanian at approximately 11,500, and enecountered porosity, but it i
was not eonaidered commercial to produce 1it. |
what sbout that Sinclajir State 692 No. 1 in the Clsco? |
: o A To the best of my knowledge, it was also dry in the 1
! o Ciseo. |
| MR. FISCHER: Thank you. E
MR, PORTER: Any further questions of the witness? Thel
withesse zay be exeused. z
(Witness excused)
JAMES F. CARNES,
oalled as a witneass, having been first duly sworn on oath, toutifiﬂd
| as follows:
, DIRECT EXAMINATION
f | BY M. ERATTON: |
Q Will you state your nsme, by whom you are employed and
- - | in waat eapacityr
~—
- DEamsey | Men & AssociaTes
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A James FP. Carnea. District engineer for Tennessee Gas
in Hobbs, New Maxico. :

{
" Q@ Have you previously qualified before this Commission as

an sxpart pstrolsum enginaer?
I have.

A
Q Are you familisr with the Xemnitz~Wolfssusp Pool?
A I a.
Q Are you familiar with the 3pecial Rules and Regulations
now in effeect in that Pool?
A I an.

Q Have you made a study of the Pool in conneeticn with
shoss Rules and Regulations and this hearing?

A I have,
u" \ ¢
: R Will you refer, Mr. Carnss, to Tennessee Oas Transalssion
Company?'s Exhibits Nos. 5 and 6 and explain what those Exhibits sre

- B LR A Al s bl
LAY WSy maArw s

A Exhidits Nos. 5 and 6 posted here on the board,with &4
Comission? s permission,will be shown together. Exhibit 5 is a
plet of the meathly oil and gas producing rate and the fieldwide
o averags bettom hole pressure versus time. Also tabulated scross
/"‘1 ﬂiw’.rpcrtofthu dpaft is the namber orf wells sompleted and
produeing at the end of each month. Primarily, it shows the repid
{ development of the Field since discovery in December of 1956 with,

as Mr. Saell earlier pointed out, 3l wells produsing at the pre
time. It aiso indicates that we are having no incrﬁnse or apprecisble
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inererss in gas-oll retio at the pregext time. Current production ir

s on theass is 150,000 barrels of oll 3
190,000 eubic feet of gas =~ pardon me ==~ 192,000 MCF or gas-oll
ratio of 1275.

produsing rate and fieldwide average, hotton hole pressure plottegd

Bxhik.® No. 6 1s a plot of the monthly oil snd gas

spgainat eomulatiw oil production. The dbottam hole pressure &8

plotsed, is a typleal, almost a testbook example, of a solution

g8 Arivwe rsserwir. It is & primary reanon for plotting these

two drafts. |
Q Is there any indleation of a water drive in this Pool? !
A JNone uhatsoever. i
Q UWhat wells do you have shown on there? Q
A VWell, I have all of the bottom hols pressures averaged

| hole pressure of 2814 pai.

that we hlw awailable in the Field, or approximately 100 preasure
points have deen averaged. The last point shown was taken November

-

tha 3‘!_06; S L as )

1ia tha s e ma Al Sacin o .Y . ek - PR
— - - . - — - mvu -v ‘ “LU WeRLsw

tative of the entire Field for bottom hole pressure. Those, if I

may read thexm into the receord, were ocur State "4 A" Kemnitzx "B® ¥o. 4

S

m days of completion. It is on the extreme western edge
of the Pield. If you will refer to our Exhibit No. 1, with a bottok |
Our Kemnitz ¥B" 3, an older producing
well with bottom hels pressre of 2775; our State "A AY Kemnits
Ho. .1. the anawry well, whioh is offset on LO-acre spacing, wiﬂ
e bottes: hole pressure of 2725 pasi, and the State Weatern A" ¥o.

2, on the extrems sastern edgs of the Pield, the bottox hole pressure
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of 2767 psl; the arithmetical averege, 2770 psi. Those pressures
are plotted en Bhldbit 5, ad they are shoun on Exhibit 6 oniy by Y
utmuas'ﬁu produdtion for the month of October which we (id nct
hawve available.

Q M. Carnes, I believe you aald the last of youwr fomr
wells was the 3Jtate Western "A" No. 2. Is that correct, or is it
"A" ¥o. 37

A It was "A" Mo. 2.

Q Do you have anything further which you wish to explain
with regard to Bxhibite 5 and 67

A I belleve that covers Exhibitas 5 and 6.

!
Q Tuwrning now to Txhibit No. 7, Mr. Carnes, will you ex~

plain Bxhibss Ho. 7 and what it reflecta?

A Exhibit ¥o. 7 is a plot of all the bottom hole pnnT

teats, drill astem tests or initial complstion pressures that we ha
in the Nemnits Wollsamp Field. The lower line, the solld line, is
a plot of the aversazge field pressures. The upper line is a plot
of the drilli stem test or initisl completion pressures. We zhow
that dwring the early life when we were st pressures abowe the
sturstion peint, ths aversge differenitial pressurs betwsen newly
conplsted wells and those older producing wells in the Field was
approximately 4O pai; that st the saturation point of 3217 psi,
the differential botw@a locations diverged slightly, and at the
pressat time shows sn averege differential of approximately 30 paigq
Ho Minction wag m=ade for this plot or for disgonal 30-aere

&
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: losations; 1360 feet from the nearest procducer or 1l60-acre locs-
- tiens; 2640 feet frou ths nearest produsing welli. We fesl that the

A

BO=-acre differential sdequately indicates, or indicates adequate

dreinsge on S0~-acre apacing; that it was pointed out in ocur
origimal hearing that the Townsend Wolfcamp Field, the average |
differential oh 40-scre apacing was 133 psi, using ten completed

wells, although five of thoas ten wells indicatsd differential
pressure ranges frum 200 to 400 psi.

Q Would you care to caoment, particularly with refsrence
to anxy wells which you have plotted on that curve, Nr. Carnes? |

A If you will notice, in April of 1958, the Forest 0il
Company State "A" No. 2, that well was 2640 feet from the nearest
preduser,indicated & differential of 3C psi above the Fleld aver~ |

age pressure. Ths Phillips New Mex "A™ No. 1 was also & l60-acre
l- losation or 2640 feet from the nsarest produeing well, and mdiuu#

a differentic) pressuare of anly 130 psl higher than the Field aver-

age. The range of differential pressare had been from 3C to 130
pal greater than the FPleld.

Q Nr. Carnes, in yow. opinion,does Exribit No. 7 indiaatel
that there is exsellent permeablliity ln this FPileld?

A I think it shows sxtremsly good permeability, that we
are dreining samething sonsideradbly more than 30-aere spacing.

Q Do you belisve that the evidense as reflscted on Exhibit
7,1a that ths Deat type of evidence which could be obtainsd with
regard to whether one well 1s draining 80~acres,or is there other
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type of information whish oould be obtalned which would be swpericr
in guality? |

A In our opinion, the bottom hole pressuwrs curves ere the

hest indication of fisld drainage.

Q And, in your opinion, Axnibit Ho. 7 conolusively provo-i
to you that one well ia efficiently draining 30 acres or more in |
the Pool?

A Yea. Very sfficlently drmeining 80 or more.

Q Mr. Carnes, have you nmde any caloulations on resovery
from this Pool?

A V¥We have made some prelininary caloulstions on the ulti-
mates esonomic recovery from the Kemnits Fleld. Our egtimates indi-
onte approximately 8,125,000 barrels of oil will be recovered from
the ressrvelir.

Q Eawve you made any oaloulations as to how mueh, if any,
sdditional) oil could reasonabiy be anticipated to be recoversd if
the Pool were to be dewveloped from now forward on LO-siore spacing?

x$mately 80 barrels of oil per acre foot; that on 40~amere spacing
with the drainage that we have shoum, there has been same 2,000,000|
barrels of oil to date, or spproximately 25 pereent of the ultimste
recovery, m:m}q&obtml:otoilmun foot throughout

the 71eld to be predused. Therefore, on jO-sere spacing, you would
have $o easeuntsr lmmediately if the wells were completed today,

A We have made again sows preliminery studies there. Oup
statenent shows that the Kemnits~Wolfcamp Pleid will produse apprch
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oot of 2ot pay merely to refturm the innaﬁnont.‘"’ﬁi“f‘mﬁé%+"""”
hat there are spproximately cight loextions that ocould be &-illed :
on 0% . If those wells were drilled, our figures show that not
aore than 100,000 barrels of oll sould be zdded to our ultimate re-
sovery. |
Q Now, what percentage of the total oil in place would thit
be?
A By our figzures, that would be less than four-tenths of

1 peresnt of the oll in plaecs.

Q Or waat perecant of the reaoveradble oll in plsce?

A Approximately 1 peroent inoresass In ultinmate recovery. x

Q Do you hamw eny informstion on the cost ¢of drilling md;
conpleting & Wolfeamp Well? |

A Our averazs cost Lor a Wollfoamp test only is 5189,000
per wall,

R Therefore, if signt wells were drilled, that would be
sppreximately en expenditure of 31,500,000 =
A Approximately.

”~ e W on mda Y .. . % as. r

ol 23T WAL AL suwuidivumi CUGCYErY COuld not be antilelf
pated in exeess of & hundred thouasnd barrels of oil.

A Approximately correct.

Q Amd for that expenditure. Same or most of those wells
would no mere than resover the cost of the well?

A By the time they eculd be completed, nost would merely
retwn the cpereser's investment. |
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} ' Wolfosmp Poel effisiently and eccononically drain 80 acres? |
4 A In my opinion, 1t will.

Q In your opiniun, will fro contimianee ¢of the pregent
Special Rules snd Regulations for the Kemnits Wolfoamp Pool prevent
waste and protect correlrtive righta?

A M will. i
Q Is it your recommendation that the present Spesial Ruloﬁ

and Reguiations be contimued beyond Dacember 31, 1958°
A It is xy recomsndation, recommendation cof Tennessee
Gas, that these temporary Rules be made permansnt. |
Q Do you have anything further which you would liks to
- atate in this case, Mr. Carnes?
o A I believe we have coveres cur testimony.
Q VWere Exhibits 5 through 7 prepared by you or under youn
sperviaion, Mr. Carnes? ’
A Thaey ware. |
MR. BRATTGN: I wouid like to offer in evidence Teormessse
Ges Company®s Bshibits 5 through 7 ineclusive.
MR. PORTER; 1Is there objection to the admission of
thess Exhibits? Rxhibits 5 through 7 will be admitted.
oy At this time the Commission will recess the hearing wntil
I',; me~thirty.
" ! (Recess)
‘ f . . MR. PORTER: The hearing will came to order, please.
!
' : DA eeast Law Reromiens 108
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{sstuslly weriking now on & recowery mechanism on the solution gas

Mr. Bratton, have you concluded with your direct testimony of Mr.
Carnes?t
MR. BRATTONM: Yes, alr.
MR. PORT&: Does enyons nave a question of Mr. Carnes?)
Any questions of this witnesa? Mr. Nutter; do you have a question?
MR, WUTTERt Yes, asir, I do.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY Mi. RUTTER:
Q Mr. Carnes, your Exhibit 7 shows the differential be-

tween the dotted line and solid line, Now, the solid lins repre~ |
genta the older bottom hole preasure for several of the older
Nells =~

A Yes, sir, that?s vhat we conaider the field avsrage hoty
tom hole pressure.

Q =~ and the dotﬁcd line is at bottom hole preasure of
newer wlls, and are they completed?

A Yos.

Q You have ar eighty-pound differential for approximate
the last seven months' period. How do you explain the legeser &iff
ensial for the time previcus to that?

A At the pressures above the saturstion pressure above
3217 psi, we were uorking primarily on fluid expansion, we wnct
o.bon_ the saturation preasure, at pressures belew 3217, We are

drive.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAWw REPORYERS
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Q Well now, in taking == in deriving this sclid line, you
state that thig 1s the average pressure for the Fleld, but I note E
in a let of cases that you have only used twe wells to obtain th.i|1
aAverage pressure. ‘

A vwhere have ‘we only ussd two wells, Mr. Eutter? %

Q In July of 1957, for example, there is two-well unn.+,
I believe. |

A Yes, July of 1957 there were only approximately eleven
wells completed 1n the Pield.

Q How many of those eleven wells could have bsen clasaifipd
&8s cldar welle? Just the two?

A Only about five.

Q But you only used the bottom hole pressures?

A That's all the bottom hole pressures we had at that tims.
We ussd all of tbe bottom hole pressures we had availadble at thet
time.

Q Now, I believe you stated in obtaining this comparisen |

of differential pressures, JYyou in ons case said that the ditfomnag
tial was effoetiwe across 160-acre drilling pattern in the ocase o.f‘:
the FPhillips VWells?

A Yes, sir.

Q And in other places it was an 80~-sore pattern., Hawve
you shoun the differentisl in any case for a 4O~acre pettern there!|

A There are no [jO-~acres shown, no.

Q You have }jO=acre locations in the Pool, however, do you

DeEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORT»ERS
At aantFROUE, NEW MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-00Y1




23

not?

- T
1
!

1
l
) A Yes, sir. :
& Were no bottas hole pressures avallabk for those L0~ |

acre wells?
A To my knowledge, if w. had them, we did not separate

then out as [O-acre locations.

Q Do you thinik that there would be any chance in the mi#—

tion of pressure or the differential inm pressure if you compared O

asre loostions and then caupared Bo-acre. locations?

A My personal cplinion ls that there would be very very
slight difference. I believe if we tock the time, we could pick
4O-acre offaset bottom hole pressures from this curve, referring
to our development map, that Shell "W C" FNo. 1 is s [O-acre prouuro.

e
‘ - If you will notice, in the latter part of April -- beg pardon -~ I
i an looking at the working pressure point. The State "A" Fo. 1 is a
4O0=agre offset through in April --
W MOW, WNnicn 13 Luai, pieasci
A The Tennessee Gas Transzlasion Company's 3State "A" 1,
shown in April of 1956 1s offset on LO-scres. That polnt is spproxfi-
mately 30 pal abowve the Field average line that we have shown here.
Q Now, thatts the —
A It 1s drill stex test preasure shown approximately
April the 20th.
Q That's the Termessee Gas State "A" No. 1?
S A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Q And what well is that preasure compered with? |

A That is cxmpared with the Fleld pressurs of Shelllsg
W G" No. 1, a bottam hole preasure test taken early in May whigh
our £ield lino falls through.

Q What ia the looation of the shell "W C" No. 1%

A The Shell "W C" Ko. 1 ia 1320 feet south in the north~ |
west of the northwest of Section 25. 1320 feet south of the State
A" He. 1.

Q Is = | ‘

A An intcrpretation of this map shows approximetely 40
pal differentiai.

Q Are thers any l;o-aci-o locationa comparisons iater on,
in late 'S7 or *5B8Y?

A No, there was no [O-acre development after the original
Field Rule hsaring some sightesn months ago.

Q MNow, I believe, Mr. Carnes, that you stated that the :
origimal recoverable oil was spproximately 80 barrels per ncrc-tooei?

A Yas, sir.

Q And yowu have recovered approximately 23 percent now?

A Yeas, sir.

Q How did you derive the 1 percent estimated increase in
ultimate resovery by deweloping this Pool om lO-acre spacing versus
80-acre spacing?

A Ve compared our percentage recovery on our predicted

pereantags resovery on 8C-scre development with percentage recovery

CEARNLEY MEIER & ASSOCIATFS
UENERAL LAW REPOHRTERS
A.BUQUERQUE NEW M:exice

. Phone CHop | 3-6691 )
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on the Townsend Field on C-acre spacing.
¢ This was in comnparison, tlils Fooi, with Townsend?

A Yes, air.

Q At the original hearing of this case in May, 1957, cou-,

i
;
!
I

siderable testimony was adducec that would indicate that the con-
ditions in this Pocl are very siuilaer to the Townsend Wolfeamp. Ha?t
anything occurred in the intervening time to indizate that this would
no lenger bs true?

A HNo, gir. wWe fsel that the production characteristics
are vory simlilar to the Townsend Fleld excepting we have far bettcr;
permeabllivy.

Q& This iz very sinllar except the Pool condltions wculd bé

)
1
i
]
5
1
!
i
!
!
|
i

considored bettsr =
b A Yog, alr. ‘

?

e
ot

Q == for developuent on & vwider spacing pattern?

'
i

A Yes, air. :

Q You stated that you felt that wells that would be drinfd
nouw on & lj0~acre pattern would just barely bLreak ever 1f they did t*ut
at all, is that true?

.A I stated that there were o'ght locations whiach cculd br
drilled on LjO~acre aspacing uwhich would return the investment, if
they were completed immediately.

Q Do you think that if these wells had been drilled on
hO-aere locations a year ago tlat they would have had a better change
- of paying out and making money?

DEARNLEY  MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENRERAL LAW RECUHTERS
ALBUQUERGQUE NEWwW MEexizo
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A On a [jO-acre spacing with the original average rooonv*

e

of 30 barrels per acre~foot would require approximately 3 feet afg
nat porosity to return the operatorts inveestment. By referring to%
tha lower net lsopach map, you could probably find one or two ndd1+
tional locailions above the eighi that we have estimated that would
have brolan even on LO-scre spacing.
Q And you stated that you now would heve 41 net fest of ﬁy‘?
A Due {o the drainage of the formation.
Q So the time lag has made conditions less favorable for
dewslopaent on 4O~acre spacing than it waa?
A Yes, 8ir. As additlonal time, producing time goea on,
conditions will be ewen leas {avorable to development on §0%a.
& M. NUTTZR: Thank you. |
MR, FORTER: Any further questions of the witness? TYou

may be excused.

(Witness excused)

MR, PORTER: Anyone else deslre to present testimony at
this time? ANy sﬁtmnt:?

MR. MeOOMAN: If the Caumlasion please, James MoGowsn
for Sinalair. V¥We ow: sowveral wells in the Fileld, and we are co-ap—
plisant in the originel hearing. Owr people have made similar
studies to those prepared here by the Tennessee Coupany. We see no
point in reiterating by testimony. We reachsd essentislly the same

eanalnelccs. nat is, that the present Fileld Rules are at lsast

vt best Pield Rules for this Pleld and should be made psrmanent.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Wi. BFFINGSR: If the Comulsslon please, J. F. Effinger,
Fovest 0il1 Cerporation. Our people also have made an examinatlon
of thoe Field, and we have two wells on the westarn edge there, and
we reach sasentielly ths amme conclusions and recoumend that thess
Rules be made psrmanent.

MR, PEDSRICI: Bill Federici, of Seth, Mantgomery, And-
reus, & FPederici, representing chell 0il Campany, I have a statement
for the record. Shelil 31l Compary does not object to the continu-
anoe of the Speclal Pleld Rules of I Kemmitz Wolfoamp Pield., We
would liks to reiterate cur basic position with regard to the 30~

acre spacing as exprossed by the Conmiasion here during April, 1557}

Pirst, rigid definition of th? proraticn unit can lead to inequail
and vielate gorrelative rights; second, we feel as much freedonm in
well losations should be afforded under SO-acre spacing as axiats
wmder norzal LO-acre development.

Pt Pm! Anyone elase have a statement?

MR. BRATTONs If the Cammisaion please, in conclusion,
I would like to say that I belleve the evidence presented by the
applicant here today and supported by the other operators in the
Flsld La conclusive to show that one well will .afficlently and
ssonomically drain 80 acres 1n the Xemnitz Wolfeamp Pool. For that
resson, Tenneasee (as Tranmittion Canpany requests that the Special
Rulss be continued in effeci weyund Dacamber 21 of this year and be
made the permanent Rules of the Pool. I am suthorized by Huwble 011
& Refining Compeny to stats thait they concur in the request of

DEARNLEY . MEIJER & ASSOCIATES
GeEnERAL Law REFORTERS
ALBuQuErguUE. NEwW MEXICO
Phone CHopel 3-6697




Texnespee Gas Trenmission Covpany, and advoeate that the Speciasl
Rulss be continaed in effect as the permansnt Fules of the Pool.

M. PORTEH: Nothing further in this cass, we will wuf
1t wmnder advissment.

DEARMNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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SERIIERIGAZE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

i 88
COUNTY (F BERNALILLO )

1, J. A. TRUJILLO, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hersby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New Mexico
01l Conservation Commission was reported by me ir stenotype and
reduced to sypewritten transcript by me and/or under py persomal
supervision, and that the ssaze is a true ard correct record to the
beat of my knowledge, skill and ability.

-4
VWITEBSS my Hand and Seal, thils, the Zf dasy of Zm—u-&\—,,
1958, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of

New Mexioco.
&
ota~vy Public i

My Cammission Expires: :

Qctober 5, 1960.
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No. 31-58

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING NOVEMBER 13, 1958

0il Conservation Commission 9 a.m. Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Sarta Fe, NM

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 728:

CASES 1253 &

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for December, 1958.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
December, 1958, for six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico, and also presentation of purchasers'
nominations for the six-month period beginning January
1, 1959; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for seven prorated pools in San Juan and Ric Arriba
Counties, New Mexico, for December, 1958.

NEW CASES

Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for an order extend-
ing the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order extending the vertical limits of the Justis Gas Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to a datum 270 feet below the top of
the Glorieta formation. The vertical limits of the Justis Gas
Pool, as presently designated, extend from the top of the
Glorieta formation to a poirt 200 feet below the top of said

formation. ) .
1254 ﬁmé///ué/,z Sl o TErinitaace /-

~
~—— I

CASE 1544 :

CASE 1545:

y CASE 1499:

/- 5-5 Sy p
In the matter of the hearing ordered to be held by Order No.
R-1011 to permit the operators in the XKemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool
in Lea County., New Mexico, to appear and show cause why the

Special Rules and Regulations set forth in said order shoul
be continued in effect beyond December 31, 1958.

In the matter of the hearing called on the motion of the 0il
Conservation Commission at the request of certain operators in
the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexicce,
to permit any operator to appear and show cause why any well
or wells in the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pocl should ke granted an
exception to the daily tolerance provisions c¢f Rule 502 I (a)
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

In the matter of the lJearing called on the motion of the 0Oil
Conservation Commission at the request of certain operators in
the Verde-Gallup 0Oil Pool in San Juan Courty, New Mexico, to
permit any coperzicr i6 appear and show cause why any well or
wells in the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool should be granted an

exception to the daily tolerance provisions of Rule 502 1 (a)

of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a hearing de

novo before the 0il Comservation Commission of New Mexico

on its application for a non-siandard gas proratior unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authori-
zing a 240-acre non-standard gas proration urit in the Tubb

Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and the 5/2 SE/4 Section 26, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 37 East, lea County, New Mexico, said unrit
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CASE 1499 continued:

1500

CASE 1546:

to he dedicated to applicant's J. R. Cone "A"™ Well No. 1
located 660 feet frem the Seuth and VWest lines of said
Section 28.

Application of Sinclair Oil & Gas Company for a hearing de

neove befere the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico

on its application for a non-standard gas proration unit.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authori-
sing a2 208-acre non-standard gas proration unit ian the Blinebry
Gas Pool comprising the SW/4 and SW/4 SE/4 Section 26, Township
21 Seuth, Range 37 East, Lsa County, New Mexice, said unit te
be dedicated to applicant's J. R. Cone "A" Well No. 2 located
1980 feest from the South line and 660 feet from the West line
of said Section 26.

Southeastern New Mexice nemenclature case calling for an order
for the creation of new pools and extensien of exiasting. pools
in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexick.

(a) Create a new gas pool for Seven Rivers production,
designated as the Laguna-Seven Rivers Gas Pewel, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SCUTE, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 11: NE/4 -

(b) Create a new o0il peol for Pennsylvanian preductien,
designated as the North Shoe Bar~Pennsylvanian Peol, and
described as:

TOWNSHEP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Sectlon I5: SE/4

Extend the Acme Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NKPM
Bection 5: R/2

Extend the Artesia Peel to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SGUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Bectien 23: SE/4

Extend the Blinebry Gas Peol te include:

TOWNSHYP 21 SOUTH. RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
! eon : 4 “

Extend the Hare Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Sectien 4:  S/2
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CASE 1547:

(g) Extend the Hume-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 8. S/2 NW/4

(h) Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM

Section 3: SE/4
Section 10: SE/4

(i) Extend the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: NW/4

(3) Extend the Milnesand-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 23: NE/4

(k) Extend the Tubb Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NE/4 & NE/4 SE/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension ¢f existing pools in Rio Arriba and San Juan
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) F¥Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPH
Section 36: w/2

(b) Extend the South Blance-Pictured Cliffs Peol to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 20: S/<
Section 21: N/2

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 4 YEST,6 NMPM
All of Sections 9, 10 and 11

Section 14:  All

"Section 15: N/2 and SE/4

Section 16: N/2

(c) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: w/2

(d) Extend the West Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool to irclude:
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TOWNSHIP 20 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 20:  SE/4
Section 21: SW/4

(¢) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to incliude:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: NW/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4

!E!NSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 27: w/2
Section 28: E/2

(f) Extend the North lLos Pinos-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 32 NOE!ﬁliaANGE 7 WEST, NMFM
Section 12: SW/4

(g) Extend the Borseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

A’ TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, RMPM
: Section 32: SE/4
Section 33: SW/4 SW/4

(h) Extend the Otero-Gallup 0il Pcol to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 32: NW/4 NE/4

(1) Extend the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: SW/4
Section 27: SE/4
Section 35: NW/4

CONTINUED CASES

CASE 1522: Application of Lea County Drip Company, Inc. for the revision
of certain of the Commission Statewide Rules and Regulations
and for the revision of certain of the Commission forms.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order to revise
Bules 311, 312, 1116 and 1117 of the Commission Rules and
Regulations, to replace the present Cpmmigsion Form C-117 with
two forms to be designated as C-117-A and C-117-B, and to revise
Commission Form C-118.

CASE 1526: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the extension of an existing pool in San Juan County, New
Mexiceo.
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(h) BE=xtend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool toc include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 2: Nw/4

'lOWNSHIP_g"i NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4

TOWNSHIP_EB NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NNPM
Section 27: w/2
Section 28: E/2
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} No. 16-57
p

DCCXET: FEEGULAE HEARING MAY 16, 1957

01l Conservation Commissjion 9 a.m., Hobbs Senjior High Schocl, 1300 E. Scharbauer

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1957.

(2) Consideration of purchasers! nominations for the six-month
period beginning July 1, 1957, for six ororated pools in
Lea County, New Mexico; also consideration of the allowable
production of gas for June, 1957, for seven prorated pools
in Lea County, New Mexico, and consideration of the allowable
oroduction of gas from six prorated pools in San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico for June, 13957.

NEW CASES

CASE 1252: Appiication of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own motion for an
order revising Commission Form C-104, as established by Rule 1107 of

i Commission Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an order revising the format and information required on Commission

Form C-104, Request For (oil-gas) Allowable.

R LA

S U

. : \\ CASE 1253: Application of Sinclair 0il and Gas Company for the creation of a new oil
& : ! pocl to be known as the Seaman Wolfcamp Pcol underlying portions of
Township 1€ South, Range 33 East, and Township 16 South, Range 34 East,
ILea County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of 80-acre well spacing
and proration units, and for the oromulgation of special rules and regula-
tions for said pocol. Avplicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
creating a new o0il pool for oroducticon from the entire Wolfeamp formation !
underlying Sections 13, 24, and 25, Townshio 16 South, Range 33 East, and P
Sections 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, and 30, Township 16 South, Range | *1
Pl

i 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of 80-acre well
' spacing and proration units consisting of any contiguous 80-acres within
a given quarter section with no designated quarter guarter section in
which a well must be drilled, and for the promulgation of special rules
and regulations for said pool. ?
- o]
CASE 1254: Application of Tennessee Gas Transmission Company for the creation of a
new oil pool to be known as Kemnitz Lower Wolfcamp Pool underlying portions
of Township 16 South, Range 33 East, and Township 16 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary 80-acre well
spacing and proration units, and for the promulgation of special rules and

: ~ regulations for said pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an

‘ ; order creating a new oil pool for Lower Wolfcamp production in the Kemmitz

i g Area embracing Sections 23, 24, 25, 26, 35, and 36, Township 16 South,

? ' Range 33 East, and Sections 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32,

: and 33, Townshiop 16 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for
the establishment of temporary 80-acre well spacing and proration units
consisting of the North and South halves of each quarter section with

i ‘ drilling locations limited to the Northeast quarter and Southwest quarter

2 . of each quarter section, and for the oromulgation of special rules and
regulations for said pool. : :
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Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the extension of
existing pools in Lea, Chaves, Eddy and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

v T
-
8
E

(a) Extension of the Artesia Pool to include:
Township 17 South, 37552 28 East =
Section 36: S/2 NW/L :
(b) Extension of the Atoka Pool to include:
Township 18 South 26 East
Section 12: W72 Nw;l;
(c) Extension of the Brown Pool to include:

Township 10 South, E7A.Me 26 Fast
Section 22: SE/L SE/bL

Section 23: S/2 SW/4

-

(d) Extension of the Cass Pool to include:
Township 20 South, Ra 7 East
Section lg4: SW/4
Section 15: SE/l‘;
(e) Extension of the Dollarhide-Drinkard Pool to include:

Township 24 South, Range 38 East
Section 19: N/2 NE/4

(f) Extension of the E-K Queen Pool to include:

Township 18 South, Range 33 East
Section 23: WW/4
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Township 24 South, Range 37 East
Section 10: W/2 SW/L

(h) Extension of the Gladiola Pool to include:

Township 12 South, 8 East
Section 18: N/2 §E_§l; & 592 NE/L

‘ (i) Extension of the South High Lonesome Pool to include:

T T e R T R
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- | _ Township 17 South, Range 29 East
‘ i Section 4: Sé/4

;' (3) Extension of the Milnesand-Pennsylvanian Pool to include:

f ' Township 8 South }, East
; Section 13: SE?L %L '

Township 8 South, Range 35 East

/ Section 18: S/2 /L
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(k) Extension of the Roterts Pool to include:

Township 17 South Kast
Section 8: SE/4

CASE 1256: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the creation of a
new pool and the extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Creation of a new gas pool for Fruitland production, designated as
the Flora Vista-Fruitland Pool, and described as:

Township 30 North, Range 12 West
All of Sections 9 & 10

(b) Extension of the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 30 North, Ra 1l West
Section 6: SE/4 :

(¢) Extension of the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North e 7 West .
Section 19: S72
(d) Extension of the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 5 West
Section 26: SW/L

Section 27: §/2

Section 28: S/2

Section 33: All

Township 26 North, Range 5 West
Section 23: SW/L

Section 26: W/2

Section 35: 'W/4

(e) Extension of the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool to include:

Township 26 North, Range 13 West
Section 26: SE71;
(f) Extension of the Verde-Gallup 0Oil Pool to include:

Township 31 North, Range 15 West
Section 12: NW/4 & SE/L

T T S
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Application of Great Western Drilling Company for an order promulgating
special rules and reguiations for the South Carter-San Andres Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an

order promulgating special rules and regulations for the South Carter-

San Andres Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, to provide a method for the
establishment of well allowables in said pool which would be commensurate
with allowables for wells in the same common source of supply lying outside
the State of New Mexico.

CONTINUED CASE

Application of the Oil Conservation Commission on its own motion for an
order amending Commission Order R-586 insofar as it relates to the
Byers-Queen and Tubb Gas Pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order amending the Special Rules and Regulations for the Tubb
Gas Pool to make provision in said rules for the regulation of oil wells
completed within the defined limits of said pool; and further to consider
the deletion of that portion of Order R-586 relating to the Byers-Queen
Gas Pool.
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TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY
709 SINCLAIR BUILDING
FORT WORTH, TEXAS

PLEASE ADORESS YOUR

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF: . w m’ 1957

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
125 Mabry Hall, Capitol Building
Santa Fe, New Maxico

Attention: Mr, [, S. Nutter
Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a copy of our Exhibit No. 13 introduced in the
Kexnitz Area hearing of May 16, 1957, in Hobbs, New Mexico. In ac-
cordance with your request of that date, we have labeled each point
to indicate the well from which the data was determined., Also enclosed
is a tabulstion of the calculation of acre-foot recoveries on each well
used in the preparation of the curve.

Recovery for each of the walls was determined from analysis
of individual decline curves, Because there were no wells completed
after December, 1954, in the area of the Townsend field used for anal-
ogy purposes, it was necessary to use reserves of wells which exhibited
similar performance history in other parts of the field in order to tie
down the latter portion of the curve.

We will be happy to provide any additional data in regard ito
our testimony at the May 16 hearing that vou mav desire.

Yours very truly,

TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY

T PR



SUMMARY OF RECOVERIES
TOWNSENLD LOWER WOLFCAMP FIELD
Lea County, New Mexico

Net Pay Ultimate Ultimate

Completion Feet Net Pay Recovery Recovery

Dete  Microlog Acre-feet  BSTO BSTO/AF
Wilshire, Townsend #1 SE,SE,Sec. 4 5/52 18 720 17,153 245
Shell, State TA #1 NE,SE,Sec. 4 12/52 30(Est) 1200 200,151 168
Shell, State TA #2 SW,S4,Sec. 3 5/53 25 1000 178,441 178
Wilshire, Townsend #3 SE,SW,Sec. & 9/53 26 1040 133,840 126
Wilshire, Townsend #4 SW,SW,Sec. 4 12/53 23 920 11,111 121
Shell, State ETA #1 NE,NE,Sec. 8 4154 19 760 21,303 107
Hmxble, Townaend #5 NW,NW,Sec. 9 4/54 23 920 92,493 101
Wilghire, Townsend #5 N ,SW,Sec. 4 12/54 8 320 3,204 10
Huzble, Towmsend #7 NE,SW,Sec. 9 1/55 40 1600 144,363 90
Hable, Townseand #8 Nd,SW,Sec. 9 12/55 67 2680 92,441 35
Hmble, Townsend #9 SW,SW,Sec, 9 3/56 42 1680 75,000 45
Huble, Townsend #10 SW,NW,Sec. 9 4/56 47 1880 69,000 37

A8
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DUPLIMATRD CCPIES OF R-1011 in CASES 1253 AND 1254 WERE MAILED 703

Don Walker, Gulf, Box 1290, Ft. Worth
Ce K. Chl'k. Pare 011 Coe, 3&2107. . Worth 1’ Tex.
Bd Nestor, Shell, Pox 1509, Midland

R. B. Boyce, Phillips, Box 791, Nidland
Cens Motiter, Cities Service, Hobbs

Je KA. “r.. Shell, Box 1509, Midland
Jack Cusack, Box 942, Roswell

Jason Kellahin, Santa Fe

Wayns Hause, Ohio, Box 3128, Houston

Re H. Cale

Tidewater, Box 731, Tulsa
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No. 16"57

DCCKET: FEGULAE EZARING MAY 16, 1957

0il Conservation Commission 9 a.m., Hobbs Senior High School, 1200 E. Scharbauer

HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLF: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1957.

(2) Consideration of purchasers! nominations for ‘he six-month
period beginning July 1, 1957, for six ororated pools in
Lea County, New Mexico; also consideration of the allowable
production of gas for June, 1957, for seven prorated pools
in Lea County, New Mexico, and consideration of the allowable
production of gas from six prorated pools in San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico for June, 1957.

NEW_CASES

CASE 1252: Application of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own motion for an
order revising Commission Form (-104, as established by Rule 1107 of
Commissicn Rules and Regulations. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order revising the format and information required on Commission
Form C-104, Request For (oil-gas) Allowable.

CASE 1253: Application of Sinclair 0il and Gas Company for the creation of a new oil
pool to be known as the Seaman Wolfcamp Pool underlying portions of
Township 16 South, Range 33 Fast, and Township 16 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, and for the establishmen® of 80~acre well spacing
and proration units, and for the vromulgation of special rules and regula-
tione for said vool. Avplicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
creating a new oil pool for oroduction frrom tne envirs Wwolifzams formetion
underlying Sections 13, 24, and 25, Townshio 16 South, Range 33 East, and
Sections 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, and 30, Township 16 South, Range
34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of 80-acre well
spacing and proration units consisting of any contiguous 80-acres within
a given quarter section with no designated quarter quarter section in
which a well must be drilled, and for the promulgation of special rules

= and reguiations for said pool.
'\““ - CASE 1254: Application of Tennessee Gas Transmission Company for the creation of a
; new oil pool to be known as Xemnitz Lower Wolfcamp Pool underlying portions

of Township 16 South, Range 33 East, and Township 16 South, Range 34 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary 80-acre well
i ; spacing and proration units, and for the prommlgation of special rules and
{ : regulations for said pool. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
! : order creating a new oil pool for Lower Wolfcamp production in the Kemnitz
¢ : Area embracing Sections 23, 24, 25, 26, 35, and 36, Township 16 South,
Range 33 East, and Sections 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30, 31, 32,
and 33, Tovnshio 16 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for
, : the establishment of temporary 80-acre well spacing and proration units
d ‘ consisting of the North and South halves of each guarter section with
- . drilling locaticns limited to the Northeast quarter and Southwest quarter
né::'§ of each quarter section, and for the oromulgation of special rules and

regulations for said vool. e

N i
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CASE 1255: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the extension of
existing pools in Lea, Chaves, Eddy and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

- (a) Extension of the Artesia Pocl to include:

(v) Extension of the Atokz Pool to include:

Township 17 South 28 East
} Section 36: 5/2 W;h
Township 18 South 26 East
Section 12: W72 ngl;

(c) Extension of the Brown Pool to include:

. |
- . 1
*

Township 10 South, Range 26 East !
Section 22: SE/L SE/L |
Section 23: S/2 SW/L

{d) Extension of the Cass Pool to include:
Township 20 South, Ra 37 East
Section l4: SW/h
Section 15: SE/4

{(e) Extension of the Dollarhide-Drinkard Peol to include:

Townshi South, Ra 8 East - ;
Section 19: N/2 &

b {f) Extension of the E-K Queen Pool to include:

Township 18 South e 33 East
Section 23: NW7h

(g) Extension of the Fowler-Devonian Pool to include:

Township 24 South, Range 37 East
Section 10: W/2 SW/4

(h) Extension of the Gladiola Pool to include:

Township 12 South, Range 38 East
Section 18: N/2 SEf4 & S/2 NE/L

PN T R I R L

~‘ (i) Extension of the South High Lonesome Pool to include: ‘

Township 17 South, Range 29 East .
Section L: SW/L

J, (§) Extension of the Milnesand-Permsylvanian Pool to include:

Township 8 South, Range 34 East
Section 13: SE/L NE/L

. ;  Township 8 South, Range 35 East ‘ ’
e Section 18: S/2 W/4 g




} ~ Docket No. 16-57
»

(k) Extension of the Roberts Pool to include:

i Township 17 South e East
i Section 8: 4

4 CASE 1256: Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the creation of a
I new pool and the extension of existing pools in San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Creation of a new gas pool for Fruitland production, designated as
the Flora Vista-Fruitland Pool, and described as:

Township 30 North, Range 12 West
All of Sections 9 & 10

{b) Extension of the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Townshi; O North e 11 West
Section 6: SE/4

(¢) Extension of the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

Township 25 North, Range 7 West
Section 19: S/2

P bl

(d) Extension of the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

7 Townsnip 25 North, Range 5 West
: Section 26: SW/L
! Section 27: 8§/2

Section 28: 35/z

Section 33: All

Township 26 North, Range 5 West
Section 23: SW/4

Section 26: W/2

Section 35: NW/L

(e) Extension of the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool to include:

Township 26 North, Range 13 West
Section 26: SE/L

(f) Extension of the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

Township 31 North, Range 1% Wes
Section 12: NW/4 & SE/AL '
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CASE 1257:

CASE 1221:

bo/

Application of Great Western Drilling Company for an order promulgating
special rules and regulations for the South Carter-San Andres Pool, lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an

order promulgating special rules and regulations for the South Carter-

San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide a method lor the
establishment of well allowables in said pool which wouid be commensurate
with allowables for wells in “he same common source of supply lying outside
the State of New Mexico.

CONTINUED CASE

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion for an
order amending Commission Order R-586 insofar as it relates to the
Byers~Queen and Tubb Gas Pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order amending the Special Rules and Regulations for the Tubb
Gas Pool to make provision in said rules for the regulation of oil wells
completed within the defined limits of said pool; and further to consider
the deletion of that portion of Order R-586 relating to the Byers-Queen
Gas Pool.
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l BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
i\ OF THr STATE OF NEW MEXICO
t »
72y

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF TENNESSEE
GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY FOR A TEMPORARY ORDER
ESTABLISHING 80 ACRE WELL SPACING AND PRORATION
UNITS IN THE KEMNITZ AREA EMBRACING SECTIONS 23,

24, 25, 26, 35 AND 3% IN TWP. 1& S., RGE. 33 E, 7) e
y > ) ) s CASE NC. /dﬂy

AND SECTIONS 16, 17, 18, 1y, 20, 21, 23, 24, 30,

31, 32 AND 23, TWP. 16 S., RGE. 3% E., N.M.P.M.,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, FOR THE PRODUCTION OF OIL
AND GAS FROM THE LOWER WOQOLKCAMP FORMATION AND FOR
THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN 30 ACRE ALLOWABLE WITH
PROTORTIONAL DEPTH FACTOR.

APPLICATION

Comes the undersigned, Tennessee Gas Transmission Company,
and respectfully shows:

1. That applicant is a corporation with offices at
Houston, Texas, with a Certificate of Authority to do business in
tne State of New Mexico.

2. Tnat applicant is the owner of 0il and zas leases
embracing the following described lands of the State of New Mexico,
situated in Lea County, New Mexico, to-wit:

Twp. 16 S., Rge. 33 E., N.M.P.M.

Section 25: N&

Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E., N.M.P.M.

Section 17: w%

20: W?
21: W5
28: Nwi
30: All
32: N

3. That applicant drilied She discovery well in the area
hereinafter described and herein referred to as the "Kemnitz" area,

said discovery well being located 1n approximately tﬁe centef of tne



NEdNEL of Szetion 30, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E., N.M.P.M., and having
heen completed 3s a well capable of producinz o'l and gas in paving
guantitic. rom the lower Wolfcamp formation which was found at
Interval between 10,206 feet and 10,335 feet. That because of
the discovery well being located on the Kemnitz lease, applicant
believes it would be appropriate to officially designate the area
covered by this appllication as the Kemnitz field or pool.

4. That since the completion of the initial discovery
well there have been four additional wells completed whicn are
producing nil and gas from the lower Wolfcamp formation at depths
ranging from 10,600 feet to 10,8C0 feet, the location of said wells
belng as follows:

Tennessee Gas Transmissionr Company No. 1 "B"
1ocated in the approximate center of the .
NELNELl of Section 25, Twp. 156 S., Rge. 33 E.
Ohio Oil Company "SA" No. 1 1ocated in thne
approximate center of the SWi NEu of Section 20,
Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E.

Sinclair Seaman Unit No. 2 located in the
approximate center of the NWLINWi of Section 16,

Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E.

Sinclair Seaman Unlt No. 3 located in the

£ amlaml oo s )
approy*m‘+“ conter o bo NELSD, Scovioa 24,

Twp. 16 S., Rze. 33 E.
In addition to tne above producing wells, there are six
wells which are being drilled at the present time, located as follows:

Ohic 0il Company State "SB" No. i located
in the approximate center of the SELSWL
of Section 15, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E

Sinclair State Lea 381 No. 1 located in
the approximate center of the SELSEL of
Section 19, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E

Tennessee Gas Transmission Company State
"A" No. 1 located in the approximate center
of .the Sd -SWi of Section 20, Twp. 16 S.,
Rge. 34 E. -

Stell State "WC" No. 1 located in the
approximate center of the NWLiNWL of
Section 29, Twp. 1€ S., Rge. 34-E.

.é
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Tennessee Gas Transmission Company State
"AA" Kemnitz "A" No. 2 located in the
approximate center of the NELNWi of
Section 30, Twp. 16 S., Rze. 34 E

Tenqessee Gas Transmission Company State
"AA" Kemnitz "A" No. 3 located in the
approximate center of the SWiNEX of
Section 30, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E.
All of the above wells are being drilled for the production

of o0il and gos from the lower Wolfcamp formation.

5. That trere 1s attached hereto and made a part hereof,
and for purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing
tie location of the above producing and drilling wells, and showlng
the cutlines of the Kemnltz area [or wnich applicant desires to

establish 80 acre well spacing and proratlon units, and which

consists of the following described lands, to-wit:

Twp. 16 S., Rge. 33 E., N.M.P.M.

Section 23: A1l

24 a1l
25: All
256: All
35: All
36: All

Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E., N.M.P.M,

Section 1©: All Section 23: All

17 A11 29: All
18: aAll 30: All
19: All 31: All
*0:  All - 32: All
=z1l: All 33: All

6. That the Kemnitz area as shown by the plat attached
hereto as Exhibit "A", is located in central Iea County, approximately
fifteen miles West'of the town of Lovington, and is three to five
miles scutnwest of the Townsend fleld or pool which 1s also producing
from the lower Wolfcamp formation.

That the lower Wolfcamp reservoir from which the five wells
above referred to are producing is in the nature of a stratigrapnic

trap formed by a porous and permeable zZcne in the lower portion of




the Wolfcamp formation. This is also the case with the Townsend pool
or producing area above referred to. From all avallable information
1t would appear that the characteristles of the two reservoirs

are substantially the same in that the 0il 1s of approximately the
same gravity, the inltial bottom hole pressures are comparable,

as well as the gas oll ratios, and it is believed that tne per acre
foot recovery wiil be comparable,

That the Tuwns2nd pool or area has been developed on
standard 40 acre uni‘. witn the normal 40 acre allowable, and that
information obtaine. from the exploration and development of said
area and produc ion tests which have been made all indicate that
one well would have effectively, efflciently and economically
drained as much as 30 acres, and it is believed that because of the
similar characteristics of the lower Woifcaanp reservoir in the
Kemnitz area that if said reservolr is developed by the estak” sh-
ment of 30 acre well spacing and proration unilts that each well
wlll effectively, efficiently and economically drain 28 much as
80 acres.

7. That the productive limits of the Kemnitz lower Wolfcamp
reservoir have not as yet been definitely determined, except possibly
to the northwest. There has been a well drilled through the lower
Wolfcamp horizon or formation and completed in the upper Pennsylvanian
or "Cisco" formation, which is the Seaman Unit No. 1 located in the
center of‘the SE:SE% of Section 13, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 33 E., N.M,P.M,, -
and which is a diagénal offset to the Seaman Unit No. 2 located in
the NWiINWi of Section 19, Twp. 16 S., Rge. 34 E., N.MP.M., which is
producing-from the lower Wolfcamp reservoir, The first mentioned
well located in the SELSEL of Section 13 did not encounter production
in paying quantities 1ﬁ tﬁe lower Wolfcamp formation and, consequently,
it would appear that tne nortinwest productive limits of the iower

Weclfcamp reservoir is somewhere between these two wells,
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That applicant believes that it would be in the interest
of tne protection of correlative rignhts Including those of royalty

owners and the prevention nf waste to establish 30 acre wel

|

cspacing

and proration units consisting of east andwest 30 acre legal subdlvislons
in each section as lindicated on the plat attached hereto as Exnhibit "aA",
and that all wells hereafter drilled in the area be drilled in
approximately the center of the NEf and SWI of each regular 160 acre
legal subdivision. This would result In staggered drilling locations
except in the case of the Tennessee Gas Transmission Company State "Aa"
Kemnitz "A" No. 1 well located in the NEINEL of Section 3C and the

three offsetting wells located in 3ections 19, 20, and 29 which are

now being drilled as hereinabove referred to. If tiiis pattern of

well locations is followed, the only exceptions to well locations

being in the NE% and SWL of each 160 acre legal subdivision would be

with respect to Sinclair State Lea 331 Well No. 1 located in the SELSEL
of saild Section 19, Shell "WC" State No. 1 located in the NWLiNWi of »
said Section 29, Sinclair State Seaman Unit No. 2 located in the NWENWL
of said Section 19, and Onio 0il Ccmpany State "SB" No. 1 located in

the Srlawl of Qaction 1

()

VThat in establishing such 20 acre well spacing and proration
units, an 80 acre allowable with proportional deep well factor as
provided by Rule 505 of the Rules of the 011l Conservation Commission
snould be assigned to each unit and the gas-o0il ratic limitation as
provided by Rule 506 of the Commission should be applicable thereto.

8. That the approximate cost of drilling and completing
wells in the Kemnitz area is approximately $200,000.00, and where
thin sections of the producing reservolr are encountered, wells will
not pay out or if drilled would be marginal wells, and unless 30 acre
spacing is established it is believed that some portions of the-field

will not be fully developed and because thereof the greatest‘ultimate




£ YT R e

VAN NI DY I PR M s |

3 N AT Y A N T

recovery will not be acnieved. [urtiermore, a regular well spacing
and well location pattern will be conducive to and will facilfate the
Irauguration of a secondary recovery .r pressure malntenance program
which will be 1n the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste, and will be 1in the interest of obtalning the greatest ultimate
recovery of o0il and gas from the reservoir.

. That all lands in the proposed area arec owned by the
State of New Mexlco and that it is in the 1interest of the State that
the field or area be developed and operated in such a manner that the
greatest ultimate recovery will be obtained without waste, and that
30 acre well spacing and proration units and a pattern of regular
well locations will be toward that end and at the same time prevent
economic loss by the drilling of excessive wells in that substantially
the same amount of oil and gas will be recovered by the drilling of
half as many wells as if developed on a 40 acre basis.

10. That due to the fact that the productive limits of the
Kemnitz lower Wolfcamp reservolr have not yet been definitely defined,
and until all of the characteristics of the reservolir are definitely
determined by addlitional productive history, applicant is only
requestling that a temporary order be entered for one year establishing
80 acre well spacing and proration units and regular drilling locations.
It is believed that by the end of one year sufficient wells will have
been drilled under thls pattern to reasonably determine the praductive
limits of the reservoir and that sufficient tests will have been made
to determine all of the characteristics, and if at that time the facts
afe such that they conclusively show that it is in the interést of

conservation and the prevention of waste to continue the development

- on such a pattern the order could be made permanent.

WHEREFORF.,, the undersigned applicant respectfully requests

that after notice and nearing herecn, as provided by law, that the
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Commission enter an order temporarily establishing 30 acre well spacing
and proration units for the development and productlion of oil and gas
from the lower Wolfcamp reservoir in the Kemnitz area and for regular

well locations and 80 acre allowable, as set forth hereinabove.

Respectfully submitted,

TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSICN COMPANY

Dow & Hinkle, Roswell, New Mexico,
Attorneys for Applicant.
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 87

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICD

May 22, 1957

Mr. Randall Moutgomery

011 Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 2045

Hobks, New Maxico

Dear Randall:

As you know, the Commission heard Cases 1253 and 1254 on May
16th in Hobbs. The ap, lications in these cases requested 80-acre
spacing, definition of the vertical and horisontal limits of the
pool and a locatiom pettemn.

The tostisony pressnted in thess cases is now under considsretion
and a decision will be forthooming in the near future, but until such
time 2¢ the decision is anncunced, you are hereby directed to approve
only notices of intention to drill which show the well locations as
being im the NR/L or the SW/A of the quarter section (within 150 feet
30 the cantar Af the ....-u\ Phida abhaurd -._1- ta 211 lanablane uhiah

are projected to the \lolfuqs ter-tion vithin ons nih of the hori-
wlmmwwrmsmwmmcmat

- Yours very truly,

Ae L. Pomr. Jre
Secretary - Director

ALP:bp
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LEWIR ©.CON.J® Apr'il 25, 1957

AL W EATON, N

New Melco 011 Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Jexlco

Attentlion: Mr. Jack Cooley
Dear Mr, Cooley:

This 1s to confirm our conversation of April 25, in which
we agreed on behalf of Tennessee Gas Transmission Company that
1ts appllcation for a temporary spacing order in the Kemnitz
Area, Lea County, New Mexico, which application was filed on
April 24, 1957, may bte consolidated with the application of
Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for an order pertalning to spacing
in said Area, sald consclidation being for the purpose of
hearing and issuance of an order. It is ocur understanding
that the applications are to be advertised separately, but
that the hearing will be consolidated and all evidence intro-
duced will be applicable to both cases, and that the Cormission
will enter one order as a result of the hearing.

If there is anything further which we can do, please call
upon us.

very truly yours,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

YA

HCB:db

cc: Mr, J. P. Schmalz
P. O. Box 1031
Midland, Texas
ce: Mr, H, R. Hunter
P. 0. Box 2511
Houston, Texas
cc: Mr., D. L., Dugan
Tenessee Gas Transmission Company
709 Sinclair Building
Fort Worth, Texas
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TEWID & COX UR
PAUL W ZaTON JR

Mr. Warren Mankin
New Mexico Ol Conservation Commlisslion
B ! Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Mankin:

This will refer to our telephone conversation of
today in regard to the application of the Tennessee Gas
Tranamission Company for an order establishing R0-acre
well spaclng and proration units 1In the Kemnltz Area.

o —— e B L

AS suggesbed by you, I enclose in ¢riplicate
amendment to clarify Section 7 wherein we refer to the
80-acre units as being east and west 8C-acre legal
subdivisions in each section which I trust will be
i satisfactory.

e

Thanking you for calling this matter to my
attention, I am,

Yours sincerely,

/?/ VY,

(A AL~ TS
Clarence E, Hinkle

CEH:Jy
Encl.

R
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PAUL W EATON uUR

Mr. A. L. Porter

Secretary-Director

New Mexlico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

PR

Dear Mr. Porter:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of the Tennessee
Gas Transmisdon Company for a temporary order establishing 80 acre
well spacing and proratlion units in the Kemnitz Area.

You will recall that the writer discussed the filing of this
application with you over the telephone and we would lilke to have
the notice published so that the matter will be set down at the
regular hearing which I understand is to be held on May 16 at
Hobbs. We would appreciate your sending us a copy of the notice
published in connection with thils application,

Yours sincerely,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

3 s e e S TV o S I L AT, 5 S Y AN

A I B

CEH: jy
a Encl.
cc: Tennessee Gas Transmission Company
P. 0. Box 1031
Midland, Texas
cc: Tennessee Gas Transmissicn Company
P. 0. Box 2511
Houston, Texas
ce: Tennessee Gas Transmission Company
709 Sinclair Building
Fort Worth, Texas

-

R I




BEFORE THEiéiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE AI'°LICATION OF TENNES3EE

GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY FOR A TEMPORARY ORDER

ESTABLISHEING 30 ACRE WELL SPACING AND PRORATION

UNITS IN THE KEMNITZ AREA EMBRACING SECTIONS 23,

24, 25, 26, 35 AND 36, TWP. 16 S., RGE. 33 E., /4:2 —
AND SECTIONS 16, 17. 18, 19, 20, 21, 28, 29, 30, CASE NO, :5
31, 32 AND 33, TWP, 16 S., RGE., 34 E., N.M.P.M.,

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, FOR '1HE PRCDUCTION OF OIL

AND GAS FROM THE LOWER WCLFCAMP FORMATION AND FOR

THE ESTABLISHMENT OF AN 80 ACRE ALLOWABLE WITH

PROPORTIONAL DEPTH FACTOR.

AMENDMENT TO APPLICATION

s Y, R Ry A

Comes the undersigned, Tennessee Gas Transmission Company,
and amends 1ts original application filed heretin as follows:

In the second paragrap:- of Section 7 of the original applica-

tion, applicant stated that it would be in the interest ¢of the pro-
tection of correlative rights including those of royalty owners, and
the prevention of waste to establish 80-acre well spacing and
proration units consisting of east and west BO-arre legal subdivisions
in each section as indicated by the plat attached t2 the crigin
application as Exhibit "A". By reference to east and west 30-acre
legal subdivisions in each section, it was intended that the Ni
and S3 of each quarter section be designated as the 80-acre well
_spacing and proration units, and saild application is hereby amended
accordingly.

Respectfully submitted,

TENNESSEE GAS TRANSMISSION COMPANY

BY: cﬁZZ;zealxlla é€L¢éZL4¢4fiéZ,,

A thember of the firm of Hervey,

Dow & Hinkle, Roswell, New Mexico,
Attorneys for Applicant.




